
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
JUDICIARY CON.HITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

February 11, 1987 

The meeting of the JUdiciary Committee was called to order 
by Chairman Earl Lory on February 11,1987, at 8:00 a.m. in 
Room 312 D of the State Capitol . 

..• ,:ROLL CALL: All members were present with the exception of 
Rep. Eudaily who was excused. 

:,..~.:_",.:',;;':.:~:HOUSEBILL .NO.-393: -..Rep. Lory, _District :No. 59, sponsor, _ ._ 
;~:o.~:';-;::~~:".'';~ stated .~this -_ bill-~comescat·. the request of.the Department-of 
=-~-'~~~Labor ":"'-and -Industry ,-specifically, ., the ._.HumanRights ,Commis­
-~:.~-:-:.:-- sion. ·He submitted written testimony. (Exhibit A) .He 
~_~:..-:~~ __ . introduced Anne MacIntyre of the Commission staff to discuss 
---~.-. ---- - the -specifics'-of-the-bill :-------_..---.---._' - --------"'-- .. - -._-- -.-

" 

-- -. ~-. - --. - . --

::l'ROPONENTSi-':'ANNE ~L-~'~ -MACINTYRE, -Human-· Rights Division, 
stated the staff of the Human Rights Commission has a 
statutory mandate to investigate and conciliate cases filed 

. with .. it. .Therefore,there is a strong. emphasis on the 
mediation and conciliation aspects of the process. In fact, 
the Commission is able to dismiss or settle a majority of 

-the cases filed without hearing or litigation. In October 
of . 1986, in University'of Montana Foundation vs. Human 
Rights Commission, __ t!1e l-iontana Supreme Court determined that 
the Commission's interpretation of the statute was incorrect 
and held that-the~legislature granted the 'agency a- total of 
12 months within which to complete the administrative 
process when a party has requested removal. HB 393 does not 
reverse the Supreme Court ruling. If this bill is enacted, 
after a _case has been pending for 12 months,- either party 
still has the right to remove the case. The bill also 
provides that a party could waive the' right to request 
removal. This bill would improve the prodess for removal to 
district court and make the Commission's procedures more 
meaningful. She submitted written testimony. (Exhibit B) . 

FREDERICK SHERWOOD, Attorney from Helena, served as staff 
counsel for the Commission from 1978-1982 and express€d his 
support for HB 393. He explained the bill addresses some 
weak spots in the present system of transition between the 
Commission and district courts when such a transition is 

,triggered by the issuance of a "right to sue II letter. He 
further pointed out .that he is less enthusiastic about 
proposed new subsection (2) (d) of subsection 49-2-509 and 
49-3-312, which would allow the Commission staff to refuse 
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to issue a right to sue letter in matters of "first impres­
sion ll

• He submitted written testimony. (Exhibit C). 

F. WOODSIDE WRIGHT, Attorney from Helena, supported HB 393 
and stated there is a need for clear guidelines for the 
Human Rights Commission and a set of standards that would 
allow fairly easy removal of certain types of cases from the 
HRC to district court. The current statute is confusing. 
This bill would help move along the cases that the HRC must 
see. 

ANN BROADSKY, Woman's Law Caucus from the University of 
Montana School of Law, stated this bill strikes a good 
balance between the interests of moving a case forward into 
district court. The process stated in HB 393 is less costly 
and more efficient for society. She urged passage for this 
legislation. 

OPPONENTS: LEORY SCHRAMM, Chief Legal Counsel with the 
Montana University System, pointed out this bill reverses 
the 1983 amendment. He stated 12 months is enough time for 
the Human Rights Commission. The exceptions on page 2 are 
too vague and should be set out so that if a party fails to 
comply with a lawful subpoena then that might be a reason­
able exception, but the language in the bill does not say 
that. He requested that a serious look should be taken with 
HB 393. 

There were no further opponents and no questions from the 
committee. 

Rep. Lory closed the hearing on HB 393. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 399: Rep. Manuel, District No. 11, sponsor, 
requires legislative approval of administration rules 
implementing the provisions of the Montana Human Rights Act 
that prohibit sex discrimination in education. 

PROPONENTS: C. MORTON, Executive Secretary for the Board of 
Public Education, supported HB 399, but stated they do not 
want their support of this bill to be misinterpreted. They 
definitely support equity and they believe the Human Rights 
Commission fulfills a very real need in the State of Mon­
tana. The Board of Public Education is constitutionally 
responsible for setting policy for the public schools. One 
of the major forums for school people, in which policy is 
set and distributed, is the Montana School Accreditation 
Standards. Public school boards and administrators have 
come to rely on these standards as their base for determin­
ing that they are meeting Montana rules. In conclusion, she 
stated that the Boards of Education supports HB 399 because 
it feels that the proposed rules on sex equity in education 
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of the Human Rights Commission are not needed. The proposed 
rules, or other rules they may develop in this area, are not 
needed for public education because there is currently an 
administrative rule which covers this topic in place. She 
submitted written testimony (Exhibit A) and a handout 
(Exhibit B) . 

JOHN LARSON, representing the State Superintendent of Public 
Instruction, rises in support of HB 399. He stated that 
this bill will prevent unnecessary expense and duplication. 

RONALD WATERMAN, Montana High School Association, stood in 
support of HB 399. As for the other speakers that have 
supported the bill, they are not appearing in support of 
that bill because they are opposed to sex equity but to the 
contrary. They support and believe they are strong advo­
cates for sex equity in the area of extracurricular 
activities. They also felt that bringing the rules and 
regulations to this body, rather than the Human Rights 
Commission, will bring reason to the subject under 
consideration. By introducing reason, unnecessary 
duplication will be avoided. (Exhibit C) was submitted for 
the record from the 1983 session on HB 879. 

BRUCE W. MOERER, Montana School Board Association, supported 
this legislation. 

OPPONENTS: MARGERY H. BROWN, Chair of the Human Rights 
Commission, stated the Commission has been entrusted with 
enforcing discrimination laws in Montana through the con­
tested case process and through rulemaking authority granted 
by this legislature. This rulemaking authority mandates 
that the Commission promulgate rules under the Montana Human 
Rights Act. Attached as (Exhibit D) are copies of the 
provisions of the Montana Human Rights Act and the Govern­
mental Code of Fair Practices which outlines the individu­
al's right to be free from sex discrimination in education 
in Montana and the Commission's legislative authority to 
promulgate rules. She stated that the HRC respectfully 
requests that HB 399 do not pass. The HRC has carefully and 
deliberately followed the legislative mandate given to the 
Commission in the area of sex discrimination in education. 
Prohibiting the Commission from adopting these rules would 
not effect the underlying law, nor do they believe that that 
could be the Legislature's intent. The effect of the bill 
would be to preclude the Commission from advising the public 
of their construction of the law they administer. It is 
difficult for them to see wisdom in such action. She 
submitted written testimony.· (Exhibit E) . 

SUSAN SACHSEMAIER, Women's Lobbyist Fund, stated this bill 
singles out educational equity rules for legislative " 
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approval. She asked why these rules in particular have been 
chosen. The Lobbyist Fund views this bill to be an effort 
to obstruct further progress in educational equity. HB 399 
aims to obstruct progress in sex equity, an area of impor­
tance to our state's young women, men and children. She 
urged a do not pass. She submitted written testimony. 
(Exhibit F) . 

MARTHA ONISHUK, Legislative Chair of the Missoula League of 
Women Voters, stated that the League has been following the 
HRC edu~ational equality rulemaking for the last three 
years. Evidence at these meetings and hearings and in the 
settlement agreement review o.f the Ridgeway suit have shown 
discrimination still exists in Montana schools. Defeat of 
this bill was encouraged. Written testimony was submitted 
by Ms. Onishuk. (Exhibit G) . 

BARBARA HOLLMANN, stated that proposed guidelines by the HRC 
are excellent standards and she urged opposition to this 
bill. 

NANCY DEDEN, Missoula, submitted testimony which included 
documentation (Exhibit H 1-12) on how and why the Human 
Rights Commission is involved in making equality rules for 
the schools of Montana. She stated the process of having 
the HRC develop rules and guidelines for Montana schools has 
been a slow and painstaking undertaking by all people 
involved in eliminating the discrimination which exists in 
schools. This work should have been developed in 1972, we 
are 15 years behind, she said. The attitudes of the educa­
tional leaders of Montana are in the dark ages. Money is 
short, and time for young women in educational systems is 
short, we must begin, let us begin here and when they are 
developed, let us enforce them with the same vengeance that 
has been used in Montana to fight the equalizing of educa­
tion for Montana females. 

MAUREEN JONES, Women's Opportunity and Resource Development, 
and Director of the Sex Equity in Vocation Education project 
in Western Montana, stated that she supports full implemen­
tation of sex equity in education, therefore, she opposes HB 
399. She submitted written testimony. (Exhibit I). 

ANNE BRODSKY, Woman's Law Caucus, Montana Student Bar 
Association, University of Montana Law School, Missoula, 
stated primarily, her testimony focuses on the lack of need 
for this legislation, in light of existing statutory provi­
sions with respect to agency promulgation of administrative 
rules. She submitted written testimony. (Exhibit J) . 

MARY GIBSON, President of the Montana Division of the 
American Association of University Women, Kalispell, stated 
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that AAUW recognizes the importance of the HRC and opposes 
any attempt to weaken its authority. She submitted written 
testimony. (Exhibit K) . 

KATHERINE CADY, Bozeman; MARGARET ENGLISH, Helena; DAVE 
HARTMEN, Montana Education Association, went on record in 
opposition to HB 399. 

JOHN G. FRANKINO, Teacher, member of the state's advisory 
commi ttee on sex equity, and former chair of the Human 
Rights Commission, believed that the HRC is the proper body 
to process education equity cases in Montana and to make 
rules necessary to that end .. He submitted written testimo­
ny. (Exhibit L) . 

DR. JOHN W. KOHL, Dean, College of Education, Montana State 
University, offered several points to refute the need for HB 
399. He submitted written testimony. (Exhibit M). 

JANICE K. WHETSTONE, Attorney, Bozeman, submitted written 
testimony (Exhibit N) and stated this bill relates to the 
requirement of legislative approval of administration rules 
implementing the Montana HRC Act that prohibits sex discrim­
ination in education. She believes that the ultimate effect 
if this bill actually becomes law is to make it impossible 
to enact the administrative rules necessary to implement the 
provisions of the act. The thrust of the act that prohibits 
sex discrimination in education needs to be immediately 
implemented. She pointed out that Montana is at its very 
strongest when all of its citizens have the opportunity to 
reach their fullest potential in all endeavors. 

QUESTIONS (OR DISCUSSION) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 339: Rep. Addy 
asked Rep. Manuel why the bill does not just state who has 
jurisdiction and he stated the policy is already set. Rep. 
Addy asked Ms. Morton what level of communication should the 
HRC hav'e used. She stated that it would be appropriate for 
them to let her know they were considering the rules and to 
find out what rules we have so we could all work together on 
this. 

Rep. Rapp-Svrcek asked Rep. Manuel if there is any other 
area in which rules are promulgated that the legislature has 
prior approval of those rules. He answered that there are. 
Rep. Rapp-Svrcek asked Mr. Waterman if he believes there is 
reason in the promulgation of the rules of HRC. He stated 
that under the circumstances of duplication, the issues 
raised relative to whether an additional set of standards 
would introduce another element of rights and remedies and 
further duplicate matters, were not heard during the hear­
ings before the HRC. He felt the expertise is in the 
legislature for examination of proposed rules. 
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Rep. Mercer asked Mr. Larson if there is an attempt to take 
the HRC out of this area. He stated that there is no 
attempt to preempt. It is a special area where we have 
several agencies working, and an area where the legislature 
can set the priorities as to who is to do what. Rep. Miles 
questioned Rep. Manuel on why all of the other rulemaking 
that goes on in the state agencies have an administrative 
process set up and we have an administrative code committee 
that is the body for appeals and why should sex 
discrimination rules not follow the same procedure. Rep. 
Manuel stated that it was not a formal hearing but there was 
opposition from the administrative code commissioner 
commi ttee on this same subj ect and there was nothing done 
about it because the session was coming up. Rep. Miles 
asked who is going to determine whether or not it is a 
substitive rule that needs legislative approval. Rep. 
Manuel pointed out that any rule on this subject would have 
to have legislative approval. Rep. Hannah asked Ms. 
MacIntyre why HRC believes it is their responsibility for 
writing the rules. She stated that the reason the HRe 
believes it has authority in this area is that there is a 
specific state statute, section 49-2-307, which this 
legislature has enacted that says it is illegal to discrimi­
nate on basis of sex in education and it gives the enforce­
ment of that statute to the HRC. It is important to recog­
nize that this bill does not do anything to that underlined 
statute. The rules that have been proposed to date cannot 
be adopted and we must go back to the drawing board and get 
approval for any future rules. This is not a turf fight, 
she stated, and there are legitimate reasons that the Board 
of Public Education and the Office of Public Instruction 
would be concerned about sex equity in education and we 
commend their actions in this area and their concern but it 
does not take away from our underlined responsibility under 
the act. Rep. Addy asked Rep. Manuel if he is saying that 
we should go back and reintroduce HB 879, from the 1983 
session~ and that the legislature should set forth all of 
the guidance that can be set forth in this area. He stated, 
"no". Rep. Addy stated that is exactly what will happen if 
the HRC comes up with proposed rules and then comes into the 
legislature in 1989 and submits them. We would be engaging 
in the rulemaking process and we are just too busy for that. 
Rep. Manuel stated that will probably not happen. Rep. Addy 
wondered then if Rep. Manuel was saying that the legislature 
should never consider rules promulgated by the HRC and 
Rep.Manuel stated, "that is what the bill is asking". Rep. 
Manuel stated that this bill is an expansion of rulemaking 
and asked for passage of HB 399, in closing the hearing. 

HOUSE BILL NOT. 400: Rep. Manuel, District No. 11, stated 
this bill prohibits age discrimination in housing, and he is 
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not against children. In 1985, rules were adopted that go 
into effect July 1, 1987, regarding this subject. There is 
no case law in the State of Montana supporting the view that 
Montana's Human Rights Act prohibits refusal to sell, lease, 
or rent housing or property to a person because of the age 
of a person residing with him. 

PROPONENTS: LARRY WITT, Bozeman Landlord's Association, 
supported HB 400. He stated that the Human Rights Commis­
sion Rule 24-9-1107 is both vaguely written and lacking in 
some important exemptions. In an age of increasing litiga­
tion, such vague language will only breed more lawsuits. 
Just what constitutes age discrimination needs to be spelled 
out in detail. Many questions exist with the rule as it is 
written. The landlord needs the right to determine how much 
risk he is willing to take and set his own guidelines and 
age limits for children. He submitted written testimony. 
(Exhibit A). He also submitted a copy of the HRC Rule 
24-9-1107. (Exhibit B) . 

MARTY HELLER, Landlord for a Senior Citizens Complex, 
Helena, representing the senior citizens who live in his 
building, stated some residents require a quiet atmosphere. 
They have chosen to live where it is quiet and take comfort 
in living in that type of atmosphere. On their behalf, he 
requests that HB 400 be passed. 

BOB HELDING, Montana Association of Realtors, Missoula, 
stated the ability to utilize your own property the way you 
desire is a privileged right. The landlord should have the 
right to manage his property the way he sees fit. He 
submitted written testimony. (Exhibit C). 

ELMER FLEER, President of the Billings Chapter of the 
Montana Landlord's Association, pointed out they are in 
support of this bill because they recognize that each age 
group has its own life style and needs. The family group 
has different needs than the young adult or senior citizens. 
He stated that if landlords can target their clientele then 
they can give better services to that clientele. 

BRIAN MCCULLOUGH, President of the Helena Chapter of the 
Montana Landlord's Association, stated that the issue of 
this bill is property rights, property risks, liability, 
economic growth and law enforcement. He urged support for 
this legislation. 

JANE WESTER, Realtor, Helena, stated there is not a problem 
in Helena for finding housing if you have children. She 
supported this bill and hoped it would not open a can of 
worms by letting this rule go into effect. 
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OPPONENTS: JACK M. MCLEAN, a member of the Mt. Human Rights 
Commission, stated he believes the purpose of this bill is 
to permit landlords to discriminate against tenants with 
children. Al though he neither supports nor opposes that 
policy, he does not believe this bill is the appropriate way 
to achieve that policy. He urged the legislature clarify 
the legislative intent of the discrimination in housing act 
by addressing the underlying statute, rather than just 
repealing the administrative rule. He submitted written 
testimony. (Exhibit D) . 

MARIE SCRIEBER, Great Falls, questioned the morality of the 
bill. It seems. to promote splitting up families or segre­
gating families who rent as if they were aliens. She stated 
children are our future, we must allow them to grow into 
that future with their self esteem. She submitted written 
testimony. (Exhibit E). 

KAREN ANDERSEN, Chairperson of the Mt. Low Income Coalition, 
Butte, stated that children should not be made to suffer 
because of an economic status that they have no control over 
or because of their age. This type of action is terribly 
unjust, especially because houses available to people with 
children are usually in the worst or most neglected neigh­
borhoods. She asked that a ruling be made in favor of 
children and vote against HB 400. She submitted written 
testimony. (Exhibit F) . 

MARCIA YOUNGMAN, Member of the Bozeman Housing Coalition, 
stated that discrimination is going on in Montana by looking 
at the "no children allowed" ads in the newspapers. She 
asked that the Human Rights Commission Act not be crippled 
by the passage of HB 400. She submitted letters from 
several people as documentation of the housing problem 
people face who have children. (Exhibit G-K) . 

MARTHA ONICHUK, representing the League of Women Voters, 
opposed this bill because they believe that it is unneces­
sary. The administrative code committee already has the 
power to overlook rules and make amendments and we think it 
might be a bad precedent in the short time of the legisla­
ture to start reviewing rules of agencies. She submitted 
written testimony. (See Exhibit G, under HB 399). 

JOANNE PETERSEN, Attorney from the Bozeman Housing Coali­
tion, stated this is a serious problem for families. She 
strongly opposed the legislation. 

LOIS M. DURAND, Butte Community Union, and Montana Low 
Income Coalition, opposed this bill because of the discrimi­
nation involved. She requested that a careful and fair 
decision be made concerning the bill. 
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KATHARINE CADY, Women in Transition, Bozeman, went on record 
in opposition to this legislation. 

WILBUR JOHNSON, Concerned Citizens Coalition, Great Falls, 
went on record in opposition to discrimination and HB 400. 
He submitted written testimony. (Exhibit L) . 

SANDY CHANEY, Women's Lobbyist Fund, stated the procedural 
requirements set forth in this bill appear to. create an 
unnecessary exception to the general procedural methods for 
rule adoption under the MT Administrative Procedures Act. 
This legislation is unnecessary. She submitted written 
testimony. (Exhibit M). 

JOHN ORTWEIN, Mt. Catholic Conference, stated that it seems 
that the removal of Section 4 from present law will cause 
further discrimination to the housing problems already 
confronted by the poor and the elderly. The MCC urged a 
"no" vote on HB 400. He submitted written testimony. 
(Exhibit N) • 

MARY GIBSON, President, Montana Division, American Associa­
tion of University Women, opposed the legislation and 
submitted written testimony. (See Exhibit I under HB 399). 
(See attached visitor's register sheets for further oppo­
nents who did not testify). 

QUESTIONS (OR DISCUSSION) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 400: Rep. Addy 
asked Rep. Manuel to comment on Mr. McLean's proposed 
amendment. He stated it would take the Commission off the 
hook because they would not have to make any ruling. He 
further stated he is apprehensive about it because it gives 
the state the right to discriminate. It is possible that it 
could kill HB 400. Rep. Addy asked Rep. Manuel if he felt 
the Commission should refuse to rent to people who have 
children or should they prohibit it. He answered they 
should reject the rule and not do anything in that area. 
Rep. Manuel stated there are two sides to Rep. Addy's 
question and it is a grey area. 

Rep. Manuel closed the hearing on HB 400. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 495: Rep. Corne', District No. 77, stated HB 
495 de~ls with custodial interference. He stated there is a 
need to expand the definition of custodial interference in 
the law to reflect changes in custody relationships between 
parents, both before and after a divorce. The charge of 
custodial interference cannot be made against a parent who 
has joint custody and then kidnaps the child. He proposed 
amendments to HB 495. (Exhibit A). 



Judiciary Committee 
February 11, 1987 
Page 10 

PROPONENTS: KELLY M. HOGAN, Attorney from Bozeman, stated 
it is a crime in the state of Montana to break into some­
body's home and steal their goods, it is called burglary. 
It is a crime to help yourself to your partners joint funds 
but in the State of Montana, there is a loophole large 
enough for a child to disappear through. Many states have 
made it a crime to steal a child from the other parent. He 
pointed out that this is a necessary bill and if it is not 
passed, this situation of custodial interference will 
continue. If just one family can be saved from this terri­
ble situation of a child being stolen and save the child 
from the fear, then, the legislature has accomplished much. 

CYNTHIA PALMER, Bozeman, stated that presently, the law 
enforcement's hands are tied from helping a parent whose 
child has been stolen by the other parent. The Missing 
Children's Organization has requested that Ms. Palmer help 
on a local level in making cpanges in the law to protect 
children. She stressed this legislation be passed. 

LINDA MCNEIL, Attorney, Bozeman, specifically addressed the 
proposed (c) in the amendment; joint custody. Currently, 
joint custody is a presumption in the State of Montana. She 
stated we must keep up with the changes in the law regarding 
custody. She urged support for HB 495 and the amendments. 

OPPONENTS: MARCIA DIAS, stated she would like to see HB 495 
killed. The reason for this is that the bill deals with two 
different subjects: 1) Taking the child out of the state; 
2) Interference. Other bills have addressed this subject. 
She stated this bill appears to be unconstitutional because 
it creates absolute liability. It eliminates the require­
ment that intent must be proved. She further explained 
there are no circumstances constituting an exception or 
non-violation. The statute does not give courts any discre­
tion. She submitted written testimony. (Exhibit B). 

REBECCA C. ATKINS, East Helena, submitted written testimony 
(Exhibit C) and stated that HB 495 is an addendum to HB 284. 
She agreed there are many divorced parents who refuse 
visitation because of animosity towards each other, but this 
bill is too extreme and should not be passed. 

CELESTE HOLLINGSWORTH, Helena, opposed the legislation 
because of the emotional trauma the children will face if 
the custodial parent is fined and imprisoned and because 
this legislation is wasting the taxpayer's money, especially 
when there are no penalties for late child support payments. 
She submitted written testimony. (Exhibit D) . 
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QUESTIONS (OR DISCUSSION) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 495: Rep. 
Rapp-Svrcek asked Ms. McNeil to address Ms. Diaz's concerns 
in regard to an intoxicated or dangerous parent coming to 
pick up the children for visitation. She stated there seems 
to be confusion in regard to the civil processes for custody 
visi tation with the criminal custodial interference. Ms. 
McNeil suggested that an order for supervised visitation 
should be obtained. 

Rep. Corne', in closing, stated this bill addresses a 
serious void and he closed the hearing on HB 495. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 672: Rep. Whalen, District No. 93, sponsor, 
stated this bill requires an insurer of a defendant to be 
joined as a defendant if a claim is or may be covered by the 
insurer and that at the time of trial the jury shall be 
informed of the amount of insurance coverage that the 
defendant has. o Under the pre~ent system, when a plaintiff 
is injured in an accident and pursues the case, he is the 
one that sits at the counsel table, but his insurance 
company hires his attorney by contract and pays his attor­
ney, controls his defense and the insurance company, on 
behalf of the insured, does the investigation. The net 
effect of the present status is that there is unmeaningful 
recoveries or no recoveries for injured plaintiffs. He 
stated there is an injustice in the system that this bill is 
designed to take care of. 

PROPONENTS: ERIC THUESEN, Montana Trial Lawyers, supported 
the bill because the jury is very interested in knowing if 
there is insurance in a case. Many cases have to have 
retrials because the jury does not know the insurance status 
of the defendant and if the insurance company was named as a 
real party interest, the concern of the jury would be 
cleared up once and for all. 

OPPONENTS: JACQUELINE N. TERRELL, American Insurance 
Association, urged a do not pass on this bill. The Montana 
Supreme Court has consistently ruled that introduction of 
evidence regarding the defendant's insurance is prejudicial. 
The jury's function is to determine the amount of damages in 
direct relation to the liability of the tort feasor. 

KATHY IRIGOIN, State Auditor's office, went on record in 
opposition to this legislation. 

ROGER MCGLENN, Independent Insurance Agents Association of 
Montana, stated this bill would send a negative signal to 
the insurance product supplier, the insurance companies. It 
would also reduce insurance loss predictability in the State 
of Montana. He pointed out that insurance companies do not 
pay claims with insurance company money, they pay claims 
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with insurance consumer money. 
pass on this pill. 

He strongly urged a do not 

BONNIE TIPPY, Alliance American Insurers, went on record as 
being in very strong opposition of this bill. 

RANDY BISHOP, Attorney, Billings, stated he was speaking on 
behalf of the Montana Association of Defense Counsel, and 
hoped HB 672 would be rejected. 

SUE WEINGARTNER, Montana Association of Defense Counsel, 
Helena, speaking on behalf of Montana Liability Coalition, 
stated they strongly oppose the bill. 

TOM KEEGAN, Attorney, Helena, Member of the Trial Lawyers 
Association, opposed this bill. The Supreme Court has said 
the introduction of insurance has no business in the court­
room in front of the jury. 

There were no further opponents and no questions from the 
committee. 

Rep. Whalen closed the hearing on HB 672 by stating this 
would not be a defense lawyer relief act. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 567: Rep. Ramirez, District No. 87, sponsor, 
stated this bill is very important in regard to tort reform. 
The bill provides that in an action arising from bodily 
injury or death, plaintiff's reimbursement from a collateral 
source is admissible as evidence unless the source of the 
reimbursement has a subrogation right under state or federal 
law. He pointed out there are jury verdicts that are either 
excessive or do not make sense sometimes because they are 
trying a play, a fantasy. They are not trying the true 
facts in the case with respect to damages because of the 
collateral source rule. It simply says, those collateral 
sources would be given to the jury and the jury would then 
be required to make a reduction unless there is a statutory 
subroga tion right. They must have a system where society 
pays once and only once for these damages. 

PROPONENTS: GERALD J. NEELEY. Montana Medical Association, 
Billings, stated in Montana, the collateral source rule 
provides "that a payment to (an injured victim) from a 
source wholly independent of and not in behalf of the 
wrongdoer, cannot inure to the benefit of the wrongdoer to 
lessen the damages recoverable from him, and the evidence of 
such payment is inadmissible. Goggans vs. Winkley, 159 
Mont. 85, 92, 485 P.2d 594, 598 (1972). The rule is predi­
cated upon the general notion that the wrongdoer should not 
benefit because a victim has been prudent enough to buy 
his/her own insurance or because if he/ she is fortunate 
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enough to have friends or relatives who are willing to 
provide valuable services without pay during a time of need. 
The rule is now under attack. The general argument advanced 
is that the rule allows the victim to be paid twice for 
damages such as medical expenses covered by insurance and 
thus, provides the injured party with a "windfall". He 
further stated that the collateral source rule, at least, 
provides the victim with a partial set off for his or her 
litigation costs. Abolishing the rule would only create a 
"windfall" for insurance companies that have received 
premiums, but will be able to escape risks they have insured 
for. The collateral source rule should be modified and not 
eliminated. He submitted written testimony and amendments 
to this bill. (Exhibit A). He also submitted a handout 
titled, Actuarial Analysis of American Medical Association 
Tort Reform Proposals, dated September, 1985. (Exhibit B) . 
He stated the Montana Liability Coalition is in strong 
support of the legislation. 

CONNIE CLARK, Vice-Chairman, Montana Forward Coalition, 
stated there is a need for a modification or elimination of 
the collateral source 'rule. This is a positive step towards 
correcting a flaw in the legal system and it should help 
improve the business climate in the State of Montana. She 
urged support for the bill. 

KAY FOSTER, Billings Area Chamber of Commerce, pointed out 
that it is the concern of the Chamber that the collateral 
source rule does drive up the cost of insurance for all 
Montanans and can lead to dual recovery for the same injury. 
She submitted written testimony. (Exhibit C) . 

RALPH YAEGER, Department of Commerce, spoke in behalf of the 
Governor's Council and stated the Council believed this 
modification would allow judges and juries to make informed 
decisions regarding the reimbursement of providers of prior 
or future compensation. They believe HB 567 will help to 
eliminate many of the problems associated with the collater­
al source rule. 

OPPONENTS: ERIC THUESEN, Trial Lawyers Association, stated 
the Trial Lawyers are against double recoveries or windfall 
for any plaintiff in any lawsuit. He pointed out they are 
for fair compensation to the victim, decided by a jury of 
their peers. They do oppose this legislation. Victims are 
not receiving windfalls. 9~% of the cases of victims that 
use the judicial system, by no means, receives a windfall or 
double recovery. In 99% of the cases, the victim is never 
fully compensated for all his losses. He gave the example 
in chart form of a $100,000.00 verdict of lawful damages. 
Litigation costs are not part of the recovery. Under 
current law, if the verdict was $100,000.00, litigation 
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costs might cost $40,000.00, and if the person was prudent 
and had insurance to cover $20,000.00, his net recovery 
would be about $80,000.00. Under the proposed bill the man 
would receive about $60,000.00. This bill bogs people down 
in collateral source and victimizes the victim. 

TOM KEEGAN, Attorney, Helena, pointed out there is no reason 
for this bill and it is wrong. He strongly opposed the 
legislation. 

REP. WHALEN explained he has never seen a case where an 
injured plaintiff has been made whole by the present system. 
If the collateral source rule' is taken away, it will make it 
that much more difficult for an injured plaintiff to be made 
whole. He opposed the bill. 

QUESTIONS (OR DISCUSSION) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 567: Rep. Addy 
said as a compromise, how about if they deduct from the 
award all of the benefits received and then add back in all 
the premiums paid. He asked Rep. Ramirez to comment on 
that. He stated you can look at how much of the premiums 
you want to put back in which he would leave at the judge­
ment of the committee. He said he started with one year but 
five years or more could be added in. Rep. Mercer said he 
was concerned about people who want to sell insurance and 
people who want to buy insurance in the area of full compen­
sation. He asked Rep. Ramirez why the rule should not be 
that an insurance policy could address this issue, such as, 
it could be treated as a collateral source. Rep. Ramirez 
stated it is a matter of public policy. Rep. Mercer asked 
if there would be any market for litigation. insurance and 
Rep. Ramirez said that you can insure for litigation costs. 
Rep. Mercer said people are not recovering 100% because of 
the litigation costs. That is a separate issue, Rep. 
Ramirez stated. 

Rep. Ramirez closed the hearing on HB 567 stating that he 
has confidence in the jury system and as long as we have the 
jury system, the facts must be given to them. 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to come before 
the committee, the hearing was adjourned at 12:46 p.m. 
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HB 393 

Introduction - Representative Lory 

In 1983 the Legislature amended the Montana Human Rights Act and 

Goverrnnenta1 Ccx:1e of Fair Practices to allow cases to be re:roved fran 

the administrative process to district courts through the use of a 

procedure known as a "right to sue letter." House Bill 393 corrects 

problems which have arisen in the interpretation of the statute and 

clarifies the right to sue procedures in light of a recent Montana 

Supreme Court decision. It also eliminates sane unfair results, 

especially when a party who has failed to cooperate in the Ccmnission 

investigation requests re:roval to avoid the issuance of an adverse 

ruling and when the Canmission has invested substantial effort in 

preparing the case for hearing and a party requests removal on the eve 

of hearing. 

In addition to correcting these problems, the bill would permit the 

Ccmnission staff to dismiss cases on its own rrotion, so that the 

resources of the Ccmnission are not utilized on frivolous cases. 

Anne MacIntyre of the Carrnission staff is with me today to discuss 

the specifics of the bill am answer any questions you may have. 

DR0002 
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Testimony - Anne L. MacIntyre, 

Administrator, Human Rights Division 

In Support of HB 393 

The staff of the Human Rights Commission has a statutory mandate to 

investigate and conciliate cases filed with it. Therefore, there is a 

strong emphasis on the mediation and conciliation aspects of the 

process. In fact, the Commission is able to dismiss or settle a 

majority of the cases filed without hearing or litigation. 

By way of background, when a case is filed with the Human Rights 

Commission it is assigned to an investigator for investigation and 

mediation. If the complaint cannot be resolved informally, a "finding" 

is issued by the investigator. If there is cause to believe 

discrimination exists and the case is not settled it proceeds through 

the conciliation process. If no cause is found, informal appeal may be 

had. All cases may then proceed through to administrative hearing, . 

before the Commission and, if necessary~ a judicial review proceeding. 

As Representative Lory has stated the Montana Human Rights Act and 

Governmental Code of Fair Practices were amended to establish a 

procedure whereby cases could be removed from the administrative 

process. One reason for the 1983 amendment was a backlog in cases 

awaiting administrative hearing. That backlog no longer exists. 

The Commission interpreted the statute to reflect its und~r-;tandin~ 

of legislative intent and permitted removal of cases to district court 

when three conditions existed: 

1. 180 days had elapsed since the complaint was filed. 
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2. The Commission was unable to hold a contested case proceeding 

within 12 months. 

3. The efforts of the division to settle the case after informal 

investigation had been unsuccessful. 

In October of 1986, in University of Montana Foundation v. Human 

Rights Commission, the Montana Supreme Court determined that the 

Commission's interpretation of the statute was incorrect and held that 

the legislature granted the agency a total of 12 months within which to 

complete the administrative process when a party has requested removal. 

House Bill 393 does not reverse the Supreme Court ruling. Rather, 

the Commission merely seeks to refine the procedures governing removal 

and establish some statutory exceptions which would permit the 

Commission to deny a request for removal, even when the time periods 

contained in the statute have passed. 

If this bill is enacted, after a case has been pending for 12 

months either party still has the right to remove the case. If a party 

fails to cooperate, then attempts to remove the case to avoid the 

issuance of a finding, the Commission could retain jurisdiction over the 

case. Likewise, if a subpoena enforcement action is necessary to 

complete the investigation, the Commission could retain the case. 

The average length of a subpoena enforcement action is about five 

months, leaving the Commission and its staff insufficient time to 

complete the investigation and conciliation of the case, much l~Q~ ~h~ 

contested case hearing. 

. The bill also expressly provides that a party could waive the right 

to request removal. In addition, if the staff has certified the case 

for hearing and 30 days have elapsed, parties could no longer remove the 
" 
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case. This not only saves the parties preparation time, it also saves 

valuable resources in the time and effort expended by state employees. 

If the case is one of first impression, it could likewise be 

retained. The parties would benefit from the expertise of the 

Commission and its staff in its area of specialization. 

Finally, if a finding of reasonable cause is issued and the 

complainant is not represented by counsel, the Commission could process 

the case administratively. This allows unrepresented parties to take 

advantage of the administrative procedures without the need to hire 

counsel. 

New subsection (3) of the statute as amended would assist the 

Commission staff to maintain control of its caseload by issuing right to 

sue letters in cases when the Commission does not have jurisdiction or 

where there is no cause to believe discrimination occurred. It also 

allows the Commission staff to issue a right to sue letter if the 

complainant fails to keep the Commission staff informed of its 

whereabouts or otherwise fails to cooperate. These procedures are 

modeled in part upon EEOC procedures. 

This is a means of dealing with cases which lack merit ot cases 

wherein the Commission lacks jurisdiction. It will reduce the costs of 

processing these claims and reduce the financial burden upon the 

employers to defend these claims. 

The bill provides for ~~~isi~n~ to rl@ny T@qu@RtR for removal to 

district court or to dismiss a complaint to be made by the Commission 

staff with appeal to the full Commission and opportunity for judicial 

review. 
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Re: HB 393 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee: 

FREDERICK F. SHERWOOD. 

OF COUNSEL 

My name is Frederick Sherwood. I am an attorney who has and 
does represent clients, both charging parties and respondents, 

-before--the -Human-Rights. Commission. I also served as staff 
counsel for the Commission from 1978 through 1982. I would like 
to express my support for HB 393. 

I believe that the bill addresses some weak spots in the 
present system of transition between the Commission and district 
courts when such a transition is triggered by the issuance of a 
"right to sue" letter. I particularly support the addition of 
new sUbsection (2)(a) to §§ 49-2-509 and 49-3-312. This new 
language would enable the Commission staff to refuse to issue a 
"right to sue" letter if the requesting party was uncooperative 
in the investigation. 

A client of mine filed complaints with the Commission in 
January of 1984. The respondent disputed the Commission's 
jurisdiction -and for a long time refused to supply information. 
Finally, when the commission staff was about to issue its 
findings, the respondent prevented them by demanding that the 
right to sue letter then be issued. The courts held that the 
reason for the delay in the investigation was irrelevant under 
existing law, and that the Commission had lost jurisdiction 
solely because of time limitations. Th~ result was that my 
client's case was tied up for over a year and a half, with no 
tangible result. 

' .. 
The other part of HB 393 which would be especially useful is 

proposed new sUbsection (2)(c) of §§ 49-2-509 and 49-3-312, which 
would prohibit transferring a case to court later th~n 30 days 
after there is notice that a formal Commission hearing will 
occur. Either party may remove a case to district court in 
preference to a Commission hearing. Currently, however, such a 
removal can take place in theory right up to the day of the 
hearing itself. In practice, I have seen requests for "right to 
sue" letters as late as a couple weeks before the administrative 

' .. hearing is scheduled. What happens then is that the parties must 
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start allover again preparing for a court trial, likely 
duplicating much work that has already been done at the 
administrative level. There is no reason why a party should not 
be required to choose his forum earlier. 

I am less enthusiastic about proposed new subsection (2)(d) 
of §~ 49-2-509 and 49-3-312, which would allow the Commission 
staff to refuse to issue a right to sue letter in matters of 
"first impression." I understand the rationale for this 
proposal, but I think there is too much of a chance of additional 
argument or litigation over the tangential issue of what is or is 
not a case of "first impression." With that caveat, I ask that 
HB 393 do pass. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Frederick F. Sherwood 
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IN SUPPORT OF HB399 - REQUIRING LEGISLATIVE APPROVAL 
OF HU~AN RIGHTS COMMISSION RULES ON 

SEX DISCRIMINATION IN EDUCATION 

By Claudette Morton, Executive Secretary 
Board of Public Education 

The Board of Public Education supports HB399, but we do not 

want our support of this bill to be misinterpreted. We 

definitely support equity and we believe the Human Rights 

Commission fulfills a very real need in the State of Montana. 

However, the Board of Public Education is constitutionally 

responsible for setting policy for the public schools, 

kindergarten through twelfth grade, of Montana. One of the 

major forums for school people, in which policy is set and 

distributed, is the Montana School Accreditation Standards. 

Public school boards and administrators have come to rely on 

these standards as their base for determining that they are 

meeting ~10ntana rules. The Board of Public Education has been 

concerned with the issue of equity for some time now. (See 

Attachment/Handout) While it is not a very long standard it is 

quite comprehensive and addresses the area of sex as well as 

race, marital status, national origin or handicapping 

condition. It also speaks to the fact that this standard 

applies to programs, facilities, textbooks, curriculum, 

counseling, library services and extra-curricular activities. 

The standard became effective July 1, 1986. The Office of 

Rlblic Instruction, in its role of implementing Board policy, 

has not only been working on compliance of this accreditation 

standard, as well as all. the others, but has been providing 

technical assistance to school districts which may have 

problems understanding how to comply. The Board of Public 

Education put their equity standard in place over a year ago. 
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We were, therefore, surprised that the Human Rights commission deciued to 

adopt ru~es governing sex equity in education this past year. The Board 

was somewhat dismayed and disappointed to find that the Human Rights 

Corronission had decided to develop these rules without any communication 

with the state ooard, whose primary responsibility is public education. 

The Board feels that their accreditation standard 109 addressed the 

issues covered by these proposed rules. 
HotA..s~ J().,d;c,;o.ry 

There is another issue to be considered by the ~ ~ 

corronittee. The 49th session of the Legislature enacted a law (20-2-115 

MCA) which requires the Board of Public Education to develop a fiscal 

note to determine the financial impact of rules on school districts and 

further limits the Board's authority' by stating that "if the financial 

impact of the proposed rule .•• is found by the Board to be substantial, 

the Board may not proceed to rulemaking and shall request the next 

legislature to fund implementation of the proposed rule." It is 

difficult to say whether the Human Rights Corranission' s more detailed 

rules will have a "significant impact on the schools" but it would seem 

to be a somewhat inequitable treatment of appointed boards if significant 

rules which impact K-12 education can be adopted by one body and the body 

whose primary responsibility is education has to live in a more 

restrictive rulemaking manner. Since we are hearing rules dealing with 

equity I bring this to the .... Corranittee also as an issue of equity. 

In conclusion, the Board of Public Education supports HB399 because 

it feels that the proposed rules on Sex Equity in Education of the Human 

Rights Corranission are not needed. The proposed rules, or other rules 

they may develop in this area, are not needed for public education 

because there is currently an administrative rule which covers this topic 

in place. We appreciate the corranunication we have recently had from the 

Human Rights Corranission and would welcome the opportuni ty to work with 

them on this or other public education issues. 



ACCREDITATION 

10.55.109 OPPORTUNITY AND EDUCATIONAL EQUITY A school 
district will not discriminate against any student on the 
basis of sex, race, marital status, national origin or handi­
capping condition in any area of accreditation. This is 
inclusive of programs, facilities, textbooks, curriculum, 
counseling, library services and extra-curricular activities. 
It is the purpose of the accreditation standards to guarantee 
equality of educational opportunity to each person regardless 
of sex, race, marital status, national origin or handicapping 
condition. (History: Sec. 20-2-121(7) MeA; IMP, Sec. 
20-7-101 MeA; NEW, 1985 MAR p. 352, Eff. 4/12/85.) 
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MEMBERS OF THIS COMMITTEE: 

My name isnonald f. Waterman. I appear today on 
behalf of the :~ontan() H.tgn ~cnool Association in ODPosi­
tion to House Oill 0'19. The fli.:.>tcric:ll rcconJ of tnE:: 
l.fo n tan a Hi 9 h S clio 0 1 Ass 0 c I a t ion in the are a 0 I S e)l. <.: ::; :.J " 1 _ 
ity in extracurricular activities will substantIatE:: th~ 
fact our oppo~it!on to this bill does not reflect opposi­
tion to the principle that discrIr.:ination stlculc nc~ cxi:>t 
wi thi n .. erJuca t 10 n. . '. . " _ 

.. - ~.". '" . .. .. -. .... -..... ;. -'. ".:...;: ... ~ ; :.. ... . . .. 

The p_rogra'l1s of the (,lontana High School ,'\$socL:;tiGn 
have been cperate:d without reg:frd to sex. Thc /\sSJci'-ltiofi 
is proud of its record in sponsoring women's ~thletics as 
compared to the rcst of the nation. Women cha~pio~5 ~ere 
fir s t r e cog nIl e d .i. n 1 9 3 5 in the s p 0 r t 5 0 f golf cl n j ten n i s 
in Hontana. TOday there are seven sports in whiCi": the 

'Association sponsors both boys and girls teams; t~o adui­
tional sports have no sex-related criteria for particiD~­
tion. One sport is operated exclusively for \1crnen. Thu$ 
today in t~cntana, women have access to ·ten_~ports and m<.::n 
ton io.e·-- . 

The two major tea~ sports for women, track and 
basketball, were initiated in 1969 and 1972 respectively. 
We point out that the initiation of these sports resulted 
from interest expressed- by schools and wornen thc~selv~s 
and predated nny legislative or judicial mandate requiring 
that action. The {\ssaciation \'/<1$ ahead of most of tile 
other states of t~e nation at the time of sanctioning 
these sports and remains today in that posture. In the 
slightly wore thon 10 years of the existence of these 
sports, Montana has produced at least a half dozen 
national and 'f:orid class \'/omen track .athletes. They in­
clude Julie 8ro\'/n, Billings; Pam Spencer, Great Falls; 
L 0 rna G r iff in, Co r v a 11 is; 11 a r y 0 s b 0 r n t 8 i 11 i n 9 s; <:l n C lex.i e 
Miller, Kalispell. That list would also incluoe Shunncn 
G r c e n fro m 0 i gSa n (1 y ,-I ere i t not for her un for tun;3 t e (f eat 11 
j nan aut 0 ra 0 /:I i 1 e C1 c c ide n t . 8 yeo en p Cl r i son the in t:rl h;) v c 
produced pe~hnps two world class track uthletps. (Uoug 
Oro\l'n Clr.~1 LClrry' ('lI~!st(~(J). In b(lsr.:r'th,d 1, th~ nu:;.!-·t'f {If 
colle(1p' sc1~olc(j~~hip:., g~inG to \:ornen (It1l;IUrd,cr tI:\·'.;;~ to ~cn 
by (Jlrno~;t four to (lne. fhese discrr.:r"nc ie:s roc CI'): rL::-'-I~ t 
from thf' f;;c'L I':iln!c't",:· ~-;~W~;'l :In: rclntiv!":l,' ;,~):!CI; ~'!' 
natural uU'llr.:.--:: t";JI! ;..,!,' :'!H: ;,:(:n, tH/t rrltt!{'r (;;;: .,r·~.::<,'I··, 

',:ontCln,,'5 relative lC~19 over the rest or the natiun in 
~o~ens' alhletics. 
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Tt1e I\ssociation OPPO!;c:. this hill not hcc()ll'~~it ~~ . 
t cst s t h c p ri n c i pIe 0 r e Q u u J 0 P pur tun i tie s .i n ext r a -
curricular activities but f<lttler because this bill repre­
sents an unnecessCJry change in the funcJarnent<Jl ndturc of 
sports in Montana. Our s~eciflc objections nre ~s follows: 

1 The ~ct jeopardizes the continued 8xistencc ~nd 
viabiJ,ity of the ~·10ntana Higtl School I\ssoci(ltion. This 
jeopardy arises because the: act dcfines :Jthlctics C1nd 
r e c rea t Ion a lac t i v i tie S as" e d u cat i (1 n " i n U, ceo r! s tit u -
tional sense. As a constItutional activity it becomes 
very questionable whether ;J private voluntary assGciation 
such as the t'.ontana High Seliool flssociation C,1rl continue 
to .reQulate these.acti.'.tities .·at _-ali in rt.Or.lafl~j; l":~·he-:. 
lieve·~OPr·maY--be ieQ~Ired by a-c6'urti at first o~J;Jor­
tunity, to assume control of t~cse activities. 

2. The act will alter the basic nature of extra-
cur ric u 1 a r act i vi tIe sin r·i 0 n tan a . 8 Y pas sin 9 t his act, 
the legislature will have made extracurricular ~~tivities 
a constitutional right. This drastically alter e basic 
law in this area which heretofore has always hei~ that 
.such activities were a "privilege" and not a "right". 
That distinction has been essential to extracurricular 
activIties as we I-: nov/ it. For example: 

(a) Presently the Montana High School Associa­
tion requires that a student uchiev~ a cert~in acade­
mic standard before he or she will be allowed to par­
ticipate in extracurricular activitie3. By elevating 
the sea c t i v i tie s t 0 a " rig h tit, par tic i pat hi n can not 
be contingent on such a requirement. Under this ~ct, 
the right to participate in extracurricular activi­
ties is co-equal with the othcr identificd tradi­
tional areas of education such as rcnding :Jnd math. 
Participation in one could not be predicated on ade­
Quate performance in another. 

(b) Presently a coach or sponsur can establish 
rules which must be followed in ordcr for a student 
to be accorded the privilege of p~rticip8tlon. Since 
such partIcipation ~'lill now be a "ri~llil" it is ques­
t ion n b lew he the r s u c h r u 1 e s are vi;) t, 1 e . 

(c) Since extracurricular (lctivitic.'<;, Clnd thcse 
include speech, drari1Zl ~nd mu!;ic, wjJ I be <I "riglil" 
under tllis (Jct, it is then arglli1~lle th,d ~.;c:ho.:11s must 
provicle evcryone \dtll tf)(~ npp(ntunity to rJc)"tic.:i- , 
pate. (It the very n!lrlin'llm " sctlcol I'.ill /I:IV(: to c~­
tat-dish objectivL' .5t;,ncJiJnJ~ by \,;ld~:!l ;1 tl.':if., vJil1 tlC 

- /. -
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chosen and 
would have 
right to a 
eluded. 

~ '--i' . ~_J'""7'L_ 
any per~on not selected for th::Jt'tc.11!l .- , 
certain (Iue proce:;s rights j(le:ludina ~ 
hearing to contest 'tlhy he or she Wct:. ex-

All of the above effects arise naturally from the 
simple fact this bill chooses to accord extracurricular 
activities the same constitutional status as the tradi­
tional components of education. All present rules cf heth 
the Association and the individu~l schodls are premised 
directly upon the fact that extracurricular activities 
'have heretofore been clossified as a privilege. Arguably, 
none of these rules will withstand the basic changes made 
by this legislation. The effect will be injurious for 
both extracurricular activities and for education itself. 

: - 3." "~.::;.- Th i 5 a cf ~"se-rJ.ou s· i y~ j e:qj}tccfrz e s":·p\~ ii"'d i nd~ 1 i t·ig~ ~.: 
tion. There 'is "presently file(i in federal court a class 
action suit by three named Plaintiffs against three 
schools, this Association, and the Office of Public In­
struction. The suit is hcing prosecuted by the Denver 
chapter of the American Civil Liberties Union and \,Iill be 
'"·cided by a Federal Juc!ge from IdClho. The I\CLU is fran:-: 
_~ admit that Montana is being made a test case for the 
nation. The ACLU seeks to revolutionize sports as it 
exists today and the suit includes a sizeable request for 
money damages. The objectives of that suit are to: 

(a) Have the court declare that discrimination 
in Montana is pervasive and injurious to women; 

(b) Have the court declare that sports is a 
fundamental right and not merely a privilege; and 

(e) Have the court 'declare that the Office of 
Public Instruction has the duty to a5sume direct re­
sponsibility to regulate athletics just as it does 
education. 

Defendants in this suit have denied all of the above 
and until this legislation was proposed, the Association 
was of the opinion it would prevail since the arguments 
presented were unsupported by any legal precedent. If 
passed, this act would alter the foregoing position and 
substasntially assure a judgm~nt favoring Plaintiffs on 
all of the relief SOUgflt. 

4. This act dcr.ri'.'~·~; tr;c :issocic..rlion of" the! flcxi-
tJility it needs to cnrrt!ct exj~Lillg efff!ets of past. (jis­
c rim i n ~ t ion. (J lJ I r t.: 1 c:~.; r:n- c ~" l: r : tt)' c C! n t :) i fl P L a 'Ii :. ion:. t iI.:~ t 
di5criminate in f::lv,li' of \":or,'~~il. FOl" p.x;~r:Jplf:, we: proviae 

., -.. ' -

.. --
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for exclusively wornen drill tCum!i \.,I1icl1 (.Irc (] POP-UT~-;'~~Z 
tivity in many schools. Uecause tip to nO\'1 p.xtracurriculnr 

f

a c t i v i tic s. h a v e bee nap r i v i leg e a ncJ (10 t II rig I, t. \'I C t, a II e 
been confident the {\ssocjation could IdthsL.lflcl nn atttlck 
by a male dcmanding to join such (] teom. Under this act 
this activity becomes a right llr'd scllools 'tlil1 be required 
to include males. In sports, up until recently, the 
Assoc~ation had equality in sport~ opportunities, in the 
legal~-sense. because in every sport there \'/8S ei ther,.\. 
team f-or tloth DOys and girls or tnt: teClm WCJS ope" lo~ 
either sex. This procedure is legally permissible. How­
ever, actual participation in some contact sports dcmon­
strafe that equality in the lcgal sense is not always 
fairness. in practice very fc\'l women have any interest in 
participating in heavy contact spcrts. Therefore, _ womenJ' 
v.oll~yba·~l __ wqs·.·san~t.,1Qned last ... tinter by the Assoc-lation. 
This sport is unique in that there is no corresponding 
mens' team. It is the only sport in Montana in which only 
one sex has access. ~/ithout this act \Ie arc confident ttle 
Association can defend that status. With the passage of 
this act, any offered defense would be doubtful. 

5. This act subjects the ~ CJls of f·:ontana to the 
burden of complying with still ano;.ller perspective on 
exactly what constitutes sex discrimination. There is no 
corresponding benefit to either the school or to women. 
Already women have remedies under the Federal Constitu­
tion, .the State Constitution, the Human Rights Act, Sec­
tion 1983 of the federal Codes and Title IX of the Federal 
Codes. In the Association's experience, no two opinions 
are alike as to what is and is not ~nlawful discrimina­
tion. This act will not cnjoy exclusive jurisdiction in 
this area; it will make no definitive statement as to what 
is and is not permissible. It will only suhject the 
schools to still one more opinion as to what ought to be 
done and how fast it should be accomplished. 

6. Finally, considerntion should he given to the 
provlslon of the act creating a private legal remedy 
favoring all parties who believe they have been dis­
criminated against. The threat of suit may deter action 
t~ correct inequities since such efforts may hecome evi­
dence of past discrimination. Moreover, the likelihood of 
a mu1tiplicit}' of litigfltion is suhstantial. One state 
~hlch recently permitted extracurricular decisiuns to ~c 
challenged by adlJl.iflistrative nne! court review experienced 
an incrense in suits from five suit~ to 273 suits in t.he 
fir stye Ct raft e r the c t: :-i n q (~ (l C cur r c (I • A s i m i J d r i (l C r e i1 s e 
in litigation co~Jld ,Ltc ..,r~ujc.;led sbould this bill pass. 

OG2~J 
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• Tht~ hfll "pnh~hi~~ ~~~ ~i~~rimi"~~inn ~"~in~~ 
st~dents in Montana's public ~~h~;i~':';"It -~p~~ific~lly 
retersto counseling and guidance services; recreational 
and athletic activities; course offerings and textbooks. 
All of these areas are currently covered by Title IX on the 
federal level (which the bill was patterned after) and 
the Montana Human Rights Act, ,and in part, the Governmental 
Code._ ~~ .~~i:, P~jlt;tices. ..' _:': .. : ~.-;'~ . : .. '.__ 

. ..:.:,.. . --:~. : . 
f 

WHAT IS THE STATED ~!EED FOR THIS ACT? 

The proponents claim that the federal government 
is withdrawing its enforcement of Title IX and that 
this act is needed to fill the vacuum. They also claim 
that if this act is acopted the federal government will 
stay out of Montana in this area. 

Our research has shown these concerns to be unfounded. 
The administrator of the Office of Civil Rights, \o1hich 
enforces Title IX in Hontana informed me that: 

1). The Office of Civil Rights was not decreasing 
their level of Title IX enforcement in Montana. 

2) Regardless if this act passes,' they are under 
a statutory mandate to investigate and take 
action on all complaints filed with them. This 
bill would have no effect on their enforcement 
efforts in Montana. 

IS THIS ACT NECESSARY IN MONTANA1 

Currently Montana has tt'10 statutes which deal with 
discrimination in education. Section 49-2-307 in the' 
Human Rights Act and Section 49-3-203 in the Governmental 
Code of Fair Practices. S 49-2-307 is a comprehensive 
statute dealing with all types of discrimination in 
education, with enforcement by ~nd through the Human Rights 
Commission. 

Attached is a sUl"!"Jr.ary of all state laws dealing ,-Ii th 
discrimination in education. There are 7 5tntes that 
have comprehensive ~cts which are enforced by specific 
agencies.. The remaining state5 have statutory prohibitions 
against discrimination, but with no enforcement agency. 

EXHIBIT 2 
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Of the 7 states that have detailed statutes, two general 
groups become clear~ Those states that have adopted acts spe-

Icifically dealing with sex discrimination in education, 
with enforcement in the state education office. (Washington, 
Alaska, Nebraska) These states do not have a specific 
statute dealing with discrimination in their Human Rights 
Law~ The other four states have decided to address this 

'area through their Human Rights Commission (Hontana, Idaho, 
South Dakota and Pennsylvania) , 

Th~POint is that everything HB 879 provides is 
• already covered by Hontana law, although not in the 
: same detail. H .. e ..... ne-Mm!~i!lTr~lature-·adopte<i 

I M'. i"ma ... ti'l~~ct*!"'nr974,- ,WtaYS£.Jed!f .. ~.i-':ic~·decis.J.on 
tba.' ..w..a_~fta.,t.wew..l."'bef.r;bandJ:ed'r irroner.central,.~>·, -
r.A<lenc.~~_~bha ... prece--meal;.', .. ' Passage' of" this.. bill 
• wQu.l..Q..~erse-: cha .. po~icy- decision and· erode-: the- HU!ll..a.D 
Riqj}ts.£A"'ri·sS'i~~risdi~eioft"~J.3: this~rea.. - '_~f_ .. thi.s 
'is passeC1 wnat-::-spec.l;al·interest··~ .. otip ,Will corr:e l.n next 
for their own act - the elderly, the handicapped? 

. 
WHAT WILL BE THE EFFECT OF 
TWO STATE ENFORCE~tENT IIGENCIES 

If this bill passes, both- OPX: and' the- Huma~ Riqh·ts.. ~ 
Commissions:w±lI 1'!ave administrative' authority.. , in...~the_ ar~a 
:o~,§.-*.diser:rmfnatlon lIT" educatidh. This will lead to . 
two separate bOdi¢s of administrative law developing in 
:the same area in Montana. It will lead to It~CllIF"S-rm'ppin<n" 
A person who alleges a complaint in this area can f~le grth 
OPI,and if they are not satisfied, can then file with 
the Human'Rights Commission and then with the Office of 
\Civil Rights. 
\ ' , 

," ,:t&h 13 ?1tfr" ~ne'~e'S'!r'e~v-erT~E!"'" to" bo't"" the- state" 
/iuuki:fte-lil:r-!Jt:rtees-~esame~"'.rssiie-s-a·i:e-rEHi:ti9ated.. over 

~ : ~_G"a"'69·in. 
i . 
1 WHAT ~<1ILL BE THE EFFECT 
ION THE DISTRICTS 

By raising athletics and extracurricular events to be' 
included in the "educational opportunities" guaranteed by the 

.Montana Constitution, several problems are created for the 
, school districts. If participation in athletics is a con­
stitutional guarantee, can the school drop a sport due to 
financial reasons? It may not be-able to under this act, and 
it certainly gives ~omeone the right to challenge such an 
action by a school board. 

The proponents claim this act will not cost the districts 
any money. A careful reading of this bill clearly demonstrates 
that the bill will have a major financial impact on many 
districts •. 
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- Personnel will have to be hired, or diverted from other 
;a~eas, to ensure compliance. The athletics section (page 4, 
!11ne 4-25) plainly states there will be no disparity based on 
sex for equipment and supplies, etc. That will require an 
expenditure of funds. The facilities must be comparable -

'remodeling or construction will be required in many schools. 
Further, under the civil action section, a court could order 
a school district to construct or remodel. 
~ 
t, 
~RIVATESCHOOL IMPACT 
~-

Another consideration to look at is the impact on 
private schools. By raising athletics and extracurricular 
events to a constitutionaly guaranteed "educational 
opportunity" private schools will be affected. Although the 
bill only addresses public schools by name, the Constitution 

,applies to,everyone, and th.is could force' private schools 
under more state jurisdiction than this legislature has en­

-visioned. 

CIVIL RELIE~ SECTION 

) Section 7 of the bill would create a private right of 
action for an' individual to come in.and sue a school district 
'for money damages and equitable relief. This is an extention 
lof Title IX, which does not provide for a private right of 
action., .. It a school district is ..aIle,qed to have discriminatec" 

:even J.T they are working to remecfy tne'-situation, they will 
be ~ia~le for civil damages. . 

I T~-equitable relief provision also causes us some concer 
; Take the area of textbo.oks - t.he manufacturers of textbook 
!series are aware of the sex bias issue and ne~~ series gene~dll 
ida not have problems in that area. As old series of textbooks 
Iwear out or are outdated schools order the new series. 
iEventually there will be no sex-bias text books in Montana 
,schools. Under this section an individual could bring a law-

I
'SUit alleging that various textbooks series used by a district 
were sex-biased. If the court agreed jt could order the 
,district to immediately replace these series. A series could 
ea~ily cost between $60,000 to $70,000. 

,The proponents reay claim this will not happen under the 
,act. The point is that it could, and if it happened the 
idistrict could be in real financial trouble. 

SUHMARY 

School distr1cts view this bill as being unnecessary. 
Th~ Human Rights Co~mission already has the jurisdiction and 
'the expertise to cnzorce this area. The bill would take away 
Ilocal control in athletics and other extracurricular events. 
While the cost impact is impossible to calculate, it would be 
significant. We urge a do not pass on HD-879. 



. ~cjal Mailing To Board Chairmen and Supe-rintendentl 

LEGISLATIVE ALERT - HB 819,. 

HB 879, the bill which deals with sex discrimination lneducaUcn will be heard in the Senate I 
Education Committee on Monday, March 14, at 1:00. The impact oC this bill on school districts I 
in Montana was reviewed in the last issue of the Hotline. . -.' . 

ih~-~;~~~~t~ ~r' t~is bill '~i8i~"th~t similar bills have passed in other states and Montana ... .1 
should take a. leadership position by adopting HB 879. Montana currently holds n leadership position' ~ 

: '1 this are:.~: a ~,!~!P~;4iS~~1~U.~~~C;~"t.iOJl.f~~~~ji.U1'l1~~~.itl.~_~~re.~ = 
:l! .. ~tlj'ml5it7£tnngennnthe natlon.~~WB.~ij~.,wt<fD.MdJtJ&~ctlnltP In addi tion, I 
the identical provisions are found in Title IX on the federal level • 

• J .. 
Proponents of this bill have assured us that passage of this bill will "get the Feds out of sex 

equity in Montana." They have stated further that tht!re are current plans to decrease enCorcemenl 
of Title IX, the federal act which prohibits sex discrimination in schools. We contacted Dr. Gilbert 
Romen, district director of the Orfic~ of Civil Rights of the Department of Education in Denver. 
:>1'. Roman has assured us most emphatically that both assumptions are false. Cutbacks in Title IX 
~nrorcem?i'lt are not being considered and O.C.R. will continue to investigate and prosecute actions. 
::Ied under Title IX regal'dless of any state law on the subject. This, as we stated in the last Hotline, 
-:ould put school districts in the position of having to win in both forums in order to prevent forced 
complian-ce w~th the ~uit •.. 

. The bill would require OPI to create an e>.-pensiv!! enforcement bureau to ensure schools were ~\.. 
in compliance with the Act. If OPI found 8 school had discriminated in such areas as counseling 
and guidance services, textbooks £!'ld instructional material, or n creational and athletic activities, 
:he end result could be the elimination of state funding to the district until the situation was corrected. I~ 
Some cistricts may be forced to hire compliance personnel and to remodel or construct additiona.l 
facilities. . 

We have been informed by attorneys for the Montana High School Association HB 879 would 
::li minate its role as regulating extracurricular events. The bill defines athletic events as being an 
educationsl right under the Montana Constitution. Once defined as an 'educational right', the super­
.i"ion mU5t bp. placed within OPI. A thletics would also become a constitutional right of the students 
.md school boards may lose the discretion to offer \'arious athletic events, regardless of the financial 
:o:ldition of the disttict. 

EqUE:lity in education is 8 goal we all subscribe to. Discrimination, whethe.r it be on the basis 
of sex, race, color, social origin or political or religiolJs ideas must be eliminated. We feel, however, 
that there are sufficient laws in existence \vhich address the problem. A mere restatement of the 
!aw is 8 needless act. The only thing this bill would accomplish is to saddle OPI with ?n expensive 
e:1forcement program; cost the districts a substantial amount of money to hire compliance personnel 
and bring facilities into compliance; eliminate the Montana High School Association and replace it 
with OPI regulation. 

EXHIBIT 2 
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_---- OFFICE OF PUBLIC I~STnL'crION ----------­
STATE CAPITOL 

HELENA. MONTA."lA 59620 
(406) 449·3095 

Ed A~enbril:hl 
Superlnltndtnt 

March 14. 1983 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

We want 

Senator Bob Brown. Chairman 
Members of the Edu~ation and 

Cultural Resour~es Committee 

Judith A. Johnson 
Assistant Superintendent 
Department of Special Servi~es' 
Telephone: 449-3693 

HD 879 

A bill for an A~t entitled: "An Act to prohibit discrimination 
on the basis of sex against any student in the publi~ schools of 
Montana; to require the Superintendent of Public Instruction to 
develop rules and guidelines to eliminate sex discrimination in 
public school employment, in counseling and guidance services, in 
access to COurse offerings and recreational athletic activities, 
and in textbooks and instructional materialS; and to allow the 
Board of Trustees of a di~trict to appeal notification of an 
alleged violation; amending Section 20-3-107, MCA." 

to make it very clear that the Office of Public Instruction 

strongly supports Title IX and Sex Equi;y. 

As Title IX and Sex Equity coordinator for the Office of Public 

Instruction, as well as having National Origin and Handicapped programs 

in my Department, I want to inform you of the stance and philosophy of 

the Office of Public Instruction. Under the constitution and several 

federal and state laws, it is our responsibility to guarantee equal 

educational opportunity to all students in the state of Montana. Two 

;years ago, when Superintendent Argenbrisht was elected, a conscious 

effort was launched to do this. The the~c equal opportunity and 

excellence is part of every prograc. We believe it is our responsibility 

to provide assistance to school districts so that they are, in fact, also 

EXCfli)TT 2 
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providing equal opportunity, but doing so because it is good educational 

practice and economically feasible, not because of threat of loss of 

funds and litigation. We have not changed any 1~~3 or rcgul~tio~3, but 

is i':"c·:i~:Oot:~~!~!~ ·~'~~!:~~~r~ ~~~ C'n-site :!~c::i~t::.,,,,~~ 
../ 

to school districts throughout the state so that each district has the 

ability and kn~vledge to assure their local patrons that every child, 

regardless of national origin, handicap~ing condition, race or sex, is 

being challenged to their full potential. 

We have vorked extensively vith all levels of local districts, classrooo 

teachers, counselors, administrations and school boards. We are extremely 

proud of the track record of the local schools and, candidly, one of the 

measures of success is the low incident of due process hearings. court 

proceedings and the lack of parental complaints filed in our office in the 

last two years. We feel that this is due to a change in philosophy in the 

Office of Public Instruction from an adversary position vith districts to 

one of technical assistance and trust. You have. attached to my 

testimony, a list of formal vorkshops. This is only the tip of the 

iceberg as far as vhat has been done. Knoving that one must start at 

home, we have folloved the example of the federal administration and done, 

by exampl~ within the Office of Public Instruction, all that we have been 

asking local districts to do. We have held workshops on equal opportunity 

and education. Superintendent Argenbright has hired according to ability, 

regardless of sex or handicapping conditions. 

.. .... 
« 
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It is because of this commitment and attitude that we have &oce very 

genuine concerns about HB 879. The sponsor's statements concerning the 

Oiii';;i: ·fv,,: Ci':il R;ghts and the federal government are partially true. 

The role of the "Feds" has changed. just as ours has, in that they provide 

us and local districts 3 great deal of assistance. We have used the 

Office for Civil Rights as our technical assistants repeatedly in all 

areas from Title IX to handicapped. This does not lessen their role as 

compliance officers; however. it does assure us before we get into 

trouble that we can call them for help. Equity and equal opportunity tS 

an attitude, a long-standing individual traditional attitude. 

I can document that what we are currently doing. through examples both on 

the federal and state levels concerning equal opportunity, 'will change 

attitudes and because it is good sound education practice to develop kids' 

potential to its fullest regardless of "what" they are, not because they 

will get sued if they do not do it. So J' wd' ......... l>i ........... neee.. to. 

c1:,eJa4.A~ ....... ~ ...... "8 .. ..-op..,..MWUdl8ftOk Rrt~!'·re-01mI!tf'~fotr""" tlrr-­

at:a.h~cfPSVo'ff'P'Vitlt6iiP"'trHt""·g·atflerfnt lom ... fact ..... nd..dat.a... c.onc.unin.g 

What the Office of Public Instruction is currently doing, through 

workshops and technical assistance, is part and parcel of ~verything we 

ate funded to do--&r~ntcd 100 percent are federal funds which we mlX and 

match and vatch decre~se every day. What HD 879 does is make us an 

adversary. as well as co~pliance and monitoring agent. We have currently 
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been reduced over $25,000 in in-state travel money alone. We are not able 

financially to carry out the complia~ce, monitoring and due process aspect -
______ __ -_ .. ---... ' , ----.._ --..a..-----.-.. ______ ..-..- - ..--..--.-. ~ ...... -~----------

-. .-- of lIB 879 without funding. Nor- do I believe a bill with this strong 

commitment to sex equity, which I feel is different than our commitment to 

equal opportunity, should pass without just as strong a fiscal commitment 

by the legislature. 

.540 
The sponsor of this bil I is seeking immediate enforcement in Ilontana' s ::::a 

school districts of this law and yet has spearheaded to cut those portions 
. to. 
~. 

of our existing office budget needed to accomplish this goal. The fisca 1 

note of $500,000 is not at all unreasonable if we were to begin immediate 

enforcement action. I do not believe that a series of enforcement actions 

and lawsuits would change many attitudes or impressions. It could 

; I seriously damage the progress which we are now making in Title IX and sex 

equity. 

( 

The Superintendent believes that this swift and co~plete intrusion of his 

office into the every day activities in sports programs could seriously 

damage that local control and erode what progress has been made to date. 

We do feel a survey of Montana schools would be valuable, and we propose 

to do this regardless of what happens to this bill. 

We are submitting amendments to the committee seeking compliance with 

. Tit Ie IX. This bill is not in compliance with Ti'tle IX, and it is the 

objective potential of catch 22 for local school districts to be in 

violation of either state or federal law or one or the other without a way 

out. 
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My amendments, as given to you, have been verified by both Dr. Gilbert 

Roman from the Office for Civil Rights and by Becky Smith, attorney for 
.. 

Chief State Sehool Officers Sex Equity Resource Cepter. we are .. 150 

submitting other amendments to clarify and strengthen the commitment. 

I have also attached a letter from the Office for Civil Rights concerning 

these amendments vhich vill get HB 879 into compliance. 

Again. we support the concept of Title IX, sex equity and equal 

opportunity not only because it required constitutionality, but because it 

'. is a fair and right educational practice. 

Thank you. 
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49-2-306. Discrimination in financing and -cr\:Mh tt 4h!Sett&n8. tit-:: 
It is an unlawful discriminatory practice for a ~B1cial i.~~t~~i<?n, af0~ 3~ , 
receiving an ~pplication for financial assistance, to permit an offici or I __ 
employee, dunng the execution of his duties, to discriminate against the . 
applicant because of sex, marital status, race, creed, religion, age, physical or 
mental handicap, color, or national origin in a term, condition, or privilege . _ ~ 
relating to the obtainment or use of the institution's financial assistance, ~ 
unless based on reasonable grounds. I 

(2) It is an unlawful discriminatory practice for a creditor to discriminate 
on the basis of race, color, religion, creed, national origin, age. mental or 
physical handicap, sex, or marital status against any person in any credit 
transaction which is subject to the jurisdiction of any state or federal court 
of record. 

History: Ea. 64-306 by Sec. 2. Cb. 283, L. 1974; amd. Sec. 2. Ch. 121. L 1975; amd. Sec. 
3, Cb. 524, L 1975; amd. Sec. 7, Cb. 38, L 1977; R.C.~1. 1947,64-306(5). (8). 

CrOY-References 
State District Court jurisdiction, Title 3, ch. 5, 

part 3. -
Municipal Court jurisdiction. 3·6·103. 
Power to contract. Title 28, ch. 2. part 2. 
No discrimination by certain insurers. 

33·18·210. 

Medical and health insurance - continuation 
of coverage for handicapped child. 33-22-.104, 
33-22-506.33-30-1003.33-30-1004. ..; 

Minors' power to contract. Title 41. ch. 1. part 
3. 

t9-2-30i] Discrimination in education. It is an u~lawful discrimina-: 
tory practice for an educational institution: 

(1) to exclude, expel, limit, or otherwise discriminate against an individual 
seeking admission as a student or an individual enrolled as a student in the 
terms, conditions, or privileges of the institution because of race, creed, reli­
gion, sex, marital status, color, age, physical handicap, or national origin or 
because of mental handicap, unless based on reasonable grounds; 

(2) to make or use a written or oral inquiry or form of application for 
admission that elicits or attempts to elicit information or to make or keep a 
record concerning the race, color, sex, marital status, age, creed, religion, 
physical or mental handicap, or national origin of an applicant for admission, 
except as permitted by regulations of the commission; 

(3) to print, publish, or cause to be printed or published a catalog or other 
notice or advertisement indicating a limitation, specification, or discrimina­
tion based on the race, color, creed, religion, age, physical or mental handicap, 
sex, marital status, or national origin of an applicant for admission; or ... 

(4) to announce or follow a policy of denial or limitation of educational--, 
opportunities of a group or its members, through a quota or otherwise: 
because of race, color, sex, marital status, age, creed, religion, physical or 
mental handicap, or national origin. 

History: Ea. 64-306 by Sec. 2. Ch, 283, L 1974; amd. Sec. 2, Ch. 121, L 1975; amd. Sec. 
3, Cb. 524, L 1975; und. Sec. 7, Cb. 38, L 1977; R.C.M. 1947,64-306(7). 

Crou-References 
Nondiscrimination in education, Art. X. sec. 

7, Mont. Const. 

Exemption from immunization requirements 
on religious grounds. 20·5·405. 

49-2-308. Discrimination by the state. It is an unlawful discrimina-

I 
I 

i 

tory practice for the state or any of its political subdivisions: i 
I 
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of any public accommodation or housing accommodation-stI~ttr11rtS cnap-
ter to post, in a conspicuous place on his premises or in the accommodation, 
a notice to be prepared or approved by the commission containing relevant 
information that the commission considers necessary to explain this chapter. 
Any person or institution subject to this section who refuses to comply v.;th 
an order of the commission respecting the posting of a notice is guilty of a 
misdemeanor and punishable by a fine of not more than $50. 

History: Eo. 04-.H4 0)' 5«. n. Co. 52 .. , i.. ,y75; R.C.:~i. iY04/, o.t-';i .. ; amd. ~Q(I1. t11, 
Ll~~ -

49·2·203. Subpoena power. (1) The commission may subpoena wit· 
nesses, take the testimony of any person under oath, administer oaths, and, 
in connection therewith, require the production for examination of books, 
papers, or other tangible evidence relating to a matter either under investiga· 
tion by the commission staff or in question before the commission. The com· 
mission may delegate the foregoing powers to a person within the staff for the 
purpose of investigating a complaint. 

(2) Subpoenas issued pursuant to this section may be enforced as pro .. ide<! 
in 2-4·104 of the Montana Administrative Procedure Act. -

History: Eo. 64-313 by Sec. ll, Ch. 524, L 1975; R.C.:\1. 1947,64-313. 

I 49.2.20;;] Commiss'ion to adopt rules. The commission shall adopt 
procedural and substantive rules necessary to implement this chapter. Rule­
making procedures shall comply with the requirements of the Montana 
Administrative Procedure Act. 

History: ED. 64-315 by Sec. 13, Ch. 524, L 1975; R.C.M. 1947, 64-315. 

Crout Rererencft 
Montana Administrative Procedure Act, Title 

2, ch. 4. 

Part 3 

Prohibited Discriminatory Practices 

Part CrOlI·Rererences 
No dilcrimination based 00 evaluation or 

treatment relatinc to mental illness, 53·21·189. 

49·2·301. Retaliation prohibited. It is an unlawful discriminatory 
practice for a person, educational institution, financial institution, or govern­
mental entity or agency to discharge, expel, blacklist, or otherwise discrimi­
nate against an individual because he has opposed any practices forbidden 
under this chapter or because he has filed a complaint, testified, assist~d, or " 
participated in any manner in an investigation or proceeding under this chap· 
ter. 

History: Ap.p. Sec. 1. Ch. 283, L 1974; amd. Sec. 1. Ch. 121, 1.. 1975; amd. Sec. 3, Ch. 524, .;. 
1.. 1~S. amd. Sec. 7, Ch. 38, L 1977; Sec. 64-306, R.C.M. 1947; Ap.p. Sec. 9. Ch. 283. L 1974; 
amd. Sec. 10, Ch. 524, L 1~S. ~. 64-312, R.C.M. 1947; R.C.M. 1947, 64-306(9), 64-312(2); .~ 

-

amd. Sec. 4, Ch. 177, L 1~9. : I 
49·2·302. Aiding, coercing, or attempting. It is unlawful for a 

penon, educational institution, financial institution, or governmental entity or ~ I 
1 
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ExclU5ion o( handicapped from minimum Exemption from a.ssQSi~tion "'~~ ~r 2sa. 
wage and overtime compensation laws, 39·3·406. nization on religious grounds.39~fl-:-i04:-- - --, 

Women in employment, Title 39, ch. 7. Rig~t to refuse to participate in steriliution, 
Veterans' and handicapped persons' public Title 50, ch. 5, part 5. 

employment preference, Title 39, ch. 30. Right to refuse to participate in abortion, 
50·20·111. 

.49-3-202. Employment referrals and placement services. (1) All 
state and local governmental agencies, including educational institutions, 
which pro\oide employment referrals or placement services to public or private 
employers shall accept job orders on a fair practice basis. A job request indi­
cating an intention to exclude a person because of race, color, religion, creed, 
political ideas, sex, age, marital status, phYSIcal or mental hanciicap, or 
national origin shall be rejected. 

(2) All state and local governmental agencies shall cooperate in programs 
developed by the commission for human rights for the purpose of broadening 
the base of job recruitment and shall further cooperate with employers and 
unions providing such programs. 

(3) The department of labor and industry shall cooperate with the como; 
mission for human rights in encouraging and enforcing compliance by 
employers and labor unions with the policy of this chapter and promotion of 
equal employment opportunities. 

History: En. 64-320 by Sec. 5, Ch. 487, 1.. 1975; arnd. Sec. 12, Ch. 38, L. 1977; R.C.M. 194';, ... 
64-320. 

1"9-3-203J Educational, counseling, and training programs. All edu­
cational, counseling, and vocational guidance programs and all apprenticeship 
and on-the-job training programs of state and local governmental agencies or 
in which state and local governmental agencies participate must be open to 
all persons, who must be accepted on the basis of merit and qualifications 
without regard to race, color, religion, creed, political ideas, sex, age, marital 
status, physical or mental handicap, or national origin. Such programs must 
be conducted to encourage the full development of the interests, aptitudes, 
skills, and capacities of all students and trainees, with special attention to the 
problems of culturally deprived, educationally handicapped, or economically 
disadvantaged persons. Expansion of training opportunities under these pro­
grams must be encouraged to involve larger numbers of participants from 
those segments of the labor force in which the need for upgrading levels of 
skill is greatest. 

Histol')~ ED. 64-323 by Sec. 8, Ch. 487, 1.. 1975; amd. Sec. 14, Ch. 38, L. 1977; R.C.M, 1947,:,\ 
64-323; amd. Sec. IS, Ch. 177, L. 1979. . .. ~ 

Crou-ReCerenoee Special education Cor exceptional children •• 
No aid to sectarian achools, Art. X. sec. 6, Title 20, ch. 7, part 4. 

Mont. Const. Educational programs (or gifted children, 
Nondiscrimination in education. Art. X, sec. Title 20, ch. 7, part 9. 

7. Mont. Canst. State School Cor the Deaf and Blind. Title 20, 
Free tuition ror veterans, 10-2-311 through ch.8. 

10·2·314. Exemption from barber apprenticeship rees, 
Special education supervisor. 20-3-103. 37·30·30i. 
Exemption from immunization requirements Exemption (rom cosmetology enmination 

on religious grounds. 20·5·405. and fees, 37·31·308. 

49-3-204. Licensing. No state or local governmental agency may grant, 
dC:lj', O! !et:d:e ~he !k!!!!s!! or charter of ~ !,P?",I)" t'ln thl" gTounds o/Oce. 
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CrOll·Reterencetl 
Sez discrimination - records of military dia· 

charges. 7·4·2614. 
Urban renewal. 7·15·4207. 
Use of hospital district facilities. 7·34·2123. 
Library services for the handicapped .. 

22·1·103. 
Health care facilities. 50·5·105. 
Ezemption from prenatal blood tests on reli· 

gious grounds. SO·19·109. 

Furnishing of medical assistance, 53·6·105. 
Opportunity for religious observance in facili· 

ties for developmentally disabled, 53·20·142. 
Community· based services .for developmen. 

tally disabled. 53·20·212. 
Opportunity for religious observance in 

mental health facilities. 53·21·142. 
Community mental health centers, 53·21·206 ..... 

49-3-206. Distribution of governmental funds. Race, color, religion, 
creed, political ideas, sex, age, marital status, physical or mental handicap, or 
national origin may not be considered as limiting factors with regard to appli­
cants' qualifications for benefits authorized by law in state or locally adminis­
tered programs involving the distribution of funds; nor may state agencies 
provide grants, loans, or other financial assistance to public agencies, private 
institutions, or organizations which engage in discriminatory practices. 

History: ED. 64-324 by Sec:. 9, Ch. 487, L. 1975; amd. Sec:. IS, Ch. J8, L. 1977; R.C.M. 1947, 
64-324. 

r.,.n. .... ~!!!!!!!~~ 
Furnishing of medical assistance. 53·6·105. 

.. .,-
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49-3-105. Procedure for claiming exemption. A- state or local gov. 
ernmental agency seeking to apply any exemption from the requirements o( 
this chapter may petition the commission for a declaratory ruling as provided 
in 2·4·501 of the Montana Administrative Procedure Act. If the commission 
finds that reasonable grounds for applying an exemption exist, it may issue 
a ruling exempting the petitioner from the particular provi!'lion. The burden 
is on the petitioner to demonstrate that an exemption should be applied. Any 
provision in this chapter allowing an exempti0tfrom its requirements m,!"~ 
hI'! !'ltnrt!y ':0!!!O!:,.!d. ...- -

History: Ell. Sec. 4, 0. 540, L 1983. 

t:!9-3-jOi\ Rulemaking authority. The commission msy adopt rulea 
necessary for the implementation of this chapter, in accordance with the 
Montana Administrative Procedure Act. The rules may include but are not 
limited to procedural rules for: 

(1) filing of complaints; 
(2) conducting investigations of complaints; 
(3) petitioning for a declaratory ruling, as provided in 49·3·105; and 
(4) conduct of hearings. 
Histor,.: ED. See. 1, 0. 540, L 1983. 

Part 2 
Duties of Governmental Agencies and Officials 

49-3-201. . Employment of state and local government personnel. 
(1) State and local government officials and supervisory personnel shall 
recruit, appoint, assign, train, evaluate, and promote personnel on the basis 
of merit and qualifications without regard to race, color. religion, creed, polito 
ical ideas, sex, age, marital status, physical or mental handicap, or national 
origin. 

(2) All state and local governmental agencies shall: 
(a) promulgate written directives to carry out this policy and to guarantee 

equal employment opportunities at aU levels of state and local government; 
(b) regularly review their personnel practices to assure compliance; and 
(c) conduct continuing orientation and training programs with emphasis _:. ... 

on human relations and fair employment practices.> 
(3) The department of administration shall insure that the entire exami· 

nation process, including appraisal of qualifications, is free from bias. 
(4) Appointing authorities shall exercise care to insure utilization of 

minority group persons. 
(5) Compliance with 2·2·302 and 2·2·303, which prohibit nepotism in 

public agencies, may not be construed as a violation of this section. 
History: Ea. 64-317 by Sec. 1, 0. 487, L 1975; amd. Sec. 9, Cb. 38, L 1977; R.C.M. 1947, 

64-317; amd. Sec. 14, Cb. 177, L 1979; amd. Sec. 3, 0. 342, L 1985. 

Compiler'. Commeata 
1985 Amendment: Inserted (5). 

'Employment by county Board of Park Com· 
missioners. 7-16·2326. 

Employment of veterans. Title 10, ch. 2, part 
Croa-Retereaees 2. 
-O.:; ... ;fi~J ielvice employees - municipal Work.study program. 20-25-707. 
commisiion-manager government, 7·3 ...... 15. Equal pay for women for equivalent service, 

39·3-104. 
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HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION 

TED SCHWII'DEN, GOVERNOR 
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IZ~6 <;IXTH A\E"l'E 

(as.) - STATE OF MONTANA-----
,406; 4H-2884 

TESTIMONY OF MARGERY H. BROWN 
In opposition to HB 399 

POBOX!:~,\ 

HELESA. ~IOSTA"A )~tl_~ 

The Commission has been entrusted with enforcing 
discrimination laws in Montana through the contested case process and 
through rulemaking authority granted by this legislature. This 
rulemaking authority mandates that the Commission promulgate rules under 
the Montana Human Rights Act. Attached as Exhibit 1 are copies of the 
provisions of the Montana Human Rights Act and the Governmental Code of 
Fair Practices which outline the individual's right to be free from sex 
discrimination in education in Montana and the Commission's legislative 
authority to promulgate rules. As testimony which follows will show, 
sex discrimination in education is still a problem in Montana today, 
despite the commendable efforts of the proponents of HB399 to solve the 
problem. 

The Commission is responsible for enforcing anti-discrimination 
laws enacted by the Legislature. Thus, we are rarely in a position to 
support or oppose substantive legislation. In this instance, however, 
the Commission is compelled to oppose HB 399. Requiring approval of 
both houses before adoption of rules appears to us to be a distortion of 
the administrati~e process. It could open the floodgate of controversy 
to spill into the legislature in many areas of administrative law when 
safeguards have already been provided in our system of checks and 
balances to assure that rules accurately explain the law. 

Further, in our litigious society the Commission seeks to 
promulgate rules to provide guidelines. It has been the Commission's 
experience that in providing rules, like the education equity rules, we 
provide guidance to deter the filing of claims. In the area of 
maternity leave for example, the Commission promulgated rules in 1984. 
IneVitably it is the employer who calls and asks, "1 have a pregnant 
employee, are there any rules I can follow?" The Commission staff 
receives at least two such calls a week from employers in this state. 
Because there is not one thought or passage in the proposed rules on sex 
equity in education which the Commission could not decide on a case by 
(,RRe bR~1R, the ('n!'""''f",,,,~()" h",!,p", to avo~~ l1t'i~?t-"""n t h 1"!"'''eh ~1f5 
promulgation of its rules. Our experience has shown that avoioance of 
litigation should be the result. 

It is important to note that in the matter of sex discrimination, 
the Montana Human Rights Act provides the exclusive remedy for the 
vindication of individual or private rights in the State of Montana. It 
is a fundamental principle of law that when the legislature creates a 
right and provides a remedy, that remedy is exclusive. While federal 
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rights and grievance procedures may co-exist, the filing of federal 
claims does not preclude the filing of state claims. 

Much attention has been directed to sex equity in Montana schools 
in recent years, in response to Title IX requirements, to litigation and 
settlement requirements, and to good faith efforts to establish 
accreditation standards and other guidelines requiring 
non-discriminatory treatment of students. The Commission has worked for 
more than a year -- ~ften in co-operation with educational 
administrators -- to develop interpretive rules under the Montana Human 
Rights Act. The purpose of the rules is to provide uniform guidelines 
as to the requirements of Montana law protecting the right of students 
to be free from discrimination based on sex at every stage and in every 
aspect of their educations. 

The Commission takes seriously the task of rulemaking and we have 
reviewed the rules of many other states which interpret 
anti-discrimination laws comparable to the Montana Human Rights Act. 
Our staff has a contact person in each of these states and has been in 
contact with individuals from the educational community in Montana. The 
staff has also been in contact with the office of the national project 
on state Title IX laws. At present, 13 states have rules patterned after 
Title IX. 

The Commission was requested to. promulgate these rules in response 
to several influences. In 1984 the u.s. Supreme Court decided Grove 
City College v. Bell. In that case the Court very narrowly interpreted 
the application of the federal Title IX law holding that only programs 
or activities which directly receive federal money are required to 
comply with Title IX. This decision has had a great impact on the 
enforcement of Title IX. Proof of federal jurisdictio~ under this new 
standard is now a threshold question in every case. The Grove City 
decision left an enormous gap in the enforcement of laws prohibiting 
discrimination on the basis of sex in education and left that gap to the 
states to fill. 

The Commission also undertook to promulgate rules because of 
testimony presented at the 1983 legislative session. In 1983 House Bill 
879 was introduced at the Montana legislative session. The bill would 
have given the Office of Public Instruction rulemaking and enforcement 
powers in the area of sex equity in education. The Office of Public 
Instruction, the Montana High School Association and Montana School 
Board Association lobbied against enactment of that bill. In one form 
0!' a!!t)th~!' all th!'~~ g!,0'.!pS indicated t'hat the 1974 H'.!!:!an Rights Act 
prohibited discrimination in education and provided for enforcement 
through the Human Rights Commission. Copies of that testimony are 
attached as Exhibit 2. 

Specifically, the Montana School Boards Association testified that 
everything in House Bill 879 was already covered under Montana law. 
"When the Montana legislature adopted our Human Rights Act in 1974, they 
made a policy decision that discrimination would be handled in one 
central agency, rather than piecemeal." The testimony goes on to say 
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the passage of House Bill 879 would "reverse that policy decision and 
erode the Human Rights Commission's jurisdiction in this area." A 
Legislative Alert from the Montana School Boards Association dated March 
8, 1983 provides, "our statutes on discrimination in education, found in 
the Human Rights Act, are the fourth most stringent in the nation. 
Passage of House Bill 879 would merely be redundant." The Montana High 
School Association testified that enactment of House Bill 879 would 
"burden the schools and force them to comply with still another 
perspective on exactly what constitutes sex discrimination." They 
testified that there was no corresponding benefit to either the school 
or to the women as the women already had remedies under the federal and 
state constitutions as well as the Human Rights Act. 

In speaking of athletics and sports in the educational 
institutions, the Office of Public Instruction testified that it did not 
believe that it was necessary to create "another Office of Human Rights 
Commission." 

In the spring of 1985 the Women's Lobbyist Fund requested that the 
Commission promulgate rules in the area of sex equity in education. The 
Commission's first step was to hold a public hearing in July, 1985 on 
contemplated rulemaking in this area. After considerable deliberation, 
the Commission decided to proceed with rulemaking at its meeting of 
March, 1986. At the direction of the Commission, the staff prepared a 
draft of the proposed rules. Early in the fall of 1986, the Commission 
distributed copies of the draft and elicited additional opinions from 
interested parties pursuant to the discretionary procedures for 
development of rules under the Montana Administrative Procedures Act. 
Revisions followed and interested parties then were sent copies of the 
second draft of the rules. On October 6, 1986, the Commission published 
notice of proposed adoption of the rules through the office of the 
Secretary of State and sent notice to all parties who had indicated an 
interest in the rules. On November 21, 1986, the Commission held a 
public hearing on its rules. After evaluating the comments made at that 
hearing, the Commission has incorporated most of the changes requested, 
including all suggestions of the staff of the administrative code 
committee. 

For example, the Commission has incorporated a reasonable grounds 
exception into all of the rules. It decided to rewrite the definition 
of sex bias, eliminate the section on textbooks, and amend the language 
of the rule regarding extracurricular and athletic activities. The 
Commission clarified the rule regarding treatment of pregnant students 
and clarified the educational institution's responsibility for sexual 
ha9Qsment and intimidation of students. The COTTlTTli Iol~d nn fl1,.t"~~!' 

cl1h~fied its rule on the use of tests that have a disparate impact 
based on sex as the sale factor in admissions and also provided for the 
distribution of financial aid and awards based upon sex under certain 
circumstances. All of these revisions of the proposed rules have been 
made in response to comments presented to the Commission by 
representatives of the education community. 

The Human Rights Commission respectfully requests that the House 
Judiciary Committee recommend that HB 399 do not pass. As I have 
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reported to you, we have carefully and deliberately followed the 
legislative mandate given to the Commission in the area of sex 
discrimination in education. Prohibiting the Commission from adopting 
these rules would not affect the underlying law, nor do we believe that 
that could be the Legislature's intent. The effect of the bill would be 
to preclude the Commission from advising the public of our construction 
of the law we administer. It is difficult for us to see wisdom is such 
action. 
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TEST]}ONY ON HB 399 

Mr. C11ainnan and me:nbers of the ccmnittee: 

My narre is SUsan Sachsenmaier and I am speaking on behalf of the W:xren' s Wbbyist ,I 
FLmd, a coalition of 39 wanen's organizations throughout !-bntana. WLF 0pIX)ses I 
House Bill 399. This bill singles out educational equity rules for legislativ"e I;,~'I' 
approval. Hhy have these rules in particular been chosen? 'n1e Lobbyist Fund views 
this bill to be an effort to obstruct ~ progress in educational equity. 

Requiring the legislature to approve these ccrnprehensi ve rules YoDuld consume 
precious tilre and rroney. 'lhe legislature has the right to repeal or change rules 

'such as these. This bill is unnecessary. 'nle Hunan Rights Corrmission (HRC) should 
be allowed to exercise its expertise in an area that it has derronstrated fairness 
and effectiveness. 

I 
:1 

The Hurran Rights Camrission, as a state agency, is required by law to adopt rules I 
that v.uuld inplement the Human P.ights Act. (49-2-204, M:'A) Since July 1985, the 
Ccrnrtission has YoDrked to develop rules that YoDuld inform educators and administrator 
of their specific ooligatians to educatiooa1. equity. A study conducted in JUne of 
1986 by the HRC revealed that 150 of 183 schools failed in at least one area to 
carq;>ly with educational equity requiremants. Thus, the need for nore specific 
guidelines is readily apparent. Without such rules, schools oould be charged with 
discrimination, but YoDuld rot have state guidelines that clarify and specify the 
requirEm3l1ts of the laws. Opponents maintain that the sex equity rules duplicate 
laws already in place-Title IX federal law, the Montana Constitution (Article II, 
section 4, and Article X, section 7) and The H\.I'IaIl Rights Act. This argument is 
sinq;>ly not true. Title IX is a detailed federal law that is applicable only to 
those programs and activities receiving federal funds. 'nle Human Rights Act and 
'l11e M::mtana Constitution provide only general statemants about what constitutes 
sex discrimination. 

'!he me has looked at the Title IX federal law, other states' statutes, an::l 
individual case laws in creating a desirable set of rules for l-bntana. In addition, " 
the Camrission has held public hearings and invited public c:x:mnent. The latest dra 
of the rules incorporates many of the legitimate suggestions offered by the fUblic. 

One other point: in 1983 the r-Dntana Sch::x>l Boards Associaticn and the Office of 
Public Inst-1'"1lction (OPI) oppJsed a bill that \ttOUld have placed defining of am 
authori ty for enforcing the educational equity rules in the hands of OPI. W1at 
was the reason for their opposition? '!hey contended that anti-discrimination laws 
belonged under the H\.I!Ian Rights Act am thus, under the authority of the Human 
Rights Comnissic:n. Hense, the ~'bnen' s IDbbyist Fund asked the camdssion to adopt 
the sex equity rules. 'nle Office of Public Instruction has, ~ver, clearly made 
efforts to see that educators are aware of sex biases and discrimination in 
education. Nevertheless, the education equity rules, the:nselves, still I!U.lSt be 
addressed. 

-1-
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WLF has watched with great concern and interest the developnent of educational 
equity rules-rules drafted at the request of our organization. ve credit the 
Human Rights carrnission with the progress ro ... ard what we rope will be the eventual I 

adoption of these rules. WLF sees 00 nee:i to further fOst'fOne the a.::bption of 
specific rules that define basic civil rights. HB 399 aims to cbstruct progress in 
sex e:;ruj.ty, an area of imp:>rtance to our state's young w::rreI1, men and children. 
We urge the ccmnittee to opp:>se this bill. '11iank-you. 

-END-
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Testimony Opposing HB 399 and HB 400 
Before the House State Administration Committee 

I am Martha Onishuk, Legislative Chair of the Missoula League 
of Women Voters. The Montana League of Women Voters has asked me 
to testify on its behalf to oppose HB 399 and HB 400. 

The LVWMt's opposition to these bills is based on several grounds: 

1. These bills are unnecessary and redundant. The Legislature 
already has the power to review rules of a state agency through the 
Administrative Code Committee under the Administrative Procedures 
Act (RCM 2-4-401, et seq.). 

2. There is a separation of powers in the Montana Constitution 
between the legislative and executive branches of government. These 
bills would take powers from an executive state agency and place 
them with the Legislature. 

3. The League has strongly supported equal access to housing and 
education for all citizens. These bills would place further obsta­
cles in the way of social and economic justice by delaying imple­
mentation of rules drawn up by the Human Rights Commission until 
the Legislature acts upon them. This is a wasteful duplication 
of the rule-making procedure. 

4. These bills would set a bad precedent if the Legislature must 
approve rules of an executive department. The Legislature has enough 
business for a short legislative session every two years. Does 
this mean, in the future, all rules of all 17 state agencies will 
have to have Legislative approval? 

The League has been following the HRC educational equality rule­
making for the last three years. Evidence at these meetings and 
hearings and in the settlement agreement review of the Ridgeway 
suit have shown discrimination still exists in Montana schools. 

We urge the defeat of HB399 and HB400 and encourage the HRC to adopt 
rules to guarantee access of all Montanans to housing and education 
without prejudice as required by the Montana Constitution. 
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My name is Nancy Deden and I'm here to testify against H ~ ~ and try to 
explain to you 'Nith documentation how and why the Human Rights Commission 
is involved in making Equality Rules for the Schools of Montana. 

I'm also going to try and show why there is opposition to these rules. 

The process of having the Human Rights Commission develope rules and guidelines 
for our schools has been a slow and painstaking ill1dertaking by all people in­
volved in ellininating the discrlinination which exists in our schools. 

First of all the process of rule-making begin with the passage of Title IX 
in 1972 that all students are equally linpo.rtant, all students should be treated 
fairly, all students should have a chance to participate in educational activities 
based on interest and ability rather than on gender. 

The beginning of Title IX in Mmtana was the sanctioning of girls' basketball 
within the school system and competitive play between schools. This first 
basketball season was not a FAll.. SEASON, it 'Nas a WINTER SEASON. Girls at that 
time could rill1 CROSS COUNTRY IN lliE FALL and PLAY BASKETBAll.. FRClv1 OCTOBER 1D 
lliE END OF JANUARY. 

Boys in Montana were not use to sharing the gym with the female athletes and 
the movement of basketball for girls began its process of becoming a fall 
sport. In your documentation of this event I have included an article from the 
Missoulian dated Sept. 28, 1973. It states the same problems that we have 
fOill1d to still be existing in Montana today; INMEQUATE fUNDING, MISERABLE 
PRACTICE CONDITIONS, AND NO JUNIOR VARSITY TEAMS. 

One statement that really shows the conditions at that tline is "lliE ADMINISTRATION 
HAS PROVIDED FOR A JUNIOR VARSITY TEAM, THE EARLY SEASON ALLCMS THE GIRLS 1D 
PRACTICE IN lliE "BOYS GYM" INSTEAD OF ON lliE CONCRETE FLOOR THEY USED LAST YEAR 
Al.'ID TIlE BUIX;ET HAS BEEN INCREASED FRClv1 $250 to $1300. it 

Mr. McKay, then president of the western girls basketball division predicted that 
within 2 or 3 years girls basketball will be fill1ded equitably with boys. He also 
foresaw that the early season will hurt attendance and CREATE A CONFLICT FOR SOME 
GIRLS BETI'NEEN CROSS COUNTRY AND BASKETBALL. 

Now you ill1derstand a little of how we have gotten many of the problems existing 
in Montana. The Office of Public Instruction, The School Boards Association, 
The Administrators of Montana. The Montana High School Association and The State 
Board of Education, DID NOT 2nforce Title IX. Instead they made allowances 
for discrimination and FAll.. BASKETBAll.. FOR GIRLS WAS ONE OF THE MORE VISIBLE 
ALLOWANCES. Many other things occur in the classroom that are harder to pinpoint 
and they occur because in Montana the leaders in education and the legislature 
have allowed them to exist and grow. WE. No,.] ARE TRYING TO CORRECT THE MANY 
DISCRIMINATIONS THROUGH COURT CASES (RIIX;SvAY) and RULE DEVELOPMENT BY THE HUMAN 
RIGHTS COMMISSION. 
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The Leg~slature has had their part in this history r:06:--------~~~ctc"~t ... tt..--197!.. 
the legislators of Montana established an Select Committee on Inter-School 
Activities. This committee was to conduct 3 informational surveys: 

1. Survey of Montana Inter-School Activities 
2. Survey of State Inter-School Activities 
3. Survey of Girls' Athletics in Montana 

The study committees found the same problem that all the rest of us have found 
in Montana for GIRLS' IN A1HLETICS. WERE IS DISCRIMINATION. 
On page 22 of this study Alternative 3: Girls' Athletics; The recommendation 
is for the Superintendent of Public Instruction and the Montana High School 
Association to actively promote Equity between boys and girls athletics. 
ALSO THE RECCMMENDATION ro HAVE GIRLS AND BOYS PLAY BASKETBAll.. IN TIlE WINTER. 
TIlEY SAW NO REASON FOR FALL BASKETBALL. 

On January 30, 1975 House Joint Resolution No. 2 was passed, that interscholastic 
activities are an integral part of education for boys and girls. 
That inequities exist in areas as salaries for coaches of girls' teams, the use 
of facilities for interscholastic activities by girls' teams, number of opportunities 
to participate for girls. 

After this Resolution was passed MHSA adopted a similar one, The State Board of 
Education developed this philosophy and so on. But the change for girls did not 
happen, words were printed, but actions never took place, Title IX was never 
enforced, the Resolution had no power and it was now 1 W5 and Montana should be 
incanpliance with the law and it was not and it is still not. 

While all this was going on we parents have struggled at a local level to linprove 
things for our daughters. As groups we have applied pressure to our local ad- ~ 
rninistrators for change and linprovements. The first Title IX was filed in 
Whitefish, MI, which started volleyball for Montana girls. It took many years 
and hard efforts to sanction it for Montana girls. Four times the Montana 
High School Association voted down volleyball as a sport for girls and at least 
3 times the high school association has voted down traditional seasons for girls' 
volleyball and basketball. The American Civil Liber!ies Union and 3 young girls 
from 3 different Montana High Schools and a Federal Title IX lawsuit has finally 
started the process towards equality. The Schools, Administrators, School Boards 
and all the different boards and Educational Associations in this state did 
nothing to effect change they fought it with a VENGEANCE, and this is exactly ~Nhat 
this bill tt~. is intended to do. 

-'9 
In March of 1983 House Bill 879 was before the legislature. It was presented by 
Representative Ray Peck and I have enclosed a explanatory statement of the bill 
with my docunentation. Itan #4. Doesn't the Montana's Human Rights Law adequately 
protect our students. It states that "No guidelines have been published by the 
Human Rights Commission which elaborate on this provision." 

Equality in educational opportunity is addressed in 49-2-307 of the Human Rights 
Act, but no guidelines are present there. Relief for any student would probably 
not corne in a ttmely fashion. 

The Montana High School Association spent approximately $7,000 lobbying in the 
1983 legislature, and the Montana School Boards spent approximately $3,500. 
In the testim:my they presented on page 4, Item 5. Mr. Watennan, Lawyer for 
MHSA states, "Already women have remedies under the Federal Constitution, the 
State Constitution, the Human Rights Act, Section 1983 of the Federal Co des and 
Title IX of the Federal Codes." 
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The Montana Sch~l Boards Associa~ion. ~tat~d in their Legislati~3 Hot:~3L~!'I.J:f7 
March 8, 1983, OJr statutes on dlSCrll1llnatwn in Edration, found lI1-nie 
Human Rights Act, are among the fourth most stringent in the nation." 
The School Boards Assocation also stated in testimony that, '~e Human Rights 
Commission already has the jurisdiction and the expertise to enforce this area." 
In another part of their statement the School Boards Association stated, "The 
point is that everything HB 879 provides is already covered by Montana Law, 
although not in the same detail. When the Montana Legislature adopted our Human 
Rights Act in 1974, they made a policy decision that discrimination would be 
handled in one-central agency, rather than piece meal. Passage of this bill would 
reverse that policy decision and erode the Human Rights Commission's jurisdiction 
in this area. If this is passed what special interest group will come in next 
for their CMl1 act - the elderly, the handicapped?" 

HB 879 did not pass, and the next option for developing rules for discrimination 
against females' in our public scho<?l systems had been pointed ou t by the 
MHSA and MSBA in their testimony, the Human Rights Commission. The Human Rights 
Commission was asked by the Women's Lobby~ Fund to work on the developernent of 
rules. They have plrsued this in very cautious manner. There have been many 
meetings of the HRC and many opportunities for everyone to express their concerns. 
The discussions of rule making has been going on for a considerable time and 
has not been done in haste or without nuch study on HRC part. 

Again for you to understand the process and how it has developed and you need the 
documentation and history of the Title IX litigation that occured in lY82. 
On Dec. 17, 1984 Mr. Gomberg, the Facilitator, in that litigation presented his 
findings 

Page 11. Op .. f . 1 ... h' h h 1 hI . . M . portunltles or glr s to partlclpate ln 19 sc 00 at etlcs ill L ontana 
are grossly restricted compared to the those same opportunities for boys. 
Page 7. 

11. The sexually biased attitudes of some of the coaches, athletic directors, 
administrators and others are the most significant cause of Montana's high school 
girls' restricted athletic opportunities. 

In the Title IX REVIEW COURT CASE two Equal Assessment Surveys of all our Montana 
High School were admitted into evidence. The latest one done in the 1985-86 
school year still had large amounts of discrimination existing for girls in sports 
in our schools. I have enclosed our study of the second survey and what we found. 

Because of the existing discriminations, Judge Lovell appointed Judge Haswell to 
investigate the school systems this year, as a Court Master. 

I feel that the reaction of school leaders to the HRC developing rules, is the 
same reaction to equality that Mr. Gomberg found in his study of our school systems. 
It amazes me that the people who are hired to take care of these problems and have 
been informed of these problems in so many ways in the past 15 years are the 
very same people who protest HRC rule developernent for equality. 

I am also here to tell you that we have only touched the tip of the iceberg for 
equality for Montana girls in education. On January 12, 1987 my daughter a student­
athlete in our Montana High Schools was here to participate in a Proclamation 
Ceremony for WOMEN IN SPORTS DAY, Feb. 4, 1987. 
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After the Ceremony Officials from OPI asked these young women ir-they 
knew the meaning of the Title IX Law or T..mat it was. There were about 20 
young female athletes present and they did not know the meaning of Title IX 
and what it had done for thern. The education of the young Montana female 
is lacking aba.It her ~ individual rights and she does not knCM she legally 
has thern or how to use thern. Such ignorance is inexcusable for young people 
of Montana. 

I will repeat to you how necessary it is for our state to start to acknow­
ledge their responsibility to young women in education. The HRC has started 
with serious developernent of rules and this bill before you is nothing but 
a knee-jerk reaction of the administratiors and public officials who refuse 
to cane out of the past and start working in society as it is today. They 
have been costly to our school systerns in dollars because of t:heir 
attitudes and detrUnenailto our children and their educational development. 

As I said before, sports and athletics are the visible part of the discr~ination 
taking place. In the classroom these very same attitudes are affecting our 
young waren in other areas. On Jaruary 27, 1987 the Missoulian printed an 
article on Education and Montana Wanen. 

The math SAT. scores~, Montana female high school students are "scoring much 
too low" in relationship to male students. Montana ranks 47th out of 51 in full­
t~ enrollment of female students in public colleges and universities. 
Montana also ranks 47th in the number of bachelor's degrees awarded to wanen. 
Montana ranks 48th in the number of master's degrees awarded to waren. 

This work &these rules should have been developed in 1972, we are 15 years behind. ,.. 
The attitudes of the educational leaders of Montana are in the dark ages. 
Money is short, and time for young women in educational systems is short, we 
must began, let us began here and when they are developed let us enforce them 
them with the same VENGEANCE THAT HAS BEEN USED IN MONTANA TO FIGHT THE 
EQUALIZING OF EDUCATION FOR tvDNI'ANA FEMALES. 

Nancy Deden Feb. 10, 1987 ~ ~4, 
728-2844 
210 Westview Dr. 
Missoula, MT 59803 
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I:~TRODUCTIO.i 

House Joint Resolution ~~o. 80 established a select corrunittee 
to investisate athletic and nonathletic interscholastic activities 
in Montana. By implication, the resolution directed the select 
committee to evaluate the control of inter-school activities by 
t;le :1ontana High School Association (twUISA) and to determine 
whether governmental supervision of inter-school activities is 
necessary or desirable. The resolution further directed the 
select co~nittee to report the results of its investigation to the 
1975 Legislature. 

The resolution resulted from a growing concern by the ?ublic 
and by legislators regarding MHSA governance of extracurricular 
programs for Montana high schools. During the past several years, 
heated debate has enveloped the MHSA. Lay people and school 
officials have formed strong opinions -- pro and con -- about ~he 
association. That the MHSA plays an important role in the lives 
of high school students is not denied by recent observers of 
Montana interscholastic activities. By its study, the select 
committee hoped to provide a constructi,-e forum for analyzing and 
discussing the aims of Montana inter-school programs and to 

"determine to what extent the state, should regulate those 
activities. 

At its first meeting, the select committee directed the staff 
of tne Legislative Council to gather data on and research the area 
of interscholastic activities in Montana and in other states. 
Specifically, the committee prepared and dir~cted the staff to 
conduct three informational surveys: Survey of Montana 
Inter-School Activities; Survey of State Inter-School Activities 
Associations; Survey of Girls' Athletics in Montana. In addition, 
written testimony was solicited from the public and from the staff 
of the MHSA in lieu of a public hearing. 

This report presents a description and analysis of 
interscholastic activities at the secondary school level and the 
select committee's deliberations and decisions. The descriptive 
and analytical portion of the report, which provided a forum for 
committee discussion, is based upon a study of the MHSA and other 
state associations, upon interviews, research of pertinent 
literature, and upon the results of the committee's surveys. The 
commi t tee' s r"~.9....9l'1!lllenJi{l_tio!l~ are attached as Appendix I and 
Aepend~_iLl.~.!.. ___ 'Ihe"_r"~sq).~~ion_{Appendix I) ur9.~ng equity bet~ 
boys' and. girls' athletics was ado ted unanimously:--rrnebill 
lAppen-d~x II) empowering the Board 0 Pu ~c uca iOn (5 oversee 
organizations regulating interscholastic activity was adopted by a 
3 to 2 vote of the committee. 

An analysis of inter-school activities necessarily involves 
questions of philosophy in which consensus is absent. The 
committee and the staff have attempted to focus on the more 

-1-



ff-~-
d.-Il-£l 

inter-schO?L ~_i~_~~~_e_~ _~~~ _, tI:.e. _~li_SA to tt1f:~ ____ ~:~t.e.~_~!~~~-;;-
ce?artment. ~oulCL_ ~at- s~gnl.{l,~a~J~~Y . a~t~r tiH~ structl.lre and 
Gractices of l.nterscnol3.stl.cactl.Vl..tl...eS_~ Neiti1er the HIISA nor the 
s-:~-'~rinten~ent' s office are capable -- Clnd tney cClnnot be expected 
tot"" b~ ca~able -- of controllin';] t'arental and COlTUHunity interest in 
and influence upon athletics at the local level. 

The res~onsibility for insuring that educational values are 
met in inter-scholastic activities lies more properly with school 
trustees at the local level. The MHSA, which is comprised of 
school administrators, can collectively establish rules of 
eliaibility thereby preventing the proselyting of athletes and 
abu~e of the games. But tne MIISA cannot insure -- and nas not 
insured -- that interscholastic competition acnl.eves accepted 
educational goals. The MHSA cannot completely control the abuses 
of competition and undue partisanship that arise at the local 
level, and neither could the Su~erintendent's office, according to 
our research. At the same time, neicher office could esca2e the 
harsh criticism generated when unpopular rulings are raade that 
limit the competitive edge of a particular community. 

SCHOOL~ AVO/~(!>'-> SANe .. ,~,u,,"c. I/'!J(..l..E"; !j"';!..c... ,N "rAJ,s. &.I..J/4'i. ~ 
'fhe fact that the HHSA has been used to make unpopular 

d_ecisl6-n-s---"-to-take- the lieat· off" local school officials has servea­
to -hei>;jti"te-n -c-rit-icis111 of ti1e- association.----- i,tumeroiis·--i>eo~le !l-ave-­
cited examples of school trustees declaring'"such and such" at the 
local level, and tnen phoning the MHSA staff to ask them to void 
that decision. As one legislator noted in 19G~: 

School boards dono' t always want resf)ons ibil i ty for overseeiny 
inter-school activities because if a player is declared 
ineligible, the heat would be on them rat~ler than on a 
~ar-off or0anization. 52 

jnless local ecl'-lcators take more direct res?onsilJility for 
insuring a \wrthy inter-scl1001 program, capable of meeting 
educational goals, any organization -- whether it be the ~lliSA or 
the Superintendent's office will probably bear the brunt of 
criticisms arising from controversy in the emotional and highly 
charged area of interscholastic competition. 

Girls' Athletics in Hontana "" 

Another facet of Montana interscholastic activities that 
~e..tiland:;; discus_si-,~1'1 is girls' atilletics, Have girls' inter-school 
athletics been - -treated fairly by Montana educators and 
administrators? What is the role of the l1IiSA and local school 
boards in girls' athletics? Who should have responsilJility for 
insuring a sound girls' athletic program? These and other 
~uestions involving girls in sports have only recently generated 
discus::iion and debate -among i10ntanans, 

Girls' interscholastic competition at the secondary sc~ool 
level is a relatively recent pheno~enon in Montana. The MHSA has 

-17-
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improved in recent years. Much more, however, remai41s to be done. 
Over 70% of those responding to the committee's survey believe 
that girls' should be given greater opportunity to ~articidate on 
girls' teams. Several state associations, moreover, have aci0t->ted 
positive and visible policies regarding girls' participation in 
sports. 64 

IDENTIFYI~G THE GOALS OF 
IN'l'ERSCHOLASTIC COHP L::T IT IO~J 

The one aspect of interscholastic competition t'ilat oeys for 
clarification and reevaluation is goals. Exactly what should be 
the aims and objectives of inter-school programs? This report ca~l 
only relate what others have said on this subject. 

The Commissioner of State Education in New York recently 
noted that special vigilance must be taken to prevent overzealous 
competitiveness in high-school activities. Speaking before ble 
~~ational Federation 'of State High School Associations, He stated: 

It i~ incumbent upon all of us to keep inter-scholastic 
activities and sports in proper ~erspective, in bala~ce with 
what else the sC~lools have to do, and without the abuses and 
evils ••• which have surfaced to public view tnroug~out the 
nation in recent years at all levels -of athletics, Little 
League, high school, college, professional ranks. 

Then in a series of rhetorical questions, the New YorJ~ 
Commissioner identified what he thought was the major pro0lc;n in 
inter-school athletics today: Rules and regulations, and athletic 
contests are operated primarily for the benefit of the "prideful 
expectations of parents," "the princi~al of the school anu the 
enhancement of his leadership position," and "for the coaches and 
the advancement of their careers," -- not for the students. 65 The 
Commissioner concluded by suggesting an antidote for tne proble:ll. 
He stated that in seeking to improve and expand interscilolastic 
sports: 

We must all keep the humanistic ends of education in mind, 
namely, to teach our youth in ways that will enable them to 
live a life, a creative, sensitive and humane life, to teacil 
our youth in ways which will make them richer on the inside 
than they are on the outside,. so that w!len thej knoc]: on 
themselves, taey will find socetning at home. 66 

Another authority on athletic competition commenteci recently 
upon the role of the stJl..!ct<ltur in s~orts. he thought that t.lC LUl 
sho.Jld enjoy the .liyil :3kill level of tne t--erfonl~r, c.hat w.li.1.(; 
competitiveness and ~artisanship were not bad traits, tnej are all 
too often abused by the fan whose chief concern is in cn~ fi~al 
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Alternative 2: Intramurals and Girls' Athletics 

-ff- ~..: 
4. ~Lf::::11? 

3_ #'-'9? 
Recommend to the MBSA that interscholastic athletics for 

girls in the larger schools must be conducted only as an outgrowth 
of a sound. intramural program in a sport. Several state hig:1 
school assoc~ations have adopted this policy.7 0 It seems to b2 1 

sound policy, and there is no reason why girls' athletics snoulJ 
not avoid the worst aspects of boys' athletics. The smaller 
schools (most schools in Montana are Class B and C) would not nee] 
to abide by this policy because of limitations in school 
enrollment. 

Afternative 3: Girls' Athletics 

Recommend that both the MHSA and the Superintendent of Public 
Instruction actively promote equity between boys' and girls' 
athletics. The rationale for this recommendation has ~ee~ 
discussed earlier. 

As a variation of this alternative, recommend to the :-ms;. 
that the girls' basketball season be the same as the boys' season. 
There seems no __ .~e~§o~ ~o have girls' basketball in the fall 3~0 

'\ ~oys I lil the ·~rnter. ~onsideration might a~fo be given to holdi~q 
boys' and girls' basketball games together. . 

Alternative 4: Composition of the MHSA Board of Directors 

Recommend that the MHSA Board of Directors be substantially 
enlarged to include: (1) a voting representative from the Offic8 
of the Superintendent of Public Instruction; (2) a representative 
from music; (3) a representative from speech; (4) a representative 
from athletics; (5) a woman coach, activity director, or physical 
education teacher. Enlarging the Board of Directors might involve 
more expense in meetings, travel, etc. However, it would 
decidedly aid in making the MHSA more democratic. No other stato 
high school association has as few members on its Board ,')f 
Directors as the Montana High School Association. 72 

Alternative 5: Revisions in MHSA Rules and Regulations, and a 
Curtailing of MHSA-Sponsored Activities 

The committee recommends changes in the rules of the 
association, and recommends that some activities controlled by the 
association be returned to local school board control. 

Alternative 6: Transfer the Functions of the MHSA to the Office oe 
the Super~ntendent of Public Instruction 

The pros and cons of this action have already been discussed 
at length in this report. 
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LAWS OF ~'O'HNiA 1975 V, 2 

RESOLlfTlOOS 

H:lUSE JOINT RESOLlfTION NO. 2 ~~.~/-,8-7-
-!I- 3' 27: ... 

J01NT RESOLUTION OF THE SENATE AND THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE STATE 
OF MONTANA URGING ALL SCHOOL OFFICIALS. THE SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION 
AND THE MONTANA HIGH SCHOOL ASSOCIATION TO PROMOTE EQUITY BETWEEN BOYS AND 
GIRLS INTERSCHOLASTIC ACTIVITIES. 

WHEREAS. interscholastic activities are an integral part of the educational 
process for girls as well as for boys, and 

WHEREAS, inequities exist between girls' and boys' interscholastic activities 
in such areas as the salaries of the coaches of girls'teams, the use of facilities 
for interscholastic activities by girls' teams, and the number of opportunities 
available for girls to particlpate 1n interscholastic activities, and 

WHEREAS. the Department of Health, Education and Welfare. under the authority 
of the United States government. has declared that federal assistance may not 
be available to schools that discriminate in extracurricular activities on 
the basis of sex, and 

WHEREAS, equality of opport~nity can be best achieved iR an atmosphere where 
those in positions of influence or leadership do their best to promote that 
opportunity. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE SENATE AND THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

That the legislature urges all school officials including coaches, administrators 
and trustees, the Superintendent of Public Instruction, and the Montana High 
School Association to actively and aggressively promote equity between boys' 
and girls' interscholastic activities. 

Approved January 30, 1975. 
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To: Representative Ray Peck 
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In light of the testimony presented at the hearing on HS 
879, the Educational Equality Act of 1983, and the decision 
of Chairman Brown to provide for a question and answer period 
on this bill on Wednesday, March 16, I have prepared a aeries 
of questions and answers which I hope will help clear the air 
with respect to the legal aspects of this proposal. 

1.. poes this hill elevate -:xtracurrlcular activit'!S to 
a constitutiooal ri9htZ 

No, as a matter of law, the Legislature can not rewrite 
the Montana Constitution by this bill. If there exists a consti­
tutional -right- to participate in extracurricular activities, 
that "right- exist~ irre3~ective of HB 879. 

Moreovet, HB 879 does llQt say that the ability to participate 
in extracurricular activiites is a constitutional right. Rather, 
what HB 879 does say is: "Inequality in ••• educational oPpOt~U­
nitie~ ••• is ~ breach of Article II, section 4 ••• and Article 
X, section 1.- Th~re is no questions that, as a matter of law, 
the opportunity to participate in extracurricular activities 
is protected, and inequa!ity of opportunity i8 illegal. Signifi­
cantly, the opponents of HB 879 do not dispute either of these 
contentions. Having the Qn~ortunity to participate does not 
excuse students from the obligation to follow applicable rules 
and eligibility requirements (whether established by the school 
or by a coach), unless those rules themselves promote inequality. 

2. Does aD 879 require anything more than is presently 
reqUired by Title IX? 

No, a school district in compliance with Title IX would 
be in compliance with HB 879. While the opponents of HB 879 
made their -constitutional rights· argument, they did not dispute 
the basic propOSition that Title IX compliance equals compliance 
with HB 879. 

The idle speculation of the Montana School Board Association 
that AS 879 could result in the building of new facilities has 
no legal basis, unless the school district is ~ in compliance 
with Title IX. And, it is my understanding that all school 
districts in Montana have stated that they are in compliance. 
Thus, the Montana School Board Association's argument is without 
merit. 



3. b'h1 enact this bill if it dL1plicates Title IX requirements? !' 
. If- -~ 

There ~re several reasonSl . .----..ca-lt-81 
a. Emerging court decisions and decisions of O.S. Department ~rl 

ot !ducation raise the distinct possibility that, as A matt~t 
of low. the Federal government will be precluded from enforcing 
Title IX wIth respect to all educational programs, and will 
be limited to review only those programs which directly receive 
federal funds. 

If this happens, the Hontana Human Rights Commission, as 
a referral Agency of the Office of Civil Rights (OCR), O.S. 
Department of Education, will h3ve no greater right to investigate 
'l'itle IX violations t:han the federal government. 

b. In addition, there is a genuioe concern that the federal 
government is retrenching from Title IX enforcement. The represen­
tation made to the Montana School Board Association by Federal 
OCR representatives that the same level of enforcement will 
continue is scarcely a resounding conunitment to a99ressive enforce-
-ment. 

4. QDesn't MODtana's Human Riihts Law AdeQUAtely protect 
our students? 

Equality In educational opportunity is addressed in 4~2-301 
of the Human Rights laws. Significantly, the first three subsections 
of this provision deal with discrimination in application, admission 
and enrollment. Only subsection 4 contains a general catch-all 
clause which defines that it is an unlawful discrimination prac­
tice -to announce or follow a policy of denial or .limitatlon 
of education opportunities.- No guidelines have been published 
by the Human Rlgths Commission which elaborate on this provision. 

As a result, absent BS 819, a student who complains that 
he or she vas denied equality of opportunity under 49~2-301 
could be required to litigate the definition of equality of 
opportunity provided in HB 879, as well as the issue of whether 
discrimination occurred. 

In addition, as you ~cinted out in your testimony, the 
backlog of ca~es ~ak~8 it unll~ely that a student would get 
any legal relief to \t'hich he or she r.aic;ht be entitled in a timely 
fashion. 

5. Would pas~a9~ of this legislation bias the litigation 
nending in federal coYrt? 

Section 2 of the bill states that its purpose is to prohibit 
discrimination. Section 2 does not contain a specific legislative 
finding that discrimination is widespread. Accordingly, the 
plaintiffs in the law suit will still have to prove their case. 



. If -'-1-:_ 
:~'/II ,.81 ' 

i~"""'~· 

The fact that the plaintiffs' attorneys asked who h~i tese{~e! 
on behalf of the defendants on H8 879 is irrelevant. This 18 
a standard technique which is used in litigation to help develop 
a list of potential witnesses who might be questioned as patt 
of the preparation for trial. 

6. Would gassage of this bill reQ~ire opr to adapt new 
prQc~dutC3 or incur extraordinary expenses? 

If OPI is in co~pliance with the Title IX requirement t~Jt 
recipients of federal funds establish grievance procedures, 
no new procedures are required. 

With respect to expense, you have already testified as 
to the Washington State experience, where additional costs to 
enforce a virtually identical law are minimal. 

7. Won't passage of this bill open the floodgates ,fot 
litigation? 

Section 7 of the bill provides on the state level the same 
legal rights afforded to ,aggrieved parties in federal courts. 
Title IX permits equitable relief1 and, 42 U.S.C. S 1983, the 
civil rights provisions of federal law, provides for civil damages. 
Thus~ Section 7 gives plaintiffs nothing that they do not already 
have in a federal forum. It does, however, give them the ability 
to get that relief in state courts. 

Hore importantly, 'if this legislation makes it clear to 
student. that they are protp.ctcd against discirminationl and, 
as a result, they seek to insure that protection by filing complaints 
with OPI, by instituting adnlinstrative procedures befote their 
local school boards, or, in tho extreme case, by filing court 
actions, then HS 879 can hardly be criticized for giving individuals 
the ceana to be free from discrimin~tion • 

• 
In the context of equal access to cduc3tional opportunitie£, 

only those who are not in compliance with TItle IX need fear 
effolts by individuals to enforce Title IX. 

Br-OWNH-IC &. ((1\LECZYC 
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for exclusively worncn drill teDms \'{hich arc u popular ac­
t i v i t yin man y s c h 00 Is. U c c a use lJ p ton 0\'1 ext r a cur ric u 1 a r 
activities have been a privilege anrJ not a right, \-Ie 'lave 
been confident ttle Assocjation could withstand nn attack 
by a male dcm()nding to join such a tealll. Under this (lct 
this activity becomes a right ar'd schools .,/il1 be required 

.to include males. In sports, up until recently, the 
'ASSOc}otion had eQuDlity in sports opportunities, in the 
legal:~ense, because in every sport there was either a 
team fnr both boys and girls or the team was open to 
either sex. This procedure is legally permissible. How­
ever, actual participation in some contact sports demon­
strate that equality in the legal sense is not always 
fairness. In practice very few women have any interest in 

. participating in h.eavy .contact sports., Therefor~,_ wOlilcn5'._ 
:.:_:~" .. __ ~~,.v_o~l~~b:~Jl;;_w.~?-'~~anG.tJ;o~led last· \I( ~ri t e r ·.by . the Aisoc:i at i ~n .-<":-c" 

. This sport is unique in that there Is no corresponding 
mens' team. It Is the only sport In Montana in whIch only 

.one sex has access. Without ttlis act we are confident the) 
AssocIation can defend that status. With the passage of 
this act, any offered defense would be doubtful. . 

5. This act subjects the schools or Montana to the 
burden of complying with still another perspective on 
exactly what constItutes sex discrimination. There is no~ 
corresponding benefit to either the school or to women. 
Already'women have remedies under the Federal Constitu­
tion, the State Constitution, the Human Rights Act, Sec­
tion 1983 of the federal Codes and Title IX of the Federal 
Codes. In the Association's experience, no two opinions 
are alike as to what is and is not unlawful discrimina­
tion. This act will not enjoy exclusive jurisdiction in 
this area; it will make no definitive statement as to what 
is and is not permissible. It will only subject the 
schools to still one more opinion as to what ought to be 
done and how fast it should be accomplished. 

rinally, consider~tion should he given to the' 
provision of the act creating a private legal remedy j 
favoring all parties who believe they have been dis­
criminated against. The threat of suit may deter action 

o correct inequitIes since such efforts may become evi­
dence of past discrimination. t-1oreovcr, the likelihood of 
a multiplicity of litigntion is substanti~l. One state 
which recently permitted extracurricular decisions to be 
challenged by adwinistrative and court review experienced 
an increase in suits from five suits to 273 suits In the 
first year after the tH~nge occurred. A similar incrense 
in litigation could ue predicled should this bill pass. 

CJG2~J 

-4-
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pedal Mailing To Board Chairmen and Superintendents 

LEGISLATIVE ALEllT- HB 81. 

HB 879, the bill which deals with sex discrimination in education will be heard in the Senate 
Education Committee on Monday, March 14, at 1:00. The impact or this bill on school districts 
in Montana was reviewed In the last issue of the Hotline. . . - ........... :--.. . . . ..... . 

• - .', ....... 'or . 

The proponents of thb bill claim that similar bills have passed in other states and Montana 
should take ~ leadership position by adopting H8 879. Montana currently holds llleadership position 
in this area. Our statutes on discrimination in education, found in the Human Rights Act, are among­
the fourth most stringent in the nation. Passage of HB 879 would merely be redundant. In addition, 
the identicalproYisions are found in Title IX on the feaerallevel. 

Proponents of this bill have assured us that passage of this bill wru "get the Feds out or sex 
equity in Montana." They haYe stated further that there are current plans to decrease enCorcemenl 
of Title IX, the federal act wr.ich prohibits sex discrimination in schools. We contacted Dr. Gilbert 
Roman" district director of the Off'ice o( Civil Rights of the Department of Education in Denver. 
Dr. Roman has assured us most emphatically that both assumptions are false. Cutbacks in Title IX 
enforcement are not being considered and O.C.R. will continue to investigate and rrosecute actions. 
Ciled under Title IX regsl"dless of any state law on the subject. This, as we stated in the last Hotline, 
would put school districts in the position of having to win in bOt:l forums in order to prevent forced 
complia~e wj.th the suit •. 

i 
I 

I 
. ! 

~ 

. The bill would require 04>1 to create an expensive enforcement bureau to ensure school! were 
in compliance with the Act. It OPI found 8 school had discriminated in such areas as counseling I 
and guidance services, textbooks and instructional material, or recreational and athletic activitieg, 
the end result could be the elimination of state funding to the district until the situation was corrected. 
Some districts may be forced to hire compliance personnel and to remodel or construct additional I." 
facilities. . 

We have been informed by att"orneys fot' the Montana High School Association HB 879 would 
eliminate its role as regulating extracurricular events. The bill defines athletic events as being an 
educational right under the Montana Constitution. Once defined as an 'educational right', the super­
vision must be placed within OPI. Athletics would also cecome a constitutional right of the students 
and school boards may lose the discretion to offer various athletic events, regardless of the financial 
condition of the district. 

Equality in education is a goal we all subscribe to. Discrimination, whether it be on the basis 
of sex, race, color, social origin or political or religious ideas must be eliminated. We feel, howevcl" 
that there are sufficient laws in existence which address the problem. A mere restatement or the 
law is a needless act. The only thing this bill would accomplish is to saddle OPI with ?n expensive 
enforcement program; cost the districts a substantial amount of money to hire comphance personnel 
and bring facilities into compliance; eliminate the Montana High School Association and replace it 
with OPI regulation. 

I 
I 
~ 
II 

I 
~ 

1 
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MON1J\NA SCI~ooiJ 
BOARDS ASSOCIATION 

TESTIMONY OF CHIP ERDMANN 
HB 879 

, This bill prohibits sex discrimination against 
st~dents in Montana's public schools. It specifically 
reters to counseling and guidance services: recreational 
and athletic activities; course offerings and textbooks . 
All of these areas are currently covered by Title IX on the 
federal level (which the bill was patterned after) and 
the Montana Human Rights Act, ;~d in part, the Governmental 
Code of Fair· Practices. ... .' . t. ~ 

' .. ' ... " .. -:" .' . .-: .... ~ .. 
.. :.. . ........ -. : ... . .. i 

WHAT IS THE STATED NEED FOR THIS ACT? 

The proponents claim that the federal government 
is "dthdra\oIing its enforcement of Title IX and that 
this act is needed to fill the vacuwn. 'l'hey also claim 
that if this act is acopted the federal government will 
sta~ out of Montana in this area. 

Our research has shown these concerns to be unfounded • 
The administrator. of the Office of Civil Rights, \0/hich 
enforces Title IX in ~ontana informed me that: 

1) ~he Office of Civil Rights was not decreasing 
their level of Title IX enforcement in Montana. 

2) Regardless if this act passes,' they are under 
a statutory mandate to investigate and take 
action on all com?laints filed with them. This 
bill would have no effect on their enforcement 
efforts in Montana. 

IS THIS ACT NECESSARY IN MONTANA( 

currently Montana has two statutes which deal with 
discrimination in education. Section 49-2-307 in the 

. HumaJt::Ri9hts Act and Section 49-3-203 in the Governmental 
Code of Fair Practices. 5 49-2-307 is a comprehensive 
statute dealing with all types of ~iscri~ination in 
education, with enforcement by,and through the Human Rights 
conunission • 

Attached is a :.ur.~ary of all state laws dealing with 
discrimination in education. There arc 7 states that 
have comprehensive 'acts which are enforced by specific 
agencies. The remaining states have statutory prohibitions 
against discrimination, but with no enforcement agency. 
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Personnel wlll ha~e to be hired, or diverted from othc~ I 

areas, to ensure compl1ancc. The athletics section (page 4, . 
l~ne 4-25) plainly states there will be no disparity based Of, ... 
sex for equipment and supplies, etc. That will require an-
expenditure of funds. The fucilitics must be comparable - : 
remodeling or construction will be required in many schools. 
Further, under the civil action section, a court could order 
a school district to construct or remodel. 

, 'PRIVATE SCHOOL IHPACT 
4_ 

Another consideration to look at is the jrnpact on 
private schools. By raising athletics and extracurricular 
events to a constitutionaly guaranteed "educational 

,opportunity" private schools will be affected. Although the 
bill only nddresses public schools by narne,'the Constitution 

~! applies to.everyone, and this could forc~ private schools 
, under more state jurisdiction than this legislature has en­

visioned. 

CrvIL RELIEF SECTIO~ 

I 
I 
I 
I 
I 

,Section 7 of the bill would cr~ate a private right of 
action for an individual to come in ,and sue a school district I 
for money damages and equitable relief. This is an extention 
of Title IX, which does not provide for a private right of 
action. If a school district, is .i') • .lesed to have discriininatc: 'I 
even l. they are working to remed}' the sItuation, they will ~ 
be liable for civil damages. ' 

I---:::;;,-'~ 

The equitable relief provision also causes us some concerl 
~Take the area of textbooks - the manufacturers of textbook 

series are aware of the sex bias issue and ne~ series generalll 
do not have problems in that area. As old series of textbooks 
wear out or are outdated schools order the new series. 
Eventually there will be no sex-bias ~ext books in Montana 
schools. Under this section an individual could bring a law- I 
suit alleging t~at various textbooks series used by a district 
were sex-biased. If t'.e court agreed it could order the 
district to immediately replace these series. A series could I 
easily cost between $60,000 to $70,000. 

The proponents may claim this will not happen under the 
act. The point is that it could, and if it happened the 
district could be in real financial trouble. 

SUMMARY 

I 
I 

School distrlcts view this bill as being unnecessary. 
The Human Rights Cowmission already has the jurisdiction and I 
the expertise to enforce this area. The bill would take away : 

I local control in athletics alld other extracurricular events-1 
While the cost impact is impossible to calculate, it would be 
significant. We urge a do not pass on HD-879. ' 

,I 
• I 
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Of the 7 states that hove detailed statuteS, two-genQ"~l #J'Cf'l, 
g~o~ps become ~lecJ.r: Those ~tates that ha~e adoptc~ acts spe­
c~f~cally deal~ng w~th sex d~scrimination ~n educat~on, 
with enforcement in the state education office. (Washington, 
Alaska, Nebraska) These states do not have a specific 
statute dealing with discrimination in their Human Rights 
Law. The othe= four states have decided to address this 
area through their Human Rights Commission (Montana, Idaho, 
South Dakota a~d Pennsylvania) 

Th~ point is that everything HB 879 provides is 
already covered by Montana law, although not in the 
same detail. When the Montana Legislature adopted 
our Human Rights Act in 1374, they made a policy decision 
that discrimination would be handled in one central 

'agency, rather than piece meal. Passage of this bill 
would reverse that policy decision and erode the.~H~~~_ 
Ri s ,CommissiDR ""s-"" 'u~,is· ion_ is_..area "~If , this 

. is passe what-=-!Jpe'cial-- interest" 'group wi·ll ' come" ':1n 'ne'xt 
. for tneir own act - the elderly, the handicapped? 

WHAT WILL BE THE EFFECT OF 
TWO STATE ENFORCEHENT !IGENCIES 

If this bill passes, buth OPI and the Human Rights 
Commission will have administrative authority in the area 
of s~x discrimination in education. This will lead to 
two separate bodies of administrative law developing in 
the same area in Montana. It will lead to "forum shopping." 
A perso,"l \'ho alleges a complaint in this area can-f~Ie ~.Lth 
OPI"and if they are not satisfied, can then file with 

/the Human Rights Commission and then with the Office of 
,8i vil Rights. 

This will cause needless expense to both the state 
an~ the districts as the same ~ssues are relitigated over 
and over again. 

WHA ~ ~HLL BE THE EFFECT 
ON '£HE DISTRICTS 

By raising athletics and extracurricular events to be 
included in the "educational opportunities" guaranteed by the 

,.' Montana Constitution, several problems are created for' the 
school districts. If participation in athletics is a con~ 
stitutional guarantee, can the school drop a sport due to 
financial reasons? It may not be-able to under this act, and 
it certainly gives someone the right to challenge such an 
action by a school board. 

The proponents claim this act will not cost the districts 
any money. A careful reading of this bill clearly demonstrates 
that the bill will have a major financial impact on many 
districts •. 



BARRY GOMBERG of 
DAVID BERT HAVAS AND ASSOCIATES 
Facilitator 
Harrison Place, Suite 216 
3293 Harrison Boulevard 
ogden, Utah 84403 
Telephone: (801)399-9636 

IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 

FOR THE DISTRICT OF MONTANA 

MISSOULA DIVISION 

Civil Case No. 82-59-M 

KARYN RIDGEWAY, et ale 

Plaintiffs, 

vS. 

FACILITATOR'S REPORT ON 
SEASONS ISSUE 

MONTANA HIGH SCHOOL 
ASSOCIATION, et ale 

Defendants. 

FINDINGS 

Based upon my investigation into the relative athletic 

opportunities of boys and girls in Montana high schools, I submit 

to this Court the following findings: 

1. Opportunities for girls to partic1pate in high 

school athletics in Montana are grossly restricted compared to 

those same opportunities for boys. Indicators include: 

a. Relative numbers of male and female part i-

cipants. 

b. Relative expenditures for male and female 

activities. 
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e. Montana volleyball teams would have less 

competition for practice and competition time in the gym in 

the proposed fall season than they do in the winter. 

7. The relative advantages and disadvantages make the 

proposed fall volleyball season significantly more advantageous 

for Montana girls than the current winter season. 

8. Girls' basketball and volleyball need to be in 

different seasons in order to provide maximum opportunities for 

girls. 

9. Boys' basketball and football need to be in differ-

ent seasons in order to provide maximum opportunities for boys. 

10. There is a strong need for a viable indoor girls' 

sport 1n the winter in Montana. 
-

11. Tbe sexually biased attitudes of some of the 

coaches, athletic directors, administrators and others are the 

most significant cause of Montana's high school girls' restricted 

athletic opportunities. 

12. The defendants in this case, including the. Montana 

High School Association and the Montana Office of Public Instruc-

tion are making good faith efforts to implement the Negotiated 

Settlement Agreement. 

13. There are opportunities to address many of the 

inequities in Montana's high school athletic programs within the 

current seasonal structure. 
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'IV. 8.2. i. Number of Offered Sports. The school districts shall offer the same 
number of sports for both males and females during the ,individual school yt>~r 
except as provided below. School districts shall make'the choice of which 
individual sports shall be offered for males and females based upon their 
stUdents' interests and abil ities. 

\ . 

If during a school year a school district does not offer the same number of 
sports for both female and male students, the school district is not in 
violation of this provision IF if makes an expl icit and del iberate ~ffort to 
increase interest in an additional sport for the sex of the students having 
fewer sports; conducts a survey, and establ ishes that there is insufficient 
interest in an additional sport or that the interest would be insufficient to 
field a team in any sport in which an interest has been expressed. If a,'school 
district or school does not offer an equal number of sports for females and 
males because it has establ ish~dthere is insufficient interest duri~g that 
school year, the school district shall make an expl icit and deliberate effort to 
equal ize sports for females and males during the subsequent school year and 
shall continue to make such efforts until the sports are equal ized. 
If the expl icit and del iberate efforts of a school district to equal ize sports 
for females and males result in a survey of interest demonstrating that a 
particular sport would receive su~ficient support t6 field a team, the school 
district shall offer that sport to the extent of the financial ability of the 
school district. The school district must consider all alternatives to 
equitably distribute finances among the extracurricular athletic program 
including el imination or !ubstitution of, one sport for another as participated 
in by the other sex. However, a I imitation of funds shall not be a 
justification for offering an unequal number of sports for males and females. 

'~AthliUc .. :saUitA.Aj~.~..wa~:6.=-9~ ('"p. «~""I 
~h~. ~~. IN SPORTS SY'"SEX AND SEASer.· Foa~1"~$.-86 

. , A6':!! 
.~"~~'''' 

(55 SCHOOLS) 

10 schools did not answer and were not included in the data. 4 schools 
returned surveys with insufficient information. These should be added 
to the 55 schools (+ boys' sports) 55 + 14 = 69 SCHOOLS 

38% is a possible prOjection of MORE SPORTS FOR BOYS in 1985-86 using data 
above. 
7 schools projected more sports for girls than boys. This data is 
questioned and will be verified by M.Clark. 4 schools in the first 
survey saying more sports for girls 'han boys WERE IN ERROR, with 2 
schools being equal and 2 schools + boys sports. 

, .. 
t. ..... C!'4'O''"t ........ ~''1"f"' • 

Including the 10 schools not answering and the 4 with insufficient 
information would change the percentage to-

71% is a possible prOjection of MORE SPORTS FOR BOYS in 1985-86 using data 
above. 

" 
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.' .-- .. ---' -- -----.-----

Viqlations 2nd S/A- contjnu~d 

IV. B. 2. m. - Publicity. A school distr'ict sh'~ll issu~ pr~ss releases and 
arrange for advertising giving equal emphasis to male and female sport . -.i,', 

activities. The school district shall maKe a good faith effort to endburage. 
comparable coverage of female and male extracurricular sports in school- ' 
sponsored publ ications such as yearbooks and school newspapers ••• 

II. Intent of Settlement AgrgemgoLThe thrust and overall intent o{ this 
Settlement Agreement is to advance the opportuniti~s which fe~ale hjgh~school 
students have to participat~ in ~xtra-curricular athletic events relativ~ to 
their male counterparts. .-----~ 

§[eQrJQ~1[~F··,~tll,~~i~,~S.~·r:~;er::;~iX~IDi:J~~~3¥pi1i~~'--'J GJP-.i.Ji~t'-~N:'l~S;':B~'~Sc~;~Jt~~~...;EQB.J.~.a5-:.s6!.AND;'TnTA(:;t~EAMSf 
tmlif..EBEtjCEf~BY.~EX~~F.O.RA'.1~S5ze.6,;.~ . 

l4Z:pt.~!.c"f !:o, ~t1P~11E,;I~,~~f.Q~J~QY.~~~19~~~51~6jrl}1~:;scHdobs-Y~ 
10 schools did not anSWQr and were not included in the data. 4 schools 
returned surveys with insufficient information. These 14 schools should 
be added to the 94 schools. (94+14=108 SCHOOLS) 

59/, is a possible projection of MORE TEAMS FOR BOYS in 1985-86 using data 
above. 

It is important to note that this comparison includes football teams in 
comparison to girls' basketball or volleyball teams which means there is a great 
disparity in numbers of participants. (i .e. football teams-20-30 members and 
basketball and volleyball teams-10-12 members. This means even LESS COMPARABLE 
OPPORTUNITIES FOR girls versus boys if counted as indi6iduals. 

'0, 

, 
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FALL ~SEASON-,_ Non t an a Boys " __ P aI', tic i pat i on-_ 
Montana Girls" Participation-

- . ~ . 

-- 7989 
4683 

WINTER SEASON - Montana Boys' Part i c i pa t i on-:- 7558 
Montana Girls' Participation- 2316 

SPRING SEASON - Montana Boys" Participation- 4380 
. Montana Girls' Participation- 4020 

I I 

It is obvious that the spring season with its equal sports, (track, golf, 
tennis) in traditional seasons, offer the most equal participation for girls. 
When we receive the actual raw data on participation from this survey we will be 
able to figure the percentages even closer. 

I 
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D;:~TE 2-/~",,~Z 
Violations 2nd SY~:-contin.ued~zt~..:z;/ 

IV. B. 1. f. MHSA Coaching Reguirments. MHSA shall seek to assure" that equal 
opportunity in the selection of and in the extension of coaching for both female 
and male students is provided and shall review and revise its rules in '-
accordance with th i s requ i remen t. . •... 

.' 
IV. B. 2. k. i. Coaches. A school district shall seek, endeavor to hire arid 
where there are qual ified persons available, hire comparable qualified persons 
as coaches for male and female extracurricular athletic teams ••• rA sch'bol .' 
district shall develop writte~, objective and gender-neutral criteria to 
evaluate appl icants for coaching positions, ••• . 

.IV. B. 2. k. i i. Coaches. A school district, if it has not already. done so, 
shall develop written gender-neutral, objective criteria to evaluate the 
performahce of all coaches hired by the district ••• 

IV. B. 2. k. iii. Coaches. Each year the district shall evaluate head coaches 
by (a) util izing the foregoing criteria, •••• 

IV.B. 2. 1. Coaching Salaries. A school district shall pay equal salaries 
for equal work by coaches of female and male teams..... ..... 

., 

I 

... 

?.i. 



Vi olat ions 
" " 

IV. S. 2. n.- Team Support. Within a school year and during the regular and 
tournament athletic season, a school district shall provide on an equal basis to ", 
male and female athletes any of the following ty'pes of support which it offers 
.~o either male or female extracurricular athletes during the school year: pep 
assemblies, school announcements, rosters, programs, pep band, cheerleaders and 
drill team. The school district or the band director m~y determine at which·, 
athletic events for males and females the band shall appear in satisfyJng the 
equal appearance requirement, providing that, at the end of the school year,"·the 
ban has played at the same number of regular season extracurricular athletic 
events of females as males. 

64/. 
52/. 
76/. 

" 

- - -. -- --- - ------- ---~------ ----- ---- ------ -- ..... 
Including the 10 schools not answering the survey and those schools who 
returned surveys with insufficient information there is a ~ossible 
percentage, change to: -, . - ---

- . 
possible projection MORE CHEERLEADER APPEARANCES at boys~ events in 85/86. 
possible projection MORE SAND APPEARANCES at boys~ events in 85/86. 
possible projection MORE HALF-TIME PERFOffi1ANCES at boys~ event~ in 85/86. 
<See C-115 thru C-117 for insufficient infor~ation #~s) 

IV. B. 1. h. - Re~~uiting Efforts by MHSA. Where the same sport is sanctioned 
during different seasons for f~males and males, or where a female or male sport 
is played during a season different ·than the season played in a majority of 
other states pla:dng such sport, MHSA shall participate with school district in 
improving recruitment opportunities for those athletes playing the sp3rt in the 
ciT-season. 

IV. S. 2. y. - Recruiting Efforts by School Districts. Where the same sport is 
sanctioned curing different seasons for females and m~les or where female sports 
are played during seasons different than the season played in a majority of 
other states playing such sport, a school district shall parti.~ipate with MHSA 
in improving recruitment opportunities for those athletes playing the sport in 
the" off-sea~on. 

'. 
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A school district shall prepare, 'if it has not already done so, a sex equit~.in 
athletics pol icy, establish a grievance procedure and designate a coo~dinator 
for such pol icy and grievanc~ procedure pursuant to the requirements of 
applicable federal law. The pol icy and information regarding the coordinator 
and grievance procedure shall be disseminated to its student body, faculty and 
.paren ts. 

.", . 
Each school district shall keep on file for use by students and parents within 
their school district at least one copy of documents reflecting the MHSA and OPI 
grievance procedure as set forth hereafter, and as supplemented by other 
documents prepared by MH5A and OPI, as well as copies of ARM 10.6.101.et~· seq. _ I" 

and the Montana Administrative Procedures Act, 55 2-4-101 et seq., MCA. 
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~tate of :IJt1tuutauit;: ~ ti~ 

Jrorlatnatiou 

WHEREAS, wome.n'h a.:thle:tiCll 16 one. 06 .the. mOh.t e.66e.ilive. ave.nu.e..6 
availa..ble. .tlvtou.gh whic.hAmw.c.an wome.n c.an de.velop hel6-fucJ..pline., 
iy~ve., c.on6ide.nc.e. and le.ade.Jthhip hlU11..6i and 

WHEREAS, ~y mo.to~-~~ ~rr.i..ng and e.njoy~ble. e.xpeJUe.nc.e.h 06 
phYhic.al ac..tivi...ty h.tnongly in6.tu.e.nc.e. li6e.-long hab~ on phYhic.al 
6iln.e.hh and c.ontp.ibu..te.h .to emotional and phY.6ic.a.e. we.U-bungi and 

WHEREAS, .the. c.ommwuc.a.:ti..on and c.oopeJt.a.,ti..on hl<.{1.L6 .te.Mne.d .tlvtou.gh 
a.:thle:tic. e.xpeJUe.nc.e. playa k.e.y ~ole. in .the. athle..te. I h C.O~bu..tiOM a.:t 
home., c.,t woJtk. and .to hOcJ..e..tYi and 

WHEREAS, .the. hih.totr.y 06 wome.n in hPOJtto ih ~c.h and long, but 
.th~e. hM be.e.n Wile. na..ti..onC1.i. ~e.c.ogrU..tion. 06 .the. higniMc.anc.e. 06 
wome.n '.6 athletic. a.cJUe.Ve.me.n.t.6i and 

WHEREAS , .th~e. 16 a ne.ed .to in~e.a.6 e. .the. numb ~ 06 wome.n in 
le.ade.Mhip PO.6iliOM 06 c.oac.he..6, 06 McJ..a..e.h and adminih;tJr.a.:tOM .to e.JtOMe. 
a 6~ ~ep~e.hento~on 06 wome.n'h abilitie.h and .to p~ovide. ~ole mode.t6 
eo~ you.ng 6e.ma1.e athle..te.hi and 

C1.fiEREAS, .the. bondh buJ.1..t betwe.e.n «-'omen .tMou.gh a.:thletiCll help .to 
b~e.ak. down the. .6ocJ..a..e. ba.Mi~ 06 MWm and p~e.ju.di..c.e.. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, TEV SCHWH.1JHI, Gov~noJt 06 .the. S.tate. 06 Monta.na, 
do h~e.by p~oc1.a.hn We.dne.hday I fe.b~MY 4, 1987 , a-6 

~OMEN IN SPORTS VAY 

ali.d e.nc.oUltage. .the. c...<;tizen6 06 Moi1-tanct :to obhe .. .!tve. the day wilh app~op~a.:te. 
c.~'te.monie.h and ac:ti...vilie.h. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto 
set my hand and caused the GREAT SEAL OF 
THE STATE OF MONTANA to be affixed . 

.- ., t .1-_ 
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Survey finds Montana fi6men 
lacking in college preparation 

GREAT FALLS (AP) - A national advoca· 
cy orpnizatiOD says a survey it recently con· 
ducted showed that young women in Montana 
aren't beina prepared as well for college as are 
their male counterparts in the state. . 

"It doesn't seem that Montana is doing as 
weD as some might expect in preparing women 
for collele and graduating women," said Leslie 
Wol~ director of the Projec:t on Equal Educa· 
tion RiJhtS based in Washinaton, D.C. 

She said her organization is a division of the 
National Organization for Women Legal Defense 
arid Education Fund and works toward improY. 
ina educational opportunities for girls and 
women. 

PEER's "1986 Report Card" was based on 
assessment of Scholastic Aptitude Test scores, 
colleae enrollment figures and types of college de· 
grees awarded to women, Wolfe said. 

She said the survey was intended to show 
how weD biab school girls are being prepared for 
college and careers. 

Wolfe said the survey indicated that Manta· 
na's young women fare adequately in a few 
areas, but the state has a long way to go before 
achieving educational equality. 

"Compared to the men in the state, they 
(women) are o~ious1y .not getting the kind of 
training men are geltinl," Wolfe said dUM, • 
recent telephone interview with tbe Great Falls 
Tribune. 

When compared with female students nation· 
wide on math SAT scores, Montana females 
ranked sixth with an av~rale score of S18, ac­
cordinl to Wolfe.. • 

However, she said. the averaae for Montana . 
men was S79 on the math SAT - 61 points bet­
ter than the women. 

Therefore, she said. when that male~female 
difference in math SAT icores is compared witb 
other states, Montana rank. 47tb out of the JO 
states and the District ·ot Cobambia. 

Montana's rema.kt:":~Sb14e11t1; are 
"scoring much too low" in relflionship to male 
students, she said. • . .,... . .- -,-'-:' .-:t: 

Wolfe said tbe su~ ~·da..ti;·P;'!'· 
• Montana ranks .7th 001'01 51 ht the- tun· 

time enrollment of female students in public col­
leges and universities. 

• Montana also ranks 47th in the number of 
bachelor's degrees awarded to women. 

• And, Montana ranks 48th in the number 
of master's degrees awarded to women. 



Chair Lory and Members of the House Judiciary Committee: 

I am Maureen Jones, director of the Sex Equity in Vocation Education project in 
western Montana and support full implementation of Sex Equity in Education, 
therefore I oppose HB 399. 

Educators should be able to initiate and successfully integrate Sex Equity 
projects into their curricula. At the present time Montana ranks 48th in the 
nation in attendance of women enrolling in college immediately after graduation 
from high school. When they do attend college they are enrolling in academic 
areas which place them in traditionally low pay service careers. Math and 
science avoidance is a problem for girls in Montana high schools and as a 
result, the ~raditional careers they choose, force them into a cycle of 
poverty. 

Research tells us that girls and boys who have the experience of receiving an 
equitable education have higher self esteem, select a career from a large 
selection of options and make academic decisions by personal choice rather then 
tradition. 

Sex Equity in Education includes; use of non-sexist language, appropriate non­
biased techniques in the classroom, non-biased counseling and balanced 
instructional materials. 

Title IX has been successful for sports, but we need to see the same kinds of 
changes in the academic curriculum and to make sure this happens, we need rules 
to guarantee schools will accept their responsibility. The Human Rights 
Commission is the legal agency already responsible for preventing , 
discrimination in housing and employment, therefore it is the logical agency to 
have the responsibility for Sex Equity in Education. 

" ,
~ 



I MONTN'i~ STUDENT B~ t&XU~TION 
UNNERSITY Of I'1K)NT~~ L~ SCHOOl 
MISSOUL~. MONTN'i~ 59801 

; lLJ2ITIEn·S LdW (dU(US 
February 11, 1987 

TESTIMONY IN OPPOSITION TO HB 399 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the House Judiciary Commi ttee: 

My name is Anne BrodsKy, and I am here today to speaK on behalf 
of the Women's Law Caucus at the Universi ty of Montana Schoel of 
Law, In opposition to HB 399. My testimony prim~rily focuses on 
the lacK of need for' this legi'Elation, in 1 ight of exist/r,g 
statutory provisions with respect to agency promulgation of 
admini~trative rules. 

As most of yOU know, the Montana Administrative Procedures Act 
( MA PA ) set s for t haw ell tho ugh t 0 u t, ext ens i v e, an Ij. m 0 s t 
importantly, uniform process which all agencies must undergo 
before they may enact rules. The agency must have rulemaKing 
authority; it must provide pub I ic notice arid c'pportunity for 
hearing. If the agency promulgates a rule which does not conform 
to publ ic comment, the ... gency must issue a "corlcise sta.teml?nt of 
the principal reasons for over·rul ing the [opposing view)." Sec. 
2-4-305(1), MCA. The rule must bl? corlsistent arid nc,t in confl ict 
wi th the statute authorizing the agency's adoption of rules, and 

r~ must also be reasonably necessary to effectuate the purpose of 
the statute. Sec. 2-4-305(6), MeA. 

In addition to the detailed procedural requireml?nts the agency 
must fol low pursuant to MAPA in promulgating rules. the 
legislative Administr'ative Code Committee, holds many oversight 
powers over of agencies in their rulemaKing process. The purpose 
of the ACC's oversight of the agency rulemaKing process is tc 
ensure that the agency does not exceed the authorl ty granted to 
j t by the legislature. 

Specifically, the ACC may require a hearing on the agency's 
proposed rules (2-4-302(4) and 2-4-402(3)(c»; recommend 
adop t i on, amendmen t, or rej ec t i on of a rlJ Ie (2-4-402( 3) (b), MeA); 
request and obtain an agency's rulemaKing records (2-4-402(3)(a), 
MeA); or institute, interverle in, or otherwise participate in the 
agency's proceedings (2-4-402(3)(d), MCA. 

In fact, the ACC did review the Human Rights Commission's (HRC's) 
proposed rules. Staff for the ACC basically offered sUQoestions 
to the HRC staff on points of clarification in the proposed 
rules. It is my understanding that the HRC staff has 
i~corporated those suggestions in its most recent draft of the 
proposed rules. Other than suggestions for clarification, the 
ACC staff found the proposed rules to be in conformity with the 
HRC's MANDATE to adopt procedur'al and SUbstantive rules necessary 

~ to implement th. Human Rights Act (Sec. 49-2-204, MeA). 
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The legislatur.'s alre~dy-existing powers over agency rule-maKing 
does not stop here. Sec. 2-4-403, MCA, authorizes legIslators, 
u p 0 r, the 0 b j e c t ion t 0 any r u I e b)' 20 0 r' m 0 rem e m b e r s, t c' pol I the 
members of the legislature to determine whether a propo~ed rule 
I~. ccorlsistent ..... .Ilth the legisla.t'Jre'·s int.,..t. Furtt",ermc,re, If the 

ACC objects to a propcsed or adopted rule. it may I~sue formal 
Co b J e c tIC' n s, and may pub I i ~ h t h.:, sec· b J e c t ion~. i nth e t1 c' n tan a 
Administrative Register. (Sec. 2-4-406, MCA.) 

Ul timately -- and this ~tatute i~ what maKes H8 399 so perplexing 
-- the legislature already has power to repeal any rule adopted 
by an agency. The legislature may also direct the adoption or 
amendment of any agency rule. (Sec. 2-4-412, MCA.) I should 
also mention that the legislature does use its powers under this 
sec t ion, as wit h H B 696, i n 1~' 8 5, d ire c tin g am €' n dm e n t 5 0 far' u I e 
promu I ga ted by the [)epar tmen t of Rel,oenue. 

As I already commented, these powers of the legislature which are 
now a.va i I ab Ie, ar e c con t a i ne din a IJn i f c,rm body of law c a I led the 
MAPA. Why would th~ legislature, whose ACe staff has already 
reviewed and found in conformi ty the proposed education equity 
rules here at issue, choose to confuse the codes, enact a special 
sect'ion of the law, and aim it at one particular type of rule by 
one particular agency? (Note, al I other rules promulgated by the 
HRC w,;:ould still be sl.JbJect to the general requirements of MAPA. 
For example, the HRC has promulgated rules related to employment 
di scr' imi nat i on, i n·surance di scr imi nat i on, and pregrlarlcy 
discrimination.) This bill simply is unneccessary, as the 
legisla.t'Jr·e already ha.s pOVier~. to oversee agency rule-maKing. 
One can only conclude that the legislation is proposed for 
purposes of harassing an agency that is attempting to do what the 
statlJtes and cconsti tution req'Jirej that is, ensure that olJr 
educational insti tutions perform their functions wi thout 
discrimination on the basis of gender. 

I I/Jould I iKe to point out a final mechanical matter wi th r'espect 
to this bill, which illustrates the la.cK of need for' the 
legislation. The bi I I provides that before the HRC may adopt a 
substantive rule related to sex equity in educ'tion, the 
legi$lature must approve the rule. As you Know, the HRC is now 
conSidering rules governing ~~. equity in education. Assume this 
legislature does not approve those rules (which it wi 11 not, 
since it is too late to introduce a bill to do so), Then those 
rules will be in 1 imbo until a legislature, sometime in the 
future, approves or rejects them. (As I explained, if the HRC 
promulgated the rules, the legislature could repeal them at any 
time thereafter.) Should a sex discrimination charge in the area 
of education arise before a future legislature takes some action 
with respect to the proposed rules, the HRC will in all 
1 iKel ihood use the proposed rules as standards governing 
education equi ty. This can be assumed, since the purpose of the 
rules is to pr'o~)ide pub1 ic notice of the agency's interpretation 
of the law in this area. 

Thus, this bill, when analyzed in this respect, is shown to have 
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no effect at all. The legislatu~e already has pow~~ to repeal 
any agency's ~ules. To require legislative approval b~iD~~ the 
rule may be adopted is not to change the agencY's Interpretation 
o~ unlawful sex discrimination in education. The agency'S 
interpretation will be a.s suggested In the rules. Thus, this 
legislation does not act to change the substantive law in the 
are a 0 f w hat con s tit ute s dis c rim ina t i 0 r, i ned u c C/. t , en. ;: ~ • - .:- r • 
the legislation merely acts to prohibit the HRC from ~ormal ly 
adopting rules as to its interpretation of the law. Since the 
purpos.e of rul e adopt i on is to gi ve the publ i c not i ce of agency 
interpretation of the law, the effect of the bi 11 merely is to 
thwart the opportuni ty for· notice as to the legal standards 
governing interpretation of sex equity in.educatlon. 

For these reasons, the Women's Law Caucus urges you give this 
bill a DO NOT PASS recommendation. 
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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION of UNIVERSITY WOM~i' , ... < C3 i T_~K,,---_­
J;TE ~-//- YZ • 

MONTANA DIVISION 

505 Sixth Avenue East 
Kalispell MT 59901 

09 February 1987 

The Honorable Earl Lory, Chairman 
Judiciary Committee 
Montana House of Representatives 
Capitol 
Helena MT 59620 

Dear Chairman Lory and Members of the Judiciary Committee: 

The State Board of Montana Division, AAUW, discussed 
H.B. 399 and H.B. 400 at its meeting yesterday. 

Montana Division, AAUW, recognizes the importance of 
the Human Rights Commission and opposes any attempt to 
weaken its authority. 

Montana Division, AAUW, opposes H.B. 400. 

s~.~~ 
Mary ~, President 
Mont~~~~Sion, AAUW 

c 
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TESTIMONY OF JOHN G. FRANKINO .. _,~~22..-.~----

In opposition to HB399 

My name is John G. Frankino. I am presently a mathematics 

teacher at Capital High School, head girls' basketball 

coach, assistant boys' basketball coach, a member of the 

state's advisory committee on sex equity, and a former chair 

of the Human Rights Commission~ I am sorry I am not able to 

present this testimony in person. 

I believe the Montana Human Rights Commission is the proper 

body to process education equity cases in Montana and to 

make rules necessary to that end. The Commission has the 

experience in case processing and the expertise in 

discrimination law to accomplish the tasks of providing a 

remedy to aggrieved individuals and promulgating rules 

explaining what can constitute sex discrimination in 

eduaction. No other state agency has this experience in 

discrimination law. 

It is argued that these rules are duplicative. As a high 

school teacher and a coach, I am convinced that there is 

enough sex discrimination in education to go around for 

everyone. 
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My name is Dr. John W. Kohl, Dean-College of Education, Montana State 
University. I would like to offer written testimony in opposition to 
H.B. #399. 

before the: 

House Judiciary Committee 
(Rep. Earl Lory, Chair) 

I offer the following points to refute the need for H.B. 1399. 

No precedent for a bill of this nature that restricts 
a federal title on human rights. 

It will be difficult, if not impossible, to be in 
compliance with a- law that has no guidelines. 

Its an unnecessary intrusion by the legislature in 
an area it should be supporting, not hindering. 

The guidelines issued by the Montana Human Rights 
Commission are essential in helping agencies meet 
their legal obligations. 

The accreditation standard that governs education 
agencies is so general it is virtually unenforceable 
and meaningless. 
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Janice K. Whetstone 
At torney a t Law 

215 West Mendenhall 
Bozeman, MT 59715 
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February 9, 1987 

House Judiciary Committee 
Montana State Legislature 
State Capitol Building 
Helena, MT 59620 

Re: House Bill No. 399 

Dear Committee MeMbers: 

I, as an individual, have had an opportunity to review House 
Bill No. 399. As you are aware, this bill relates to 
the requirement of legislative approval of administrative 
rules implementing the Montana Human Rights Act that prohibits 
sex discrimination in education. I am very concerned about 
the implications of this bill. 

It is my understanding that such legislative approval is not 
required for the implementing of any other administrative 
rules. I believe that the original act that prohibited sex 
discrimination in education was very clear as to its intention 
and that there should be no need for the full approval of 
both houses of the legislature to implement the necessary 
administrative rules. 

The Ultimate effect if this bill actually becomes law is to 
make it impossible to enact the administrative rules necessary 
to implement the provisions of the act. I believe that it 
would be extremely difficult if not impossible to garner the 
full approval of both houses and that requiring such approval 
merely acts to delay the implementation of the administrative 
rules to the detrinent of the effected parties. 

I believe that the thrust of the act that prohibits sex 
discrimination in education needs to be immediately implemented. 
I have had an opportunity to work with young women in grades 
., ~""",,,,,,,,..·,u,,,,,,,h ,..., :. c.':"' ""'"::I"""~ I"..t= "''''0 ~v?"\':),..,A; "",... Vl""'\n~ u~,...; ""I"'\""~ 't"'\""'I'''.v''·'''''''':::.m . ----~-'::)-- -- -- .. --- -- ---- ---.. -------;, ---- ---------- .. --;,-----
in Bozeman. I have acted as both a presenter and as part of 
the organizing committee in regards to this program. I have 
been appalled to find that there is still a prevailing attitude 
with many of the young women in our State that there are 
"appropriate" careers for them to pursue and in many instances 
these jobs do not include those that which are traditionally 
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male. I believe that this attitude continues to prevail 
because of continuing sex discrimination in education and the 
programs which are presented to these young women as opposed 
to those presented to young men in the same educational 
system. 

I have further had an opportunity to work as a presenter on 
behalf of the Womens' Section of the State Bar of Montana in 
making presentations to Girls State. I have been involved in 
this activity on a variety of levels since 1980. Again, this 
has provided me with an opportunity to meet young women from 
across the State of Montana. These contacts have confirmed 
what I have found to be true with the young women in Bozeman. 
They believe that there are appropriate positions for them 
in life and that these do not include jobs which are considered 
to be traditionally male. 

Many of these young women have indicated to me that sex 
discrimination continues to occur in both a subtle and open 
manner in their educational systems. 

In conclusion, I again emphasize to you that I do not 
believe that the passage of House Bill No. 399 will forward 
the concerns that lead to the passage of the Montana Human 
Rights Act prohibiting sex discrimination in education. I 
believe that it will only serve to delay the implementation 
of that policy and fail to provide the young women of our 
State with the encouragement and backing of all of us to 
reach for their highest potential in whatever activity, be 
it academic or athletic. Our State is at its very strongest 
when all of its citizens have the opportunity to reach their 
fullesr-potential in all endeavors. 

I thank you for your attention to my comments on this Bill. 

Very truly yours, 
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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HOUSE BILL LJOO 

From: Bozeman Landlord's Association 

To: The Judiciary Committee 

., Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, my name is Larry Witt, and I reside at 1601 

West Olive in Bozeman. I am president of the Bozeman Landlords' Association. Our 

Association is supporting HE 400. 

We feel that Human Rights Commission Rule 24-9-1107 is both vaguely written and lacking 

in some important exemptions. In an age of increasing litigation such vague language 

will only breed more lawsuits. Just what constitutes age discrimination needs to be 

spelled out in detail. Many questions exist with the rule as it is written: such as, 

"Is allowing a maximum number of people to live in an apartment permitted?" I have 

allowed only two people in some of my apartments and advertise that only two people are 

permitted. I have rented to a single parent with a child but not to a couple with a 

child. Is this discrimination? I like to keep the wear and tear to a minimum, and 

keep the noise level down. In a college town I have found this to be a necessary 

practice. Would it now be illegal? 

If two sets of tenants want to rent an apartment and their qualifications are equal, I 

would prefer a couple over a couple with a child. One less person means less noise and 

less wear and tear. Is this discrimination? 

An exemption is clearly needed when a condition exists where something on or a part of 

the property is considered safe for adults, but not for children. We have laws setting 

minimum ages for driving, for drinking, and for voting because of the maturity needed 

to do these things. Age and more specifically maturity are important factors to a 

landlord in selecting his tenants. 

As an example, an outside staircase and deck may be safe for an adult but would be 

dangerous for a chl.ld to play on. The landlord can tell them not to play on the stai.r­

case or deck. The parents can tell them not to play, but ••• some will still play on 

them. And ••. when the child falls and gets hurt, the parents will sue the landlord, 

and the attorney for the child will argue that the child lacked the maturity to know 

better ••• and thus the landlord will be at fault. 

Outside decks, and open loft~,swimming pools, and duck po~nds, and meandering streams 

might be considered wonderful amenities in an apartment complex, but they ... also 

pose potential danger to small children. The landlord needs the right to determine 

how much risk he is willing to take and set his own guidelines and age limits for 

""" children. 
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24.9. i 107 REAL PROPERTY TRANSACTIONS: AGE CA TEJ::U,:-:9Z __ 
DISCRIMINATION. (1) Section 49-2-305(1), MCA, wh~ch ~ ~~l? 
prohibits discrimination in housing on the basis r--6f e:~ =-- N 

shall cover refusal to sell~ rent or lease a housing 
accommodation or improved or"unimproved property because of 
the age of a person residing with the buyer, lessee, or 
renter. 

(2) Restricting sale, rental or lease of a hou~in~ . 
accommodation to persons of a certain age group or regu1r1ng 
that ersons residin with the bu er, lessee, or renter in 
the ous1pg accommooation belong to a certaln age group when 
such accommodation is authorized, approved, financed, or 
sub~idized in whole or in part for the benefit of that age 
rou b a unit of the federal qovernment shall not 

constitute a vlolatlon of subsectlon (1 • 
(3) Restricting sale, rental, or lease of a housinq 

accommodation with specialized facilities, services, or 
environment to the s ecific a e rou re uirin those 
specla ized aC111t1es, serVlces, or enV1ronment sha I not 
constitute a violation of subsection (1). 

(4) The effective date of this rule is Julv 1, 1987. 
- ____ - __ .• -_ . . _. ___ .•. _..A ____ -:" & •• ________ .... _ __ ..:I 
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PHONE : _~,Z~':),,",---,/~-_--='2:;:...· -=~=--. _'1_~ -'-I ________ ~ ____ __ _ 

~P~SENTING ~OM?~/~/_/~~~.~~~·~~·5~~~'~C~.~C~·~~--L6L~LE~/~~~L~~~O~R~S~ __ _ 

AP ?EARING ON WHICH PROPOSAL: _ ........ 14 __ 8=--__ 4-'--.:::;.(;_· -=0:...../ ___ _ 

DO YOU: SUPPORT? ___ _ AHEND? ---- OPPOS:::? --

COt-t'1ENTS : ~?~~ 
C;{~~=-= __ 

/ 

PLEASE LEAVE ANY PREPARED STATE!1E~TS WITH THE CO:1!1ITTEE SECRETARY. 
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STATEMENT OF JACK M. McLE~!L.-MONTAN HUMAN RIGHTS ~""'/1-8'7 
--fQMMI S S 10 K=M EMBER-OP PO S l1!~ H 0 U S L~ ILL -~ -:#- '-10 -0 __ _ 

I am Jack M. McLean, a member of the Montana Human Rights 

Commission, and appear before this committee to testify in oppo­

sition to House Bill No. 400. I believe the purpose of this bill 

is to permit landlords to discriminate against tenants with 

children. Although I neither support nor oppose that pol icy, I 

do not believe this bill is the appropriate way to achieve that 

po 1 icy. 

House Bill 400 would repeal Rule 24.9.1107, Administrative 

Rules of Montana, which has an effective date of July 1, 1987. 

In order to appreciate what that administrative rule would do, 

and why it was promulgated, I believe it is important to the 

review the history of that rule. 

HISTORY OF ADMINISTRATIVE RULE 

In May of 1985 various low income groups in Montana 

approached the Human Rights Commission and asked them to adopt an 

administrative rule which would prohibit landlords from discrimi-

nating against tenants with children. Many landlords in the 

State of Montana, for various reasons, refused to rent premises 

to any tenants with children. These low income groups bel ieved 

that such actions were contrary to the Montana Human Rights Act 

and asked us to adopt a rule clarifying the act. 

The Montana Human Rights Commission instructed its staff 

attorney to research pertinent language of the Montana Human 

Rights Act which reads as follows: 

49-2-305. Discrimination in Housing. 

(1) 1~£~1-wh~~the_distinction is based on reasonable 
9.!.Q!!' n d s ~.J.!_.!2._.~ . .!L!!.!!.l a w f u _1_!il£r.i!!!.i!l2.1Q!l_P.ll£1i£~ for the 
owner, lessee, manager, or other person having the right to 
sell, lease, or rent a housing accomodation or improved or 
unimproved property: 



(a) ~refu~_!Q sell, lease, or rent the hou~~ 
accomodation or property ~~£erson because of sex, race, 
creed, rel igion, color, ![! phySTcar-or-mentar-handicap, or 
national origin; ••• 

(Emphasis added.) 
,-:1 7J ~ 

c:2- 1/-= 8.1_ 
The courts are instructed by the Montana Human Rig'hts Aet-t9-'ierD 

strictly construe this language: 

49-2-402. "Reasonable" to be strictly construed. 

Any grounds urged as a "reasonable" basis for an exemp­
tion under any section of this chapter shall be strictly 
construed. 

In researching t~is bill, our staff attorney found no legislative 

history whatsoever to guide the Human Rights Commission in 

deciding what the intent of the Montana Legislature was when this 

portion of the act was passed in 1974. Likewise, the Montana 

Supreme Court had never interpreted this language. Thus, our 

staff attorney was forced to look to court decisions of other 

states, to see how they had interpreted similar legislation. 

No legislation from other states was found which was iden­

tical to the Montana Human Rights Act. However, other courts 

have interpreted very similar language to mean that a landlord 

was prohibited from discriminating against a tenant with 

children. 

In August, 19B5, the Montana Human Rights Commission adopted 

the following administrative rule: 

24.9.1107 REAL PROPERTY TRANSACTIONS: AGE DISCRIMINATION. 

(1) Section 49-2-305(1), MCA, which prohibits discri­
mination in housing on the basis of age shall cover refusal 
to sell, rent or lease a housing accommodation or improved 
or unimproved property because of the age of a person 
residing with the buyer, lessee, or renter. 

(2) Restricting sal~ rental or lease ~_hou~~ 
accommodation to E.~.!:!.1_.2-LL£ert!..i!L!!l.LgrouL.Q.L!!guir.i!!9. 
that persons residing with the buyer, lesse~or renter in 

-2-



(4) The effective date of this rule is Jull I, 1987. 

Most of the commissioners agreed that the 1974 Legislature 

probably did not envision the Human Rights Act as prohiting 

landlords from discriminating against tenants with children. 

However, this was speculation on our part, and certainly not 

something upon which we could base a decision. We felt certain 

that if this language were interpreted by the courts, that they 

would rule that the "clear meaning" of the statute was that a 

landlord could not discriminate against a tenant with children. 

Thus, we felt obligated to adopt an administrative rule that 

would prohibit landlords from discriminating against tenants with 

children. 

DELAYED EFFECTIVE DATE OF RULE 

Most of the members of the Montana Human Rights Commission 

expected that if the Commission, or any court, interpreted this 

statute to preclude a landlord from discriminating against a 

tenant with children, that the statute would be amended to lega­

lize such action. We also felt strongly that public policy as 

important as this should be decided by the legislature, and not 

an administrative body. We wanted to give the Legislature an 

opportunity to express its intent before this administrative rule 

went into effect. For that reason, the effective date of the 

rule was made July 1, 1987, although the rule was adopted in 

August of 1985. 

-3- I 
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D 
LEGISLATURE SHOULD CLARIFY POLICY -- ~~./l":~ 

the Montana H=~9hts Commi s~:: it ike-n 0 ~01'r--I, and 

on whether the Montana Human Rights Act should or should not pro-

hibit a landlord from discriminating against a tenant with 

children. However, the Montana Human Rights Commission feels 

that if the Legislature does not wish to prohibit a landlord from 

discriminating against a tenant with children, that the statute 

itself should be amended. 

A case is now pending in the Montana Human Rights Division 

which will require the Montana Human Rights Commission to decide 

whether or not a landlord can discriminate against a tenant with 
. 

children. Repealing ARM 24.9.1107 and prohibiting the Commission 

from adopting any similar rule without legislative approval will 

not clarify the intent of the discrimination in housing statute. 

Rather, it will just require the Montana Human Rights Commission 

to interpret the discrimination in housing statute when a case 

comes before it. 

If this committee decides that it does not want to proAibit 

a landlord from discriminating against a tenant with children, I, 

and the other members of the Montana Human Rights Commission, 

urge the committee to amend the discrimination in housing 

statute. I would suggest the following language be added to that 

statute: 

(4) Nothing in this section shall prohibit an owner, 
lessee, manager, or other person having the right to sell, 
lease, or rent a housing accommodation, or improved or 
unimproved property from refusing to sell, lease, or rent 
such property to a person with children. 

SUMMARY 

In summary, we believe the Montana Legislature is the 

appropriate forum for debating and deciding whether or not 

-4-



landlords in Montana should be prohibited from discriminating 

against tenants with children. We would urge you to clarify the 

legislative intent of the discrimination in housing act by 

addressing the underlying statute, rather than just repealing the 

administrative rule. 

/ . -+- ---
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Mr. Chairman and Hembers of the Committee: EXH I B IT ----.4-tC->--__ _ 
DATE-.;,d=---.,,-/,:-,-/_~-=J>'"-.:7 __ 
HB __ ~-,--,~~ __ _ 

}v name is Denise Byrd. I reside in Great Falls. Because of my daughters, 
I am eligable to receive $354.00 per month. Out of this money I have to pay 
$200.00 per month to rent an old run dO'ffln house that we have lived in for over 
a year now. lve are not a fliehty family and do not move very often. other than 
normal wear and tear we have never been accused of destroying anyones home. 

I have just recently fOTh~d put that it takes 18 months or more to get any 
HUD housing or Section 8 housing. In the meantL~e we have to pay outragous rents 
on dumps. Host of the nicer homes in our area are either too expensive or 
children are not allowed. 

How are we suppost to raise our children in decent homes if landlords 
discriminate against all children because of what some parents allow their 
kids to do. 

THANK YOU 
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WITNESS STAT"EMENT 

NAME :;and\! Choreu 
r I 

ADDRESS D.O.··Ro'\{ 1099 C" Helena 

BILL NO. ""/00 
DATE c2/;1/81: 

J I 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? ~~.:::::.J.:::::.D!....!.ll-..!.7.!,..e.L·[:......:7 (s~...!:::Lcb=''J:...!..::b~V:....L!:....I:5'-L..1_· _h~L!...!..ltJ..J...jG~/ ______ _ 

SUPPORT OPPOSE .-...... X<-l.-.---- AMEND ___ _ 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Corrunents: 
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WOMEN'S LOBBYIST 
'FUND 

Testimony on HB 400 

-" Box 1099 
Helena. MT 59624 
449-7917 

February 11, 1987 

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee: 

"­
EXHIBIT __ H'Nt "'"X>OU 

DATE 4-/!'-3.:L 
HBft- 4tp'zr-.. .., 

My name is Sandy Chaney and lim here today on behalf of the Womenls Lobbyist Fund 
to express our opposition to HB 400. In the fall of 1985, the WLF adopted a 
Women and Families Economic Agenda for the 1987 Legislature. This bill falls 
within the principles of that agenda because its intent may be to limit the 
availability of housing options to families with children. 

The Montana Human Rights Act prohibits discrimination on the basis of age. 
Unlike the federal laws that prohibit age discrimination, the Montana Act does 
not limit to older persons the categories of those protected by the Act. The 
prohibitions against age discrimination cover per.sons of any age, young as well 
as old. . ~ 

In spirit with the Human Rights :Act,housing accomodations should not be limited 
on the basis of age. Restricting housing that is Bvailable to single mothers 
or families with small children merely because of the age of the children is 
blatantly in violation of the very purpose of the Human Rights Act~ Individuals 
should be treated as individuals, and should not be judged on the basis of a 
particular classification such as age. Landlords may screen potential tenants 
for thei r compatibi I ity with the-leasing Jequi rements imposed by the landlord. "-
However, some classifications on which to base tenancy restrictions are not 
permissible in the Human Rights Act. Age is one of these categories. 

J As with our testimony against HB 399, Womenls Lobbyist Fund opposes HB 400 because 
the procedural requirements set forth in the bill appear to create an unnecessary 
exception to the general procedural methods for rule adoption under the Montana 
Administrative Procedures Act. Because the legislation is unnecessary, we also 
urge the committee to oppose HB 400. Thank-you. . 

I 
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MontanaCatholic Conference 

February 11, 1987 

REPRESENTATIVE LORY AND MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE: 

I am John Ortwein, here today representing the Montana 
Catholic Conference. The Montana Catholic Conference serves 
as the liaison between the two Roman Catholic Bishops of the 
State of Montana in matters of public policy. 

We are here today in opposition to HB 400. 

The US Congress declared in the Housing Act of 1949, Section 2, 
that ··the housing policy of this country ... is a decent home in a 
suitable invironment for every American family.·· The Catholic 
B i shops of the U: S. i s sued a statement on h 0 u sin gin 1 975 . liThe 
Right to a Decent Home ll pointed out the disproportionate suffering 
from lack of housing by certain groups in our society. Although 
it has been morethan a decade since the bishops· statement was issued 
their observations about the disproportionate suffering of the poor 
and special problems of t,he elderly are still relevant today. 

It would seem to us that the removal of Section 4 from the 
present law wi 11 cause further discrimination to the housing 
problems already confronted by the poor and the elderly. 

The Montana Cathol ic Conference would urge a II no •• vo te 
on House Bill 400. 

o~~~~~~~~~~~--~~~~~~~~~~~~~_ 
Tel. (406) 442·5761 P.O. BOX 1708 530 N. EWING HELENA, MONTANA 59624 0 
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""Jii~,;r8~ AMENDIv1Ei~T TO HOUSE BILL 495: 

(1) Page 1, Line 10, following " (1) " 
Strike: " (a) " 

(2) Page 1, Line 11, following "if, " 
Strike: "knowing" 

(3) Page 1, Line 12 
Strike: "that he has no legal right to do so," 
Insert" " (a) " 

(4) Page 1, Lines 16, 17 and 18 
Following: "(b)" 

==:- ~rf 

Strike: lines 16 and 17 in their entirety and line 18 through 
" conuni t te d" 

Insert: "Prior to the entry of a court order determining custodial 
rights" 

(5) Page 1, Line 20, following "parent" 

Insert: "where the action manifests an intent to substantially 
deprive that parent of parental rights" 

(6) Page 1, Line 22 
Following: "court" 
Strike: "decree, the offense of custodial interference is" 
Insert: "order, " 

(7) Page 1, Line 23 
Following: line 22 
Strike: "corruni tted" 

(8) Page 1, Lines 24 and 25 
Following: "other" 
Strike: the remainder of line 24 and line 25 in its entirety 
Insert: "where the action manifests an intent substantially to 
deprive that parent of parental rights." 
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AN EVALUATION OF PROPOSALS TO ELIMINATE 

THE COLLATERAL SOURCE RULE 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Prepared by the Montana Trial Lawyers Association 
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I. INTRODUCTION 

In Montana, the collateral source rule provides "that a 

payment to [an injured victim] from a source wholly independent 

of and not in behalf of the wrongdoer cannot inure to the benefit 

of the wrongdoer to lessen the damages recoverable from him, and 

the evidence of such payment is inadmissible". Goggans v. 

Winkley, 159 Hont. 85, 92, 495 P.2d 594, 598 (1972). Thus, the 

rule is predicated upon the general notion that the wrongdoer 

should not benefit because a victim has been prudent enough to 

buy her own insurance or because he or she is fortunate enough to 

have friends or relatives who are willing to provide valuable 

services without pay during a time of need. 

This rule is now under attack. The general argument 

advanced is that the rule allows the victim to be paid twice for 

damages such as medical expenses covered by insurance and thus, 

provides the injur~d party with a "windfall". The proponents of 

change also maintain that evidence regarding collateral sources 

should be presented to juries to reduce awards. Close analysis 

of the situation, however, shows the fOllowing: 

(1) Even with the collateral source rule, 
the victim rarely, if ever, receives a 
"windfall", and indeed, is not fully compen­
sated for losses; 

(2) In fact, el imina t ion of the collateral 
source rule will only further deprive an 
injured victim of full compensation; and 

(3) Elimination of the rule \ViII have 
adverse social consequences. It will create 
a "windfall" for the insurance industry at 
the expense of the victim. 

-
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(4) Moreover p~esenting collateral source 
evidence to jurles will distract from the 
major issues and will create confusion for 
the juries. Thus, it will waste court 
resources and will jeopardize the victim's 
opportunity to obtain a fair trial. 

Each of these points are discussed in detail below. 

II. DISCUSSION 

A. THE VICTHI IS NOT FULLY COHPENSATED UNDER THE CURRENT SYSTEM. 

First, the victim rarely receives "double recovery" for 

his losses because the expenses of modern litigation far exceed 

anything he can recover through the collateral source rule. 

Expert medical testimony, for instance, often costs thousands of 

dollars. Indeed, physicians who charge only $25 to their 

patients for an office visit, often charges the same patient $250 

or even $500 per hour if they have to assist them in litigation. 

Some physicians have, in fact,charged their patients over $700 

per hour for testimony related to their injuries. Nonmedical 

expert testimony is just as expensive. Other litigation costs 

and attorney fees leave the victim with a net recovery of 

approximately 60% or less of his overall damages, since none of 

these expenses are recoverable under current laws. The value of 

the victim's compensation is further diminished because the 

wrongdoer or his insurance company is not required to pay any 

interest on the amount owed between the time of the injury and 

the date of entry of judgment, a period which usually exceeds two 

years and sometimes exceeds a half a decade. 

The amount the victim recovers through the application 

of the colla t era! source rul e is fa r less than his ove raIl 

litigation exOenses in virtually every case. This, as a practi-

-2-
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cal matter, eliminates any opportunity for the victim to be 

compensated twice and thus, to obtain a "windfall" or "double 

recovery" as you are now being told. 

On the other hand, the collateral source rule serves as 

a practical device for the injured party to recoup, at least, 

part of his non-compensable litigation costs and interest. This, 

of course, furthers the public policy that all injured persons 

should be fully compensated under the law. 

B. ELIMINATION OF THE COLLATERAL SOURCE RULE vlILL ONLY FURTHER 

VICTIMIZE THE INJURED PARTY, 

As shown above, in virtually every instance, litigation 

costs exceed any benefit derived from the collateral source rule. 

If the rule were eliminated, the victim \lould receive an even 

smaller percentage of his overall la\vful damages than he is 

rece iv ing at the cur rent time. Thus, el iE.ina t ion of the rule 

does more harm than it does good. 

C. ELIMINATION OF THE COLL.n.'l'ERA.L SOURCE RULE WILL CREATE A 

nWINDFALL" FOR THE INSURANCE INDUSTRY. 

As stated above, the collateral source rule benefits 

those that are prudent enough to purchase t: neir own insurance. 

This insurance, of course, does not. come free. The insured 

person pays a premium for it. The insurance company takes money 

from this person to undertake the risk that there is going to be 

an injury. When the injury occurs, all the insurance company is 

doing is paying for the risk it has underwritten. In other 

words, it is simply fulfilling its contract. The collateral 

source rule allows the vi~tim to, in effect, recover some of the 

-3-
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premium he or she has paid over the years to be covered for these 

risks. In that sense, the victim does not receive any "windfall" 

at all. He is simply getting what he paid and bargained for. 

The party that receives the windfall is the insurance 

company that has received premiums from the negligent party. It 

gets to keep the premiums the negligent party has paid to it, but 

does not have to pay for the risk caused by the negligent party's 

actions. Certainly, this is unfair to both the victim and to the 

negligent party, who have paid premiums to be covered for these 

risks. 

D. PRESENTING COLLATERAL SOURCE EVIDENCE TO THE JURY •• 

There are still other problems. Those that advocate 

eliminating the collateral source rule also want the jury to be 

presented with evidence concerning who made collateral payments, 

how much was paid, when they were paid, whecher or not they will 

continue to be paid in the future, and so on. The purported 

objective of such evidence is to allow the jury to offset the 

total amount of damages by the amounts expected to be paid by 

collateral sources. 

If the jury is going to be allowed to hear this evi­

dence, however, should not it also be allowed to hear evidence 

concerning how much the victim has previously paid out in 

premiums in order to be compensated' with collateral insurance 

benefits? Should not it also be allowed to know that between the 

time of the injury and the time of judgment, the victim receives 

no interest on the amounts due to him in compensation? Moreover, 

shouldn't the jury be allowed to know that litigation costs, 

-4-
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costs, and attorney fees will not be paid by the wrongdoer, but 

will have to be paid ou~ of the verdict? In other words, if we 

are going to allo\v a jury to reduce the verdict by considering 

collateral benefits, shouldn't we also allow it to increase the 

verdict by considering all of the expenses that reduce the net 

recovery? 

The current collateral source rule, which prohibits a 

jury from considering evidence of collateral sources of payment 

is predicated pa rt ially on the notion that "collateral matters 

ipvolving transactions between others" only confuse the issues, 

wastes the jury's and court's time, and leads to consideration of 

matters which are no business to the wrongdoer or his insurance 

company. See Goagans, supra. This underpinning of the rule is 

probably more applicable now than it was in the past. If our aim 

is to streamline our judicial syst~m in t~rms of both time and 

money and also to further the public policy of just compensation 

for injuries, then we should resist any attempts to make drastic 

changes in the current rule. 

III. SUMMARY AND SUGGESTED SOLUTION 

In summary, the collateral source rule, at least, 

provides the victim with a partial set off for his or her litiga-

tion costs. In the vast majority of the cases, however, collat­

eral benefits do not even approach overall costs, and thus, 

their elimination would only compound the problem of incomplete 

compensation. Moreover, abolishing the rule would only create a 

"windfall" for insurance companies that have received premiums, 

-5-
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but will be able to escape risks they have insured for. Further-

more, presentation of collateral source evidence to a jury 

without consideration of expenses that reduce the net amount the 

victim will recover would be unfair. It would also confuse the 

major issues the jury must decide and cause unnecessary drains on 

the court's resources. 

Thus, at best the collateral source rule should be 

modified and not eliminated. If it is to be changed, it should 

accomplish only the following: 

(1) Apply only in those rare situations where 
the victim really does receive a "double 
recovery (i.e. where colla teral sources 
exceed litigation expenses). 

(2) Require the negligen~ party's attorney to 
petition the court for a reduction in the 
verdict or sectlement if a "double recovery" 
is expected. In this way, judicial resources 
and moneys are not wasted in the vast majori­
ty of cases where "double recovery" does not 
occur. 

(3) Let the Court--not a j u ry--dec ide what 
the appropriate setoff should be. To do 
otherwise is, again, a tremendous waste of 
time and money. The confusion and complexity 
it will generate will also jeopardize the 
ability to get a fair trial. 

A proposed amendment, tailored to achieve these fair objectives, 

is attached. 
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50th Legislat:~re 

1 BILL NO. 

2 INTRODUCED BY 

3 BY REQUEST OF THE 

4 

5 A BILL POR AN ACT ENTI'l'Lf:D: "PREVENTION OF DOUBLE RECOV-

6 ERY" • 

7 

8 BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF ~tONTANA: 

9 Sect ion 1. A new sect ion should be enacted to 

10 read: 

11 Dec]aration of policy. It is the policy of this 

12 state that all persons injured through the fault of another 

13 should receive full compensation for all injuries defined 

14 under the law and that the wrongdoer should not benefit at 

15 the victim's expense. It is also the public policy of this 

16 state that a person should not receive more than his just 

17 and lawful compensation, after consideration of costs and 

18 expenses incur red to recove r lawful damages. This Act is' 

19 designed to promote these policies. 

20 Section 2. A new section should be enacted to 

21 read: 

22 Definitions. The following words, as used in this 

23 Act, shall have the meaning set forth below, unless the 

24 context clearly requires otherwise: 

'):. .... (a) "Claimant" means any person who brings a 
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personal injury action. Hhen the action is brought on 

another's behalf, the term "claimant" includes a guardian, 

parent, personal representative, or whoever is acting in the 

representative capacity of the injured party. 

(b) "Collateral sources" are sources of compensa-

tion paid or given to the claimant for damages by someone 

other than the wrongdoer. 

(c) "Litigation costs" mean all reasonable and 

necessary costs and expenses incurred by a claimant to 

recover lawful damages, including but not limited to, 

witness fees, investigation costs, expert fees, attorney 

fees and similar litigation expenses. Litigation costs 

13 include such expenses regardless of whether or not the 

14 claimant is compensated by sectlement or judgment or before 

15 suit is filed in a court of law. 

16 (d) "Payments" refer to economic losses paid or 

17 payable by collateral sources for wage loss, medical costs, 

18 rehabilitation costs, services, and other out-of-pocket 

19 costs incurred by or on behalf of a claimant for which that 

20 party is claiming recovery through a tort suit. 

21 (e) "Wrongdoer" means a person or party legally 

22 responsible for damages sustained by a claimant. 

23 Section 3. A new sect ion should be enacted to 

2 -i read: 

Collateral Source Rule. (1) Payments to the 

-2-
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claimant from a collateral source cannot inure to the 

benefit of a wrongdoer to lessen the damages recoverable 

from him. This collateral source rule shall be applied in 

all cases where litigation expenses exceed such payments, 

and thus, net recove ry by the cIa imant is less than his. 

overall lawful damages. 

(2) The collateral source rule is inapplicable 

only to the extent that payments exceed litigation expenses, 

and thus, to apply it would create a net recovery for the 

claimant beyond his lawful damages. 

(3) When a wrongdoer alleges that the collateral 

source rule should not be appl ied because payments exceed 

litigation costs, he may petition the district court having 

proper venue and jurisdiction over the controversy to 

convene an ev identiary hear ing to determine the reasonable 

value of litigation costs and collateral payments. If the 

district court determines that collateral payments exceed 

litigation costs, it shall order that any excess collateral 

payments be deducted from the lawful damages recovered by 

the claimant through settlement or judgment. 

(f) Any motion or petition by the wrongdoer under 

subparagraph (3) above, shall be made within 30 days in 

cases of settlement between the parties or within the time 

provided for requesting a new trail under Montana Rule of 

Civil Procedure 59(b) in the cases of a judgment. 

-3-
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Section 4. A new section to read: 

Collateral payments shall not be introduced as 

evidence. The payment to the victim from collateral sources 

shall not be admissible as evidence at a trial to determine 

lawful damages, but shall be determined and applied under 

the rules set forth in this Act. 

-End-
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We have completed our review of the potential medical professional 
liability cost savings related to the American Medical Association 
(AHA) proposed National Professional Liability Reform Act of 1985 
(the Bill). This report describes our approach, our conclusions 
and a number of important limitations related to this type of 
an~lysis. 

APPROACH 

The objectives of this project were as follows: 

1. To identify the potential one-time savings in medical 
professional liability cost attributable to the four tort 
reforms in the Bill. (We did not attempt to assign a value 
to the peer review, discipline and risk management aspects of 
the Bill.) 

2. To identify the potential reductions in medical professional 
liability claim severity trend rates attributable to the Bill. 

Our approach to achieving this objective included the following 
steps: 

1. Estimate the medical professional liability premium (including 
self-insured costs) in the United States in 1984. 

2. Estimate a range of potential savings for each of the four 
tort reforms in the Bill separately and combined. The bill 
language we evaluated is included in Appendix A. 
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3. Estimate the potential impact on'claim severity trend rates 
of the reforms in the Bill. 

SUMMARY OF CONCLUSIONS 

The next three sections describe the results from each of the three 
areas. 

Estimated Premium 

Table 1 below summarizes the result of our review of medical 
professional liability costs in the United States in 1984. 
Appendix B describes the sources of these estimates. 

Table 1 

Estimated Medical Professional Liability 
Premium Costs in the United States 

Item Amount in Millions 

l. 

2. 

U.s. Direct Written Premium 1984 

Joint Underwriting Associations 
(JUA) not included in 1 

3. Patient compensation funds (PCF), 
Catastrophe funds (Cat Fund) and other 

$2,258 

120 

"pay-as-you-go" financial mechanisms 166 

4. Hospital self-insurance programs 
and hospital programs insured 
outside the United States 200 

5. Total $2,744 

The $2.7 billion total somewhat underestimates the 1984 cost 
since we. could not identify a source which would permit us to 
estimate the cost of all governmental self-insurance programs nor 
the amount of premiums paid directly to non-United States 
insurers. 

Our experience with medical professional liability insurers, 
JUA's and PCF's indicates that costs have been increasing at more 
than 15% per year since 1984. By 1986, medical professional 
liability costs. are therefore likely to exceed $3.6 billion. 

Potential Initial Savings 

Table 2 below summarizes our estimates of the potential savings 
for each of the four tort reform components for a typical state. 
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Table 2 

Item 

Potential Initial Savings from Reform Bill 

Potential Savings 
("Typical" State) 

Periodic Payments 
Collateral Source Offset 
Limitation on Non-Economic Damages 
Contingency Fee Limitation 

Total 

6% 
8% 

12% 
9% 

28% 

13' 
dt-- / /-:8,-
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Applied to the 1984 medical professional liability costs of $2.7 
billion, the potential initial savings is approximately $800 
million. Applied to the estimated 1986 medical professional 
liability costs of S3.6 billion, the potential initial savings is 
approximately Sl.O billion. 

Appendix C describes the models used to develop these estimates. 
In addition to the cautions in the LIMITATION section below, the 
following should be considered: 

1. To realize the potential savings it is necessary that law 
impact claim settlements to the same extent as court awarded 
claims, even though the statutory language only applies 
specifically to court awards. In the ex~reme case, if the 
law had no effect on settlements the value of the savings 
when applied only to court awards would be approximately 5%. 

2. The savings will vary from state to state ,based on 
considerations which are discussed in Appendix C. 
Application of models to a range of state situations implies 
that the range of savings within which the experience of 
most states is likely to fall would be 23% to 33%. 

3. The potential initial savings might not be fully reflected 
in cost reductions immediately after passage of a state law. 
Insurers and JUA's might be reluctant to decrease rates by 
the full amount of potential savings until the effectiveness 
of the law could be tested. PCF's generally charge premiums 
based on expected claim payments. For several years after 
passage of state law claim payments will reflect the prior 
law, and PCF charges will not be immediately affected. 
Self-insurance costs may be subje~t to considerations like 
those of insurers if the self-insurance program is fully 
funded or like those of PCF if the self-insurance program is 
not fully funded. 
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If the laws were applicable to claims reported on or after ~ 
the effective date then it could take three to five years 
to realize the full initial cost savings. If laws were 
applicable to claim occurrences on or after the effective 
date then it would take two to three years longer (five to 
eight years) to realize the full initial cost savings. 

Impact on Trends 

The element of the Bill which we anticipate will have a 
significant effect on claim severity trends is the limitation on 
non-economic damages. Appendix C describes the manner in which 
the impact of the law on cost trends has been estimated. 

We believe the reduction in trend over the 1986-1989 period for a 
typical state will approximate 4% per year, with most states 
realizing a trend savings ranging from 3% to 6%. The trend 
reduction in the typical state is equivalent to $80 million per 
year at 1984 cost levels and $100 million at 1986 cost levels. 
The annual savings will continue to increase since rising cost 
levels will increase the $2.7 billion base ($2.0 billion after 
the law change) and inflation will increase the potential for 
non-economic loss in excess of $250,000 per cl~imant. 

LIMITATIONS ON RESULTS 

The following limitations should be considered in utilizing these 
results: 

1. The projected potential savings rely on models which depend 
critically on the judgments which are applied. We believe 
the judgments are reasonable. Other reasonable judgments 
could result in significantly different results. 

2. The actual savings which might result from passage of these 
tort reforms will depend on factors such as plaintiff 
behavior, attorney behavior and court interpretations which 
cannot be predicted in advance. Actual results may 
therefore differ significantly on these projections. 

3. There are a number of studies underway (the GAO study for 
example) which are gathering statistical and 
non-statistical information. If such information were 
currently available it could significantly affect our 
judgments and conclusions •. As part of this project we are 
not responsible for updating this report to reflect 
information which becomes available after the report is 
issued. 
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4. The Bill is currently in outline form. Actual bill language 

could produce results which differ from the intended 
results. We hav~ relied on interpretations from AMA 
Counsel regarding the intentions of the bill language. 

We assume that the agency responsible for administering the 
Bill would prepare minimum criteria which any state law 
would need to meet in order to become eligible for the 
benefits under the Bill. Appendix A comments on some 
elements which must be included in the actual operation of a 
state law in order to realize the potential savings. 

We appreciate this opportunity to assist the American Medical 
Association on this important and challenging project. 

Sincerely, 

Allan Kaufman, F.C.A.S. 

AK/dmk 

-----MILLIMAN .. ROBERTSON. INC.----CONSULTING ACTUARIE&-----



AMERICAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION 

Analysis of Tort Reform Proposals 

Appendix A - Tort Reform Proposals 

Ib ----
A-jj-l?Z 

£"'7 - ... 

(1) Periodic Payments - Such state liability reform shall 
include provisions: 

(A) 

(B) 

(C) 

that periodic payments shall be made for all future 
damages when such damages exceed $100,000; 

for mandatory periodic payments of such future damages 
over the lifetime of the beneficiary or until the 
.damages are fully paid, whichever comes fi.rst; and 

that if a plaintiff dies prior to full payment of 
damages, the party obligated to make such payment shall 
retain any sums not yet paid out in accordance with the 
payment schedule, provided, however, that the court 
shall have the discretion to order continued payments 
necessary for the support of the plaintiff's spouse or 
children. 

(2) Collateral Source Rule - Such state liability reform shall 
provide: 

(A) that in an action for damages for medical injury, the 
damages awarded sha~l be reduced by amounts paid or to 
be paid from all collateral sources including: 

(i) government disability or sickness programs; 

(ii) government or private health insurance; 

(iii)employer wage continuation program; and 

(iv) other sources intended to compensate the 
plaintiff for such medical injury. 

(B) that the amount that the judgment is reduced shall 
equal the difference between the total amounts received 
from collateral sources and the amount directly paid by 
the plaintiff to secure such amounts. 

(3) Noneconomic Damages - Such state liability reform shall 
provide that in a judgment for medical injury not more than 
$250,000 may be awarded as damages for noneconomic losses. 
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(4) Contingency Fees - Such state liability reform shall provide 
that the attorney representing a medical injury claimant may 
not receive as a fee more than 33 1/3% of the first $150,000 
of damages, 25% of the next $150,000 of damages, and 10% of 
the balance of any damages awarded to such claimant. The 
Court awarding a judgment shall be authorized to increase 
the permissible fee upon a petition containing evidence 
which in the opinion of the Court justifies additional 
compensation. 
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To realize the potential savings the Bill must be interpreted to 
accomplish the following: 

(1) Periodic Payments: 

a. Claimant's attorney fee should be paid periodically in 
the same fashion as the award or settlement amount. 

b. The period of payment of future damages is estimated 
when the award (or settlement) is made. Amounts paid 
for medical costs and non-economic damages terminate at 
the earliest of the following two dates: (1) when the 
claimant dies; or (2) when the originally estimated 
period of payment for future damages expires. 

(2) Collateral Source 

a. Government programs to which an offset applies include 
the following: medicare, medicaid and public 
assistance (with respect to services rendered prior to 
the award or settlement date) social security 
retirement and disability income, veterans benefits, 
workers' compensation benefits and benefits to military ~ 
personnel and their dependents. 

b. Where public or private sources of medical benefits or 
income replacement coverage now permit the public or 
private source to place a lien on a professional 
liability award or permit subrogation against the 
professional liability tort feasor, the lien and 
subrogation rights must be superceded by the revised 
collateral source rule. 

c. A mechanism must be established to permit the 
professional liability insurer to offset the claimants 
future collateral source benefits under programs such 
as employer sponsored health insurance against amounts 
of damages awarded for future medical expenses without 
penalizing the claimant if those benefits are not 
available at all times in the future. One method to 
accomplish this objective is to permit the professional 
liability insurer to issue a health insurance policy 
which would provide coverage for gaps in benefits 
awarded by a court or agreed to in a settlement if 
collateral sources of those benefits are not available 
in the future. 
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The $250,000 limit is to apply to each injured patient, no 
matter how many health care providers are held to be 
negligent. 

(4) Contingency Fees 

a. The contingency fee schedule applies to the amount 
awarded to the claimant no matter how many health care 
providers are held to be negligent. 

b. The contingency fee applies to the award or settlement 
amount after reduction for collateral source offsets. 
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1. A.M. Best Company. Covers insurers reporting to A.M. 
Best. These amounts are gross of reductions for reinsurance 
which the insurers might purchase. 

2. From JUA financial statements as follows 

State 
Florida 
Massachusetts 
New Hampshire 
New York 
Pennsylvania 
Rhode Island 
South Carolina 
Texas 
Wisconsin 
Total 

Written Premium 
(Millions) 

4.2 
65.6 
8.0 
6.8 
4.7 

11.5 
5.2 
4.0 

10.4 
120.4 

3. From PCF and CAT Fund financial reports 

State 

Florida 
Indiana 
Kansas 
Louisiana 
Nebraska 
New Mexico 
Pennsylvania 
South Carolina 
Wisconsin 
Total 

Assessments 
(Millions) 

55.0 
9.5 

15.0 
1.0 
0.1 
0.9 

66.2 
1.0 

17.3 
166.0 

4. Hospital self-insurance programs: 

a. Hospital professional liability costs constitute 
approximately 25% of total medical professional 
liability costs (NAIC Study). 

b. We estimate that 20% to 40% (use 30%) of hospital 
professional liability costs are self-insured or 
insured directly through non-United States insurers and 
thus those costs are not included in items 1 - 3 above. 

c. The total of items 1 - 3 therefore constitutes all but 
7.5% of total costs (7.5% is 30% of 25%). The 
self-insured segment is calculated to increase the 
total of items 1 - 3 from 92.5% (100% - 7.5%) to 100%. 
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A. Limitations on Non-Economic Damages to $250,000 per Award 

1. The distribution of claim size amounts is assumed to 
follow a log-normal distribution. 

a. The coefficient of variation of the distribution 
is assumed to equal 2.5 in all states. 

b. A variety of average claim size amounts assuming 
no policy limit were tested. 

c. For multiple defendant claims the award amounts 
are assumed to be distributed as the sum of 
highly correlated log normal distributions, each 
with the mean and coefficient of variations 
described in (a) above. (The distribution of the 
number of defendants is based on the 1974 - 1978 
NAIC Study). 

2. The non-economic damage component of the award amount 
is assumed to closely relate to the total award as 
follows: 

a. The non-economic damage amount of the unlimited 
awards is closely correlated to the total award, 
e.g., a fixed percentage. 

b. Award amounts for non-economic damages are assumed 
to equal 54% of the limited award amount at 
1974-1978 closed claim cost levels. This 
percentage varies over time depending on the 
relationship between award size and typical policy 
limit. 

c. Non-economic damage award amounts are assumed to 
be log normally distributed with a coefficient of 
variations of 2.5 and a mean equal to a percentage 
of the total award which depends on the factors 
described in 2.b. 

3. Legal defense costs are assumed to be equal to 25% of 
indemnity amounts before the limitation. Legal 
defense costs are assumed to be unchanged by the 
limitations (the defense costs become a higher 
percentage of the reduced indemnity costs) • 

4. The effect of the policy limit on reducing awards and 
settlements is assumed to reduce non-economic damage 
amounts to zero before recoveries for economic loss are 
affected. 
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5. Since there is significant uncertainty in the actual 
distribution of non-economic damages by size of claim, 
and there is some evidence that non-economic damage 
compensation is a larger portion of the total cost on 
small claims than large claims, the savings indicated 
by the model described above are reduced by safety 
factors of 40% to produce the value shown in Table_ 2. 

6. Claim amounts on settlements are assumed to follow the 
pattern of savings calculated for amounts awarded by 
juries. 
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1. The claim size distribution model is the same as that 
described in A.l above. 

2. Claims are assumed to settle such that the plaintiff 
receives the same unlimited award amount with the 
revised contingency fee schedule as the plaintiff 
would have received under the old contingency fee 
schedule. Specifically this means the following: 

a. For unlimited cla~m amounts below the policy 
limit, the amount paid by the insurer or 
self-insurer is reduced by an amount equal to the 
reduction in the contingency fee. 

b. For unlimited claim amounts exceeding the policy 
limit by large amounts the plaintiff receives a 
greater net award (net of contingency fee) but 
the insurer pays the same amount. 

c. For unlimited claim amounts between the levels 
described in 3.a and 3.b above, the insurer pays 
somewhat less and the plaintiff receives a 
somewhat greater award net of contingency fee. 

3. Legal defense costs are assumed to follow the pattern 
described in A.3 above. 

4. Claim amounts on settlements are assumed to follow the 
pattern of savings calculated for amounts awarded by 
juries. 
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C. Periodic Payments 

1. Jury instructions commonly require the jury to 
consider future interest income (the time value of 
money), and inflation and mortality in establishing 
awards. If juries on the average reached conclusions 
which correctly considered these factors then passage 
of a periodic payment law might have no impact 
indemnity payments. 

The Bill provides that periodic payments for medical 
and non-economic damages will be made for the shorter 
of the following two time periods: (1) life expectancy 
as determined by the jury; (2) actual time until the 
claimant dies. This element of the bill produces a 
savings (referred to below as mortality savings) 
compared to the present system even if juries properly 
considered interest, inflation, and mortality. 

2. If juries do not properly consider interest, inflation 
and mortality then it is hypothesized that the jury 
.e~rs in favor of a larger award to the plaintiff. 

In at least one jurisdiction (Pennsylvania) juries are 
instructed to assume interest and inflation are equal 
and offsetting factors. This instruction biases 
aw~rds upward because in the long run interest rates 
exceeds inflation rates. 

3. Low, medium and high estimates of savings result from 
assuming the following: 

a. Low savings result from assuming that juries are 
instructed to consider interest, inflation and 
mortality and that on the average the jury awards 
correctly reflect these variables. 

b. High savings result from assuming that juries 
treat interest and inflation as offsetting 
factors. 

c. Medium savings result from assuming jury results 
between (a) and (b). 
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4. The savings resulting from the assumption in 4a-c are 
calculated considering the following: 

a. A distribution of claimants by age and degree of 
injury (source: NArc 1974 - 1978 study). 

b. The claim size model described in A.1a - A.1c. 

c. Average limited and unlimited claim size amounts 
as described in A.1. 

d. Assumptions regarding the portion of future and 
past damages by claimant age and degree of injury 
(Actual data on this subject is not available) . 

5. Legal defense costs are assumed to follow the pattern 
described in A.3. 

6. Claim amounts on settlements are assumed to follow the 
pattern of savings calculate'd for amounts awarded by 
juries. 
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1. The coverage provided by health, and long-term 
disability insurance to the U.S. population through 
employer sponsored, privately purchased and public 
insurance is estimated from public information sources. 
(Primarily the Statistical Abstract of the United 
States - 1985). 

2. The portion of awards related to medical care and wage 
loss is estimated from the NAIC 1974-1978 Closed Claim 
study. 

3. In some awards, the award amount does not fully cover 
the medical costs and wage loss. In these cases the 
collateral source offset merely recognizes the 
situation that already exists, and no savings is 
projected. 

4. Legal defense costs are assumed to follow the pattern 
described in A.3. 

5. Claim amounts on settlements are assumed to follow the 
pattern of savings calculated for amounts awarded by 
juries. 
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E. Comments on Terminolog~ 

UNLIMITED CLAIM SIZE AMOUNT/UNLIMITED AVERAGE CLAIM SIZE 

The use of claim size distributions to approximate the actual 
claim amounts results in predictions of claim amounts greater 
than those observed in practice. Reasons for the difference 
between theoretical distributions and actual observations 
include the following: (1) the amount of insurance coverage 
available may limit the amounts paid; (2) primary and excess 
insurance coverage data often cannot be combined to produce total 
limit data; (3) courts, particularly in the appeal process, may 
limit the maximum award amounts. 

The theoretical claim sizes which should be observed if none of 
these forces operated are referred to as unlimited claim size 
amounts. The average size of the unlimited claim size amounts 
is referred to as the unlimited average claim size. The 
unlimited average claim size is generally larger than claim sizes 
observed actual experience. 

LIMITED CLAIM· SIZE AMOUNTS/LIMITED AVERAGE CLAIM SIZE 

The observed claim size amounts and the average of limited claim 
size amounts are modeled using the unlimited distribution and 
then capping all claims at an amount referred to as the policy 
limit. This limitation may be the actual policy limit, if the 
policy limit is the major limiting force on claim amounts. The 
policy limit may also be interpreted as the maximum award amount 
sustainable in an appeal court. 

_____ MIL LIM /It. N .s. ROB E R T SON. I N Co ----C 0 N S U L. TIN G /It. C T U /It. R I £ S -----



~lliRICAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION 

Analysis of Tort Reform Proposals 
,11>;' 

_d ___ lL=-82-
. __ £~S2-J.7~-

Appendix C - Description of Models 

F. Combined Effect of all Reforms 

1. If the effects of the various reforms were independent, 
the combined savings could be calculated by mUltiplying 
the complements of the individual savings. 

2.· For this analysis we assume that savings through the 
elements of the law interact and reduce the opportunity 
for savings in other areas. For example, reduced 
economic damage recoveries through application of the 
collateral source offset and the limit on non-economic 
damages reduces the percentage savings resulting from 
the revised contingency fee schedule (since the amount 
of savings depend on the size of the award). The 
adjustment for this interaction is a 10% reduction in 
the savings calculated on a multiplicative basis. 

3. It is possible that the reforms will operate 
synergistically on the system and produce greater 
savings than we have projected by reducing legal 
defense costs, reducing the number of claims filed, 
etc. On the other hand, it is possible that the 
savings will be less than we have projected as court 
decisions operate in ways· which we cannot forecast. 
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G. Impact on Trend Rates 

1. The limitation on non-economic damages is the element 
of the law which would have the largest effect on 
future trend rates. The revised contingency fee 
schedule has a small effect on trend rates. 

2. We used the models described in this Appendix, Section 
A (for the limitation on non-economic damages) and in 
Section B (for the limitation on contingency fees), to 
calculate differences between trend before the law and 
trend after the law over the 1985 - 1988 period for a 
variety of initial unlimited claim sizes and policy 
limits and a variety of trends in unlimited claim sizes 
and policy limits. 
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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HB567 February 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee: 

My name is Kay Foster. I appear on behalf of the 

Billings Area Chamber of Commerce to urge passage of HB567. 

Although the collateral source rule in Montana has not been 

adopted by statute it is presently recognized and adopted 

by the Montana State Supreme Court. It is the concern of the 

Chamber that this rule does drive up the cost of inSL ~nce 

for all Montanans and can lead to dual recovery for the same 

injury. 

It appears that the bill presented here does guarantee 

that an injured party will be fully compensated when fault 

is determined but will not be doubly compensated 'by several 

payors .. We urge your support. 

".c:-;" _' , .. 
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